



WASHINGTON, THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

2 8 AUG 1984

Mr. Louis J. Conti Chairman, Reserve Forces Policy Board Office of the Secretary of Defense Washington, D.C. 20301

ł

Dear Chairman Conti:

My personal thanks to you and the members of the Reserve Forces Policy Board for your frank and forthright assessment of Reserve Component readiness. As we continue to work together in resolving challenges, I am pleased to note the Board's independently derived judgment that overall Reserve Component capability continues to improve.

The mobilization, deployment and war-fighting capability of our Reserve Forces is an essential key to the defense of this nation.

aspec & Kenterg



This document has been approved for public release and sale; its distribution is unlimited.



OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE RESERVE FORCES POLICY BOARD WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301

July 24, 1984

MEMOLANDUM FOR THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

THROUGH: ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE (RA)

SUBJECT: Fiscal Year 1983 Readiness Assessment of the Reserve Components--INFORMATION MEMORANDUM

I am pleased to send herewith the Reserve Forces Policy Poard's independent assessment of Reserve Component Readiness for Fiscal Year 1983. As members of the Total Force, Guard and Reserve readiness and responsiveness are essential components and thus serve as the central focus of this report.

Fiscal Year 1983 marks the third year that the Board has independently collected detailed data from the Services for analysis as part of the process for preparing this Readiness Assessment. We have also expanded this year's report by adding new chapters on Medical Readiness and Full-Time Support to the Reserve Components.

Equipment shortfall continues to be the most serious and limiting factor affecting Force Readiness. The Board continues to express its concern over the lack of modern equipment in an effort to raise the visibility of the issue and to encourage remedial efforts by the Services.

The Board believes that the overall capabilities of Reserve Component units continues to improve. This improvement was principally the result of increasing numbers of trained unit personnel and the receipt of substantial amounts of modern equipment.

The Board joins me in expressing our appreciation to you for your outspoken support of the Guard and Reserve and their programs. We hope the enclosed report will assist you as you continue to review the role of the Reserve Components in the Total Force and allocate the resources necessary for assured military preparedness.

Louis J. Conti Chairman

Enclosure

RESERVE FORCES POLICY BOARD

FISCAL YEAR 1983

READINESS ASSESSMENT OF THE RESERVE COMPONENTS

This report represents the views of the members of the Reserve Forces Policy Board and does not necessarily reflect the official opinion of the Department of Defense or any other department or agency of the United States Government.

ł

June 1984

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE Washington, D.C. 20301

## Table of Contents

Chapter				Page
List of Tables	•••	• •	• •	vii
Executive Summary	• •	• •	• •	EX-1
1. Introduction		• •	• •	1
The Total Force Policy The Background		• •	• •	l
The Reserve Forces Policy Board Annual Readiness Assessment Report			•••	3
General	• •	• •	• •	3
Purpose	••	• •	• •	3
Methodology	• •	• •	• •	3
Scope and Limitations of FY 1983 Readiness				
Report	• •	• •	• •	5
A Balanced Approach	•••	• •	• •	6
Definition of Terms	••	• •	• •	6
Organization of the Report	••	••	• •	8
Readership	•••	• •	• •	9
2. Selected Reserve Contributions to the Total For	rce	• •	• •	11
Composition of the Total Force 1975-1989	• •	• •	• •	11
Importance of Selected Reserve Components to Total Force		e 		12
3. Reserve Component Readiness Summaries	• •	• •	• •	19
General	• •		• •	19
Background	•••	• •	• •	19
Classified Annex			• •	19
Caution Needed When Interpreting Readiness	Da	ta .	• •	20

1

بتمار والمتعالم

. . . .

<u>Chapter</u>

Analysis of Reserve Component Unit Status Reports	•	•••	22
Overview	•	•••	22
Significant Findings	•	• •	22
Limitations to Readiness	•	•••	24
Army National Guard	•	• •	26
Army Reserve	•	• •	27
Naval Reserve	•	• •	28
Marine Corps Reserve	•	• •	30
Air National Guard	•	• •	32
Air Force Reserve	•	• •	33
Coast Guard Reserve	•	• •	34
Coast Guard A Continuing Urgent Need	•	• •	36
4. Manpower Readiness Indicators	٠	• •	39
General	•	• •	39
Manpower Data Base	•	• •	39
Wartime Manpower Requirements for the Selected Rea	ser	ve.	40
Wartime Unit Requirement and Actual or Programmed Unit Strength			42
Reconciliation.			
Reserve Component Strength, 1969-1989			43
Selected Reserve Strength Trends			
Selected Reserve Enlisted Gains and Losses	•	•••	
Actioned Condite Superado Antur Aug Mandal I I I			47
Selected Reserve Strength versus Congressional	•	• •	47
Selected Reserve Strength versus Congressional Requirements			

•

ŧ,

J

35

Page

<u>Chapter</u>

Ŕ

1

•

**,** 

•1

	Individual Ready Reserve (IRR) and Inactive National Guard (ING) Strength Projections FY 1982-FY 1989 54
	Retiree Mobilization Pool
5.	Equipment Readiness Indicators
	General
	Congressional Concern with Lack of Reserve Force
	Equipment
	National Guard and Reserve Equipment Report 60
	Board's Concern with Failure to Identify Substitute Equipment
	Dollar Value of Equipment On-Hand versus Wartime
	Requirement
	Army Reserve Components
	Naval Reserve
	Marine Corps Reserve
	Air Reserve Components
	Coast Guard Reserve
	Average Age of Equipment
	Equipping the Army National Guard and Army Reserve
	by the United States Army A Special Report 76
	<b>General</b>
	A Job Well Done
	Army Equipment Initiatives
	Equipment Status
	Equipment Modernization
	Overall Equipment Procurement Projections 80
	Equipment Redistribution

<u>Chapter</u>

Page

į

I

	Equipment Storage	
	Armories and Training Centers	
	Other Areas of Emphasis	
	Summary	
6.	Training Readiness Indicators	
	General	
	Use of Simulators	
	Selected Training Activities	
	Mission Contributions	
	Mission Contribution Concerns	
7.	Medical Readiness	
• -	General	
	Anticipated Wartime Requirement	
	Available Medical Personnel	
	Comparison of Surgical Personnel	
	Change in Medical Personnel Assets	
	Reliance on Guard and Reserve Medical Elements 112	
	Medical Unit Readiness	
	Cost of Required Medical Equipment	
8.	Budget and Resource Allocations	
	General	
	Reserve Component Appropriations and the Defense	
	Budget	
	Percentage of Guard and Reserve Appropriations 127	
	Composition of Reserve Component Budgets	

Page

#### Chapter

### . . 135 Overview of Full-Time Support in the Reserve Components. . . . . . . . Status of Full-Time Support (FTS) Programs by . . 141 Characteristics . . . . . . . . 141 FTS in the Army Reserve . . . . . . 143 . . . . . . . . 146 . . 146 Characteristics . . . . . . . . . . 146 . . . . . . Characteristics . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 148

## <u>Chapter</u>

Page

¢

টাইট

FTS in the Air Reserve Forces .	•	٠	•	•	٠	٠	٠	•	٠	•	•	150
General	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	٠	٠	•	150
FTS in the Air National Guard	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	٠	•	٠	152
Status FY 1980-FY 1989	•	٠	٠	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	152
Characteristics	•	•	•	•	٠	٠	•	•	•	•	•	152
FTS in the Air Force Reserve.	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	٠	٠	•	154
Status FY 1980-FY 1989	•	٠	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	154
Characteristics	•	•	•	•	•	•	٠	•	•	•	•	154
Definitions of Full-Time Support	Pe		oni	ne]	L.		•	•	•	•	•	156

Ş.

Table		Page
2.1	Composition of the Total Force, 1975-1989	12
2.2	Army Reserve Components' Contribution to the Total Army	13
2.3	Naval Reserve Contributions to the Total Navy	14
2.4	Marine Corps Reserve Contributions to the Total Marine Corps	15
2.5	Air Reserve Components Contribution to the Total Air Force	16
2.6	Coast Guard Reserve Contributions to the Total Coast Guard	17
3.1A	Profile of Unit Readiness and Major Factors Limiting Readiness in All Reserve Components (Roll-up Composite)	23
X3.1A	(S) Profile of Unit Readiness and Major Factors Limiting Readiness in all Reserve Components (Roll-up Composite).	CA
3.1B	Critical Factors Limiting Overall Readiness in the Reserve Components, FY 1983 and FY 1982	25
X3.1C	(S) A Comparison of Reserve Component Unit Readiness	CA
X3.2A	(C) Profile of Unit Readiness and Major Factors Limiting Readiness in the Army National Guard	CA
X3.2B	(C) Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness in the Army National Guard	CA
X3.3A	(C) Profile of Unit Readiness and Major Factors Limiting Readiness in the Army Reserve	CA
X3.3B	(C) Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness in the Army Reserve	CA
3.4A	Profile of Unit Readiness and Major Factors Limiting Readiness in the Navy Reserve	29
X3.4B	(C) Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness in the Naval Reserve	CA

vii

<u>Table</u>		<u>Page</u>
X3.5A	(S) Profile of Unit Readiness and Major Factors Limiting Readiness in the Marine Corps Reserve	CA
X3.5B	(S) Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness in the Marine Corps Reserve	CA
X3.6A	(S) Profile of Unit Readiness and Major Factors Limiting Readiness in the Air National Guard	CA
X3.6B	<pre>(S) Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness in the Air National Guard</pre>	CA
X3.7A	(S) Profile of Unit Readiness and Major Factors Limiting Readiness in the Air Force Reserve	CA
X3.7B	(S) Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness in the Air Force Reserve	CA
3.8A	Profile of Unit Readiness and Major Factors Limiting Readiness in the Coast Guard Reserve	35
X3.8B	(S) Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness in the Coast Guard Reserve	CA
<b>4.</b> 1A	Wartime Requirement versus Actual or Programmed Trained Unit Strength in the Selected Reserve FY 1977-FY 1989	41
4.1B	Strength Trends in the Selected ReserveIndividual Ready Reserve/Inactive National GuardStandby Reserve	44
4.2	Selected Reserve Strength Trends	
4.3A	Comparative Profile of Selected Reserve Component Enlisted Personnel Gains FY 1982-FY 1983	48
4.3B	Comparative Profile of Selected Reserve Component Enlisted Personnel Losses FY 1982-FY 1983	49
4.4	Selected Reserve Component Strength Authorization and Attainments	51
4.4A	Congressionally Approved Average Strength Objective .	51
4.4B	Actual End Strength	51

£,

Carlo and

(\* \* ) (\* \* )

Table		Page
4.4C	Actual versus Congressional Average Strength Objectives	51
4.5	Selected Reserve Strength in the Training Pipeline	53
4.6	Comparison of IRR/ING Strength Projections for FY 1982-FY 1989	55
4.7	Active and Reserve Retirees as Mobilization Assets as of the End of FY 1983	58
5.1	Comparison of Reserve Component Equipment Status FY 1982 vs FY 1983	62
5.2	On-Hand Equipment Inventory Comparison to Wartime Requirements for the Guard and Reserve	63
5.3	On-Hand Equipment Inventory Comparison to Wartime Requirements for the Guard and Reserve, FY 1983	64
5.4	Significant Changes in Reserve Component Equipment Inventory	65
5.5	Army Guard and Reserve Component Equipment Summary	67
5.6	Army National Guard and Army Reserve Components' Equipment Shortfall Summary	68
5.7	Navy Air Reserve Equipment Summary	69
5.8	Marine Corps Equipment Summary	71
5.9	Marine Corps Reserve Equipment Summary	72
5.10	Air Force Reserve Components Equipment Summary	73
5.11	Coast Guard Reserve Equipment Summary	74
5.12	Comparison of Average Equipment Ages by Major Category for the Guard, Reserve and Active Forces .	75
6.1	Examples of Mission Contributions to the Total Force by the Reserve Components, FY 1983	89
7.1A	Comparison of Authorized and Assigned Medical Personnel - Army	95

•

11514

••

and and and and a star

Table		Page
7.1B	Comparison of Authorized and Assigned Medical Personnel - Navy/Marine Corps	96
7.1C	Comparison of Authorized and Assigned Medical Personnel - Air Force	97
7.1D	Comparison of Authorized and Assigned Medical Personnel - Coast Guard	98
7.2A	Comparison of Medical Personnel Required for War vs Personnel Available in the Active and Reserve Forces - Army	101
7.2B	Comparison of Medical Personnel Required for War and Available in the Active and Reserve Forces - Navy/Marine Corps	
7.2C	Comparison of Medical Personnel Required for War vs Personnel Available in the Active and Reserve Forces - Air Force	
7.2D	Comparison of Medical Personnel Required for War and Available in the Active and Reserve Forces - Coast Guard	104
7.2E	Comparison of Medical Personnel Required for War and Available in the Active and Reserve Forces - Overall	105
7.3A	Comparison of Surgical Personnel Required for War and Available in the Active and Reserve Forces - Army	107
7.3B	Comparison of Surgical Personnel Required for War and Available in the Active and Reserve Forces - Navy/Marine Corps	108
7.3C	Comparison of Surgical Personnel Required for War and Available in the Active and Reserve Forces - Air Force	109
7.4	Medical Personnel Assets in the IRR/ING and Standby Reserve, FY 1979-FY 1983	
7.5A	Reserve Component Medical Contributions to the Total Force Army	113
	x	



9

Ø

Table

Page
------

7.5B	Reserve Component Medical Contributions to the Total Force Navy
7.5C	Reserve Component Medical Contributions to the Total Force Marine Corps
7.5D	Reserve Component Medical Contributions to the Total Force Air Force
X7.6A	(C) Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness of Reserve Component Medical Units Army
7.6B	Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness of Reserve Component Medical Units Navy
	(C) Detailed Profile of Unit Readiness of Reserve Component Medical Units Air Force
7.7A	Cost of Medical Equipment Army National Guard and Army Reserve
7.7B	Cost of Medical Equipment Marine Corps Reserve 122
8.1	Comparison of Selected Elements of Defense Appropriations for Selected Budget Years
8.2	A Comparison of Selected Program Elements within Defense Appropriations FY 1975-FY 1989
8.3	Percentage of Total Guard and Reserve Force Appropriations to the Total Military Functions Appropriation Five Year Defense Plan
8.4	Comparison of Reserve Component Appropriations for Selected Budget Years, FY 1975-FY 1989 130
8.5	A Comparison of Reserve Component Approproations for Selected Budget Years FY 1975-FY 1989 131

xi

## Table

T,

9.1	Recapitulation of Actual and Programmed Full-Time Support (FTS) in Reserve Components
9.2	Full-Time Support to the Army National Guard 142
9.3	Full-Time Support to the Army Reserve 145
9.4	Full-Time Support to the Naval Reserve
9.5	Full-Time Support to the Marine Corps Reserve 149
9.6	Full-Time Support to the Air National Guard 153
9.7	Full-Time Support to the Air Force Reserve 155

### CA = Classified Annex

Page

C.C.

#### EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

#### General

This is the seventh year that the Reserve Forces Policy Board has prepared an annual readiness assessment of the Reserve Components and the third year that the Board has independently collected detailed data from the Services for analysis as part of the process for preparing this readiness assessment.

The purpose of this FY 1983 Readiness Assessment is threefold:

- To present the Board's evaluation of the readiness condition of the Reserve Components in FY 1983.
- To note significant progress or shortfalls in readiness since previous Board assessments.
- To make recommendations for improving future Reserve Component readiness.

This year's report has been expanded by adding two new sections: a chapter on Medical Readiness and a chapter on Full-Time Support to the Reserve Components.

Because of its statutory responsibility, the Board concentrates on problems and accomplishments of the Reserve Components. The Board recognizes, however, that many problems discussed herein are also prevalent in the Active Components and that the needs of the Total Force--Active and Reserve--must be served by the same limited resources. The Board, therefore, seeks to approach all its work from a Total Force perspective.

As in past reports, the Board again expresses its view that the current Unit Status Reports (USR), commonly called "readiness report," should be uniform, address the same criteria, and include the applicable uniform assumptions and considerations, so that all Services can report their "readiness" on the same standardized basis.

### Selected Reserve Contributions to the Total Force

In this report the Board examines overall contributions of the Reserve Components to the Total Force for the 15-year period FY 1975 through FY 1989, including review of the last three Program Objective Memoranda (POM). This analysis shows some noteworthy differences in planning assumptions during these three POM periods.

- Selected Reserve strength is projected to show substantial increases during the planning periods.
- Strength of the Individual Ready Reserve (IRR) is now projected to increase moderately during the FY 83-89 period.
- It is apparent that during the current POM period, there will be a greater reliance on the Reserve Components.
- The variation among the three planning periods reflects changing defense guidance based upon political and fiscal realities.

Measured by manpower, the total contributions of the Selected Reserve to total manpower at the end of FY 1983 were as follows: Army, 47%; Navy, 16%; Marine Corps, 18%; Air Force, 22%; and Coast Guard, 25%.

#### Reserve Component Readiness Summaries

Although use of the Unit Status Report data to portray readiness has some inherent limitations, it is the only multi-service data system which permits comparisons within and among the Services on the readiness of personnel, equipment and training.

In addition to the need for standardization of the reports mentioned above, the Board believes all units should be required to submit such information regularly.

Quantitative and qualitative defects in the current readiness reporting system make analysis and decision making difficult. Nevertheless, some overall conclusions can be drawn from analysis of data available.

- Nearly half (49%) of all DOD Reserve Component Units are rated combat ready (C-3 or better).
- This percentage is down from the 1982 level of 55% largely because of the temporary effects of modernization.
- The Coast Guard Reserve's readiness increased significantly from 88% in 1982 to 97% in 1983.
- On an overall basis, all Department of Defense Reserve Component Units rated C-3 or better declined in their overall readiness levels with the exception of the Naval Reserve (+11%) and the Air Force Reserve (+1%).
- The number of units reporting readiness appears to have improved substantially in FY 1983 as compared to FY 1982. In the case of the Army Reserve Components, a substantial number of units do not report readiness directly but are included within the readiness reports of a major organization.
- As part of the Board's efforts this year, much of the inaccurate FY 1982 data has been corrected and a new "base line" for readiness data established for FY 1983.
- On balance, the Board believes that the overall capabilities of Reserve Component Units continues to improve. This improvement was principally the result of increasing numbers of trained unit personnel and the receipt of substantial amounts of modern equipment.

The two major limitations to Reserve Component readiness generally remained unchanged from 1981 to 1983. These two limiting factors were, in order of importance:

- Equipment on Hand
- Personnel -- principally, the lack of individual skill qualification.

Furthermore, the report discloses that there were significant differences in limitations to readiness among various categories of units and among the seven Reserve Components.

The Coast Guard faces a serious personnel problem which urgently needs attention. Continued limitations on Active service strength have increased the importance of the Coast Guard Reserve which would be required immediately upon mobilization to support strategic mobility with the protection of inland and coastal waterways and major ports.

Coast Guard Reserve strength has remained constant at 12,000 for several years; however, it's early response mobilization requirements will be 24,000. By the Board's analysis, even when the IRR, retirees and Standby Reservists are counted against the shortfall, the Coast Guard will still be at least 6,000 individuals short of its mobilization requirements. The Board, therefore, recommends:

- That the Congress review this issue and consider increases in the authorized strength of the Coast Guard Reserve.
- That resources and missions be provided to the Coast Guard Reserve which will enhance and augment the extensive peacetime missions while, at the same time, enhancing mobilization and wartime capabilities.

#### Manpower Readiness Indicators

語をすくなっていたとうというというと

The manpower strength of the Total Force, both Active and Reserve, increased only slightly during FY 1983. The Active Components' strength increased 0.7% from 1982 levels while the Selected Reserve increased by 4.2%. Budget constraints, along with a strong enlistment demand in 1983, enabled the Services to practice selective enlistment and re-enlistment policies. FY 1983 was a year for the Services to improve the quality of the force.

The Board examined wartime unit strength requirements alongside actual or programmed trained unit strength for the period 1977 to 1989. Since last year's report, there has been a substantial increase in the projected Selected Reserve trained unit strength shortfalls for the FY 1984-FY 1989 period. The reason for these differences is that estimates of wartime unit strength <u>requirements</u> have increased more rapidly than the estimates of wartime trained unit manpower available.

The Board remains concerned with the continued attempts to reduce manpower recruiting, retention and bonus resources for the Selected Reserve simply because there have been increases in the end strength. As more missions are assigned to the Selected Reserve, strength requirements will increase, and thus, these manpower related resources are even more urgently needed.

Much remains to be done to close the gap between wartime strength requirements and trained unit strength.

In several previous reports, the Board has expressed its concern over the inadequacy of the pre-trained manpower pool for any future mobilization. Current DOD projections for growth of the Individual Ready Reserve (IRR) and Inactive National Guard (ING) are far more optimistic than last year. During the 8-year period FY 1982 through FY 1989, the total IRR/ING is projected to grow 34%, reaching a total of 512,000.

The Board believes these projects of IRR/ING strength are overly optimistic and unattainable in light of continued manning level constraints. The Board again recommends that retired Reserve Component members who have completed 20 or more years of service but have not yet reached age 60 should be added to the mobilization pool. This could be accomplished by requiring these individuals to keep their Service informed of their addresses and to supply signed statements of physical health regularly in exchange for access to no cost/low cost privileges, the exchange and Space A travel.

#### Equipment Readiness Indicators

Equipment continues to be the most serious and limiting factor affecting force readiness of the Reserve Components. The Reserve Forces Policy Board has issued several reports and presented testimony to the Congress on this urgent problem. The Congress has expressed its concern by requiring annual reports from the Services on the status of Reserve Component equipment.

The Board continues to express its concern with the practice of some services to count as "on-hand and ready" non-deployable items of equipment or substitute items which have been issued in lieu of the normal line items of equipment. The Board believes this practice conceals the magnitude of the equipment shortfalls

facing the nation in both our Active and Reserve Components and does not allow these shortfalls to be properly addressed by the decision-makers during the resource allocation process. The Board recommends that such substitute items should be accounted for and reported separately in the Unit Status Report so that they can be clearly identified.

The Army's logistical management systems and severe shortages of equipment in the Army Reserve Components have drawn strong criticism from the Board in previous reports. The Board is now pleased to acknowledge significant progress by the Army staff in planning for equipping the Army National Guard and Army Reserve.

The Army has adopted a series of initiatives designed to improve the ratio of equipment on hand to wartime requirements, modernize Reserve Component equipment on hand, dedicate equipment procurement for the Reserve Component and improve the equipment management programs and management information systems.

For the National Guard, a special problem arises with the issue of more equipment. More and larger armories are needed for this purpose, but present law requires states to fund 25% of the cost of National Guard armories. Since these new needs result from federal mobilization requirements, the Board recommends that the split should be 90%-10% instead of the present 75%-25%.

#### Training Readiness Indicators

Training readiness will be crucial to selection of units for utilization in any future mobilization. Training readiness is directly influenced by personnel strength, skill qualification, the availability and readiness of equipment and availability of training funds. Continued constraints on personnel training funds and travel funds have had significant impact on Reserve Component training readiness.

More training and travel funds are urgently needed in the Reserve Components to meet their increased responsibilities and to improve Reserve Component readiness.

The use of simulators and electronic training aids are a cost effective way to make the most effective use of training time.

The Board strongly recommends additional funding for simulators and electronic training aids for the Reserve Components.

Despite the difficulty of a precise measurement of training readiness, the following are widely accepted views of the scope and level of Reserve Component training:

- The general level of training in the Reserve Components has improved significantly over recent years.
- The training readiness of many Reserve Component units is as good as, and in some cases better than, Active Component units.
- The two major limitations to Reserve Component readiness are lack of equipment and trained personnel.
- 'Total Force exercises integrating Active and Reserve Components, often in multiple Services, are becoming the rule rather than the exception.

The Reserve Components today are no longer a force "in reserve" but rather an integral part of the Total Force performing "real world" missions alongside the Active Components. These missions require a high level of training readiness. This being the case, Reservists or survivors of Reservists killed or injured on any such mission status should be accorded the same entitlements as Active Component members.

Many Reserve Component units need additional training time to meet their training readiness requirement. Because of civilian job commitments, additional training should be as flexible as possible. The Board recommends that authority be granted for seven additional training days, not necessarily continuous, to be performed at the unit commander's discretion for the enhancement of small unit training.

#### Medical Readiness

The Board agrees with the statement that "Inadequate combat casualty care capability is a war stopper." It is clear that the total number of health care personnel available in the Guard,

Reserve and Active Components to meet wartime requirements has increased since FY 1982. However, the combined strength of medical personnel in all components is only equal to 35% of the Services' total health care wartime requirements. Serious shortfalls exist in all categories of physicians, surgeons, nurses, corpsmen/medics and health care specialists.

The Board continues to support a change to current OSD policy that "forces out", through a screening process, Standby Reservists who refuse to upgrade their status to Selected Reserve or IRR. The Board recommends policies to encourage all health care personnel to remain within the Reserve program.

The Board also recommends that the Selective Service law be amended to provide for registration and identification of professional medical personnel who could be drafted in the event of conflict.

Medical equipment presents another serious problem. Increases in the Guard and Reserve medical equipment inventory levels are urgently needed, the Board recommends support for such plans and budgets at the highest levels.

#### Budget and Resource Allocations

For the 15 year period FY 1975 through FY 1989, total Defense appropriations are forecast to increase 284%. The impact of modernizing the Force and the increasing cost of equipment is reflected in the 912% projected increase in total procurement appropriations over the same period.

Comparing the Five Year Defense Plan (FYDP) for the period FY 1984-1988 and FY 1985-89, the Board notes the percentage of defense appropriations which constitute support to the Guard and Reserve increased from 3.4% to 4%. This is an important improvement.

The Board remains seriously concerned however, that the 15 year period still reflects a decrease in the Reserve Components' share of the Defense budget from 5.6% in FY 1975 to 4.0% in FY 1989.

#### Full-Time Support to the Reserve Components

Since the Viet Nam era, the Active Component end strengths have been constrained while many additional responsibilities have been placed on the Reserve Components. These responsibilities mean increased readiness, improved mobilization and rapid deployment capability. Central to all these issues is time. More full-time support personnel are needed in the Reserve Components to maintain records and equipment, develop training and mobilization plans and assure that unit personnel optimize their training time.

At the end of FY 1983, overall full-time support of the Reserve Components represented 13% of Selected Reserve strength. Full-time support is projected to increase to 17% of end strength by FY 1989.

While recognizing the urgent need for these continuing increases in full-time support personnel, the Board has consistently supported the policy that each Service should be allowed to establish its own mix of full-time support personnel best suited for each Reserve Component.

###

#### CHAPTER 1

#### INTRODUCTION

#### The Total Force Policy -- The Background

On August 21, 1970, Secretary of Defense Melvin R. Laird stated:

"I am concerned with the readiness of Guard and Reserve units to respond to contingency requirements, and with the lack of resources that have been made available to the Guard and Reserve commanders to improve Guard and Reserve readiness."

In announcing Department of Defense "Support for Guard and Reserve Forces", Secretary Laird laid the groundwork for what we now call the Total Force Policy by stating:

> "...I desire that the Secretaries of the Military Departments provide in...future budgets, the necessary resources to permit the appropriate balance in the development of Active, Guard and Reserve Forces."

> "...A total force concept will be applied in all aspects of planning, programming, manning, equipping and employing Guard and Reserve Forces."

> "...Guard and Reserve units and individuals of the Selected Reserves will be prepared to be the initial and primary source for augmentation of the active forces in any future emergency requiring a rapid and substantial expansion of the active forces."

The establishment of the All Volunteer Force and the Active Force drawdown following the Viet Nam war era precipitated interest in a military policy that would provide the best defense given the available resources. In keeping with this goal, Secretary of Defense James R. Schlesinger, Jr. expanded on the Total Force Concept memorandum of Secretary Laird and announced the Total Force Policy on August 23, 1973. He stated:

> "An itegral part of the central purpose of this Department -- to build and maintain the necessary forces to deter war and to defend our country -- is the Total Force Policy as it pertains to the Guard and Reserve. It must be clearly understood that implicit in the Total Force Policy...is the fact that the Guard and Reserve forces will be used as the initial and primary augmentation of the Active forces.

> "Total Force is no longer a "concept." It is now the Total Force Policy which integrates the Active, Guard and Reserve forces into a homogenous whole."

The substance of this policy was to increase the role and responsibilities of the Reserve Component Forces as major participants in the nation's defense.

In addition, Secretary Schlesinger prescribed the need for defining the mission contributions of the Reserve Components, as well as the criteria and mechanisms necessary for measuring mission readiness against wartime requirements. Consequently, Service Secretaries were again directed to provide the resources necessary to produce a Reserve Force fully capable of meeting its commitments.

Succeeding Secretaries of Defense have agreed with and have added to the original policy statement. In turn, the Services and their respective Reserve Components have continued to work together in outlining a realistic integration of mission responsibilities and in developing the structures necessary to meet the contribution objectives set for the Reserve Components.

As a result of one of the Board's FY 1981 readiness report recommendations, and with the full support of the Assistant Secretary of Defense for Manpower, Reserve Affairs and Logistics, Secretary of Defense Caspar W. Weinberger issued two significant policy statements which markedly strengthened the commitment of the Department of Defense toward a full partnership of the Reserve Components and their Active Component counterparts in the total military force of the United States.

Although significant advances have been made in implementing the Total Force policy, the Board feels there are many areas in which much work remains to be done.

#### The Reserve Forces Policy Board Annual Readiness Assessment Report

#### General

This is the seventh year that the Board has prepared an annual readiness assessment of the Reserve Components. The Board first prepared its readiness assessment in 1977 as the result of a request from the Deputy Secretary of Defense.

Since that first effort, the Board has continued to report to the Secretary of Defense and the Congress its independent review on Reserve Force readiness and to recommend changes in policy or law which would enhance the ability of the Guard and Reserve to meet the increasing demands placed upon them.

#### Purpose

The purpose of the <u>FY 1983 Readiness Assessment of the Reserve</u> <u>Components</u> is threefold:

- To present the Board's evaluation of the readiness condition of Reserve Components in FY 1983.
- To note significant progress or shortfalls in readiness since previous Readiness Assessment reports.
- o To make recommendations for improving future Reserve Component readiness.

#### Methodology

This report uses as a point of departure the Board's <u>Fiscal</u> <u>Year 1981</u> and <u>Fiscal Year 1982 Readiness Assessment of the Reserve</u> <u>Components</u>.

Data was collected through individual Service Action Officers, and evaluated by the Board's staff. The analyzed data,

along with conclusions supported by the data, were then returned to the original source for verification and comment. All differences of interpretation of data and the conclusions drawn from that data were resolved between the Board's staff and data sources or exceptions were noted when agreement was not possible.

The final draft of the report was then submitted to the full Board which carefully reviewed it, added comments, and voted approval of the document. The document was then modified to incorporate the Board's changes and comments and circulated to all Services for comments only as to errors of fact or classification of data -- not editorial content.

Much of the data in this report is contained in other publications of the individual Services and the Office of the Secretary of Defense. Some of the data set forth in the report was produced exclusively for the Board's readiness assessment report and appears in no other documents.

The data in this report has been evaluated for its authenticity and representation. All conclusions in the report are based upon data provided by the Services. Whenever possible, comparisons are made with data presented in previous readiness astessment reports.

Although the information contained in this report is unclassified, classified data was consulted, and where applicable for inclusion in the report, the information was processed to reduce its classified nature. For example, some specific data was converted to relative data or percentages, when such data was included in the report.

Some of the data for Reserve Component readiness levels remains classified and has been prepared as a <u>SECRET</u> Annex to this report. The <u>Classified Annex to the Fiscal Year 1983</u> <u>Readiness Assessment of the Reserve Components</u> is available to authorized recipients upon written request to the Reserve Forces Policy Board, Office of the Secretary of Defense, Room 3B260 -The Pentagon, Washington, D.C. 20301.

ς.

#### Scope and Limitations of FY 1983 Readiness Assessment Report

This report is a comprehensive evaluation of the readiness of all Reserve Components including, where applicable, the Coast Guard Reserve.

Set forth in the report are the contributions to the Total Force of individual Reserve Components and the critical factors the Board has identified as having an adverse and limiting effect on Reserve Component readiness.

This year's report has been expanded to include data concerning medical readiness and full-time manning support programs.

Last year's readiness assessment report analyzed the equipment status of the Reserve Components in considerable detail. This year's report continues to emphasize equipping our Reserve Components.

Mission oriented training of Reserve Component units is further examined in this year's report.

This report once again includes a consideration of both past and projected Reserve Component budget appropriations. The analysis of the appropriation provides a basis for understanding and forecasting possible future Reserve Component readiness issues.

Throughout this readiness assessment, the Board presents its observations and recommendations for corrective action to overcome readiness shortfalls. Where appropriate, the Board recognizes areas in which improvements in Reserve Component readiness have been made from previous assessment periods.

A careful comparison between FY 1982 and FY 1983 data will reveal some differences. Generally, the differences are minor and do not change the substance of any of the observations or conclusions.

#### A Balanced Approach

This report reflects the Board's independent assessment as to the readiness and capability of the Guard and Reserve to meet their mobilization or wartime objectives. It is by nature a parochial document in that the focus is on serious problems or deficiencies which confront the Reserve Components as well as on those areas where significant advances or improvements have been made in the status of the Guard and Reserve.

It is not the intent of the Board to suggest that the problems discussed herein are exclusive to the Reserve Components or to ignore the equipment shortages and other problems which exist in the Active Components. It is recognized and acknowledged that many of the problems discussed herein are also prevalent in the Active Components and that the needs of the Total Force -- Active and Reserve -- must be served by the same limited resources.

It is the intent of the Board to highlight herein the most serious deficiencies which exist in the Guard and Reserve so they may be brought to the attention of and addressed by the Department of Defense leadership during the planning and programming cycles of resource allocation. It is also the Board's intent to provide recognition where it is merited.

The Board does not wish to suggest or imply that this report is an all inclusive review or assessment of the ability of our Reserve Components to perform their wartime mission.

#### Definition of Terms

"<u>Readiness</u>" -- Webster's Third International Dictionary (1976) defines the word "readiness" as:

"...the quality or state of being ready."

"<u>Ready</u>" -- Webster's New Collegiate Dictionary (1975) defines the word "ready", in part, as:

"prepared mentally or physically for some experience or action; prepared for immediate use; immediately available."

The Board selected the term "readiness assessment report" because of its common, albeit often improper use, within the

defense community.

The report is a "snap-shot" of various indicators that influence the capability of a military force ("units") to perform its mission.

JCS Pub 1, <u>Dictionary of Military and Associated Terms</u>, offers the following definitions:

"<u>Operationally ready</u> -- Capable of performing the missions or functions for which organized or designed. Incorporates both equipment readiness and personnel readiness...." "<u>Operational readiness evaluation</u> -- An evaluation of the operational capability and effectiveness of a unit or any portions thereof."

Indeed, if units have an adverse indicator of readiness, it has a direct bearing on that unit's capability or capacity to perform its mission. The unit can perform a mission but the degree or intensity or level of its capability to do so will be adversely affected by the stated deficiency. In other words, these deployable units have a reduced, or diminished, capability.

The Board considered changing the name of this report from "readiness assessment" to "capability assessment" but elected to continue with its current name and format.

As highlighted in last year's report, each Service applies different standards and criteria to measure its "readiness".

Various reports required by the Services, such as the Unit Status and Identification Report (UNITREP), sometimes referred to as "the Unit Status Report" (USR), are designed to measure certain select elements of a military force such as people, equipment and training. These are not all inclusive elements. The reports are used principally for the prioritization of resource allocations based upon the requirements of the Service. They are not designed to contain all information needed for a comprehensive evaluation of the broader aspects of readiness of the entire force.

Through these reports, which use different reporting standards, assumptions and mechanisms, each Service reports a condition which is not, in reality, its state of readiness as defined above, but the degree of capability its units have to perform their mission.

The Board remains convinced that the Secretary of Defense must redefine the purpose of the current "readiness reports" and direct a specific set of standards to be contained therein. The reports must be uniform, address the same criteria, and include the applicable uniform assumptions and considerations, in order that all Services report their "readiness" on the same, standardized basis.

#### Organization of the Report

記念した

. . . . . . The report is comprised of nine chapters which focus on the following topics pertaining to the Reserve Components:

Chapter 1: The <u>Introduction</u> offers a brief background as to the orgin and nature of the annual Readiness Assessment of the Reserve Components report and provides the reader with an overview of the Fiscal Year 1983 edition of the report.

Chapter 2: <u>Selected Reserve Contributions to the Total</u> <u>Force</u> outlines each of the Selected Reserve Components' contribution to the Total Force in terms of strength and mission.

Chapter 3: <u>Reserve Component Readiness Summaries</u> contains an analysis of each of the Reserve Components' operational readiness as well as major factors limiting such readiness.

Chapter 4: <u>Manpower Readiness Indicators</u> contains a comprehensive compilation of Reserve Component manpower statistics. The data includes "wartime strength versus actual strength" comparisons, manpower projections, and such manpower characteristics as educational, age, skill, rank and grade profiles.

Chapter 5: <u>Equipment Readiness Indicators</u> focuses on the equipment issue. Equipment remains the most serious and limiting factor affecting Reserve Component readiness. The chapter provides equipment summaries from the various Reserve Components as well as on-hand equipment inventory comparisons to respective wartime requirements for the Guard and Reserve. Significant changes in Reserve Component equipment inventories are also discussed.

Chapter 6: <u>Training Readiness Indicators</u> addresses the most difficult element of Reserve Component readiness to accurately measure: training. This chapter focuses primarily on sum-

marizing the mission contributions of the Reserve Component within the Total Force.

Chapter 7: Medical Readiness is a new addition for this year's report. Due to the vital significance of the medical readiness of the Reserve Component, a separate, comprehensive chapter has been created to examine various aspects of this sub-Such aspects include the medical contributions to the ject. total force by the Reserve Component, detailed profiles of unit readiness of Reserve Component medical units, and a comparison of personnel requirements for the various Reserve medical This chapter also focuses on comparisons between Components. wartime medical personnel requirements and actual medical personnel availability in the Guard, Reserve, IRR, Standby Reserve, and Active Component. Such focus also features cost comparisons of Reserve Component medical equipment under actual and wartime scenarios including projected wartime shortfalls.

Chapter 8: <u>Budget and Resource Allocations</u> includes actual and projected comparisons of Guard and Reserve appropriations to total defense appropriations as well as a comparison of Reserve Component appropriations for selected budget years.

Chapter 9: <u>Full-Time Support to the Reserve Components</u> is also a new addition to this year's readiness assessment report. It closely examines and defines the current status of each of the Reserve Components' various full-time support programs and includes projections of full-time manpower strengths to 1989.

#### Readership

The Board distributes this report to senior Active, Reserve and civilian leadership throughout the Department of Defense. In addition, extensive distribution is made to the Executive Branch, and Members of Congress and their staff. The Board is pleased with the response and support it has received for this document and pledges its continued effort to produce a quality product.

It was once written that "readership is a passing parade". It is certainly no exception that the readership of the various reports prepared by the Reserve Forces Policy Board varies from year to year. It is, therefore, no accident that we have repeated pertinent material published in previous reports, since such not only tells the story to a largely new group of readers, but also reinforces what was stated in past years.

9

10 Blank

#### SELECTED RESERVE CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE TOTAL FORCE

#### Composition of the Total Force 1975-1989

The overall contribution of the Reserve Components to the Total Force is shown on Table 2.1. This Table illustrates the significance of the Reserve Components to the Total Force from 1975 through 1989.

This table was first published by the Board in 1981. The table reflects three specific Program Objective Memorandum (POM) periods. Table 2.1 is not intended to reflect budget execution but is intended to demonstrate prevailing long-range plans within the Department of Defense at a point in time. Analysis of Table 2.1 reveals some noteworthy differences in the planning assumptions during these three periods.

- Active Force strength is projected to show a slight increase as compared to earlier projections.
- Selected Reserve strength is projected to show substantial increases during the projected periods.
- The Individual Ready Reserve (IRR) strength projections have changed from the FY 1981-FY 1987 estimates. Currently, the strength of the IRR is projected to increase moderately during the FY 1983-FY 1989 period.
- It is apparent that during the current POM period, there will be a greater reliance on the Reserve Forces.
- The variation among the three different planning periods reflects changing defense guidance based upon the political and fiscal realities.



0

Projected: Five-Yeer Defense Program , Program Objective Memorandum (FY 1585-1589), Office of the Assistant Bearstary of Defense (Comptroller).

### Importance of Selected Reserve Components to the Total Force

Tables 2.2 through 2.6 summarize each Reserve Component's share of the contribution to the Total Force, by Service and by specific categories.

As used herein, the term "Total Force" means the combination of the Active Forces and the Reserve Forces within a service, or the combination of all Active and Reserve Component forces within the Department of Defense. In this context, the Total Force does not include the civilian work force or its contribution to each Service's mobilization requirement.

Information concerning various Reserve Component contributions to their respective Service was readily available from each of the Reserve Components. The examples given are continually evaluated by both Active and Reserve planners for the purpose of making the best use of available manpower and resources.
ARMY RESERVE COMPONENTS' CONTRIBUTION TO THE TOTAL ARMY

Major reserve klements	Army <u>National Guard</u> S of Total Force	Army Reserve S of Total Forme	Combined S of Total Force
Combat Divisions	33	-	33
Separate Brigades	70	11	81
Special Forces Groups	25	25	50
Special Forces Battalions	19	19	38
Infantry Battalions	64	-7	71
TLAT Infantry Battalions	100	-	100
Mechanized Infantry Battalions	42	2	- 44
Infantry Scout Troops	100	-	100
Armored Battalions	43	2	45
Armored Cavalry	57	-	57
Field Artillery Battalions	50	9	59
Heavy Helicopter Company	100	-	100
Medium Helicopter Company	25	25	50
Pathfinder Units	50	43	93
Combat Engineer Battalions/Units	43	26	69
Conventional Anno Companies	22	51	73
Truck Companies (all)	36	30	66
Maintenance Companies (all)	51	22	73
Army Hospitals (MICE)	11	62	73
Medical Units (other)	24	40	64
Supply and Service Capability	22	58	80
Civil Affairs Units	-	97	97
Training Divisions	•	100	100
Training Brigades	-	100	100
Psychological Operations Units	-	89	89
Judge Advocate General Units	2	98	100
Corps Support Groups HEC	17	62	79
Major Logistic Units TAACOM and COS	COM		
HHC/191C Commands	8	31	39
Engineer Bridge Company (non-Div)	42	28	70
QM POL Operating Co	37	63	100
Chemical Units - Smoke Generator	14	86	100
Corps Signal Ens	55	9	64
Public Affairs Units	65	30	95
Military Police Cos (non-Div)	47	21	68
Railroad Units	-	100	100
Watercraft Companies	14	45	59
Overall Selected Reserve Manpower	289	184	478
1/ TLAT = Tow Light Anti-Tank			

Data as of: September 30, 1983

#### TABLE 2.3 NAVAL RESERVE CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE TOTAL NAVY

Reserve Element	Percent of Total Force
CONUS Samed Logistic Airlift (VR) Composite Service Squadrons (VC) Light Attack Helicopter Squadrons (HAL) Combat Search and Rescue (SAR) Mobile Inshore Undersea Warfare Control of Shipping Organisation Ocean Minesweepers Cargo Handling Battalions Military Sealift Command (Military Pers) Mobile Construction Battalions Special Bost Forces Intelligence Personnel Maritime Air Patrol Squadrons (VP) Medical Support Tactical Carrier Air Wings (CVW) Base Operating Support Surface Combatants (Frigates) Amphibicus Warfare Ships	100 100 100 100 100 100 99 86 86 86 86 86 86 86 86 86 86 86 86 86
Overall Selected Reserve Manpower	16%

Notes

1/ The overseas composite squadrons (VC) have been decommissioned. All remaining VC squadrons are CONUS based and are 100% Naval. Reserve organisations. 1997) 1997 - 1997 1997 - 1997

(.

2/ The figure for Amphibious Warfare Ships declined by 6% due to the transfer of two LKA type ships from the Reserve to the Active Fleet.

Data as of: September 30, 1983

#### TABLE 2.4 MARINE CORPS RESERVE CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE TOTAL MARINE CORPS

Percent of

MAJOR RESERVE ELEMENTS	Total Force
Marine Division/Air Wing	25
Marine Observation Aircraft Units	29
Marine Light Attack Aircraft Squadrons	30
Marine Light Anti-Airgraft Missile Battalio	
Marine Tank Battalions	40
Civil Affairs Group	100
Force Reconnaissance Units	50
Self Propelled 8"/175mm Artillery Batteries	33
Self Propelled 155mm Artillery Enteries	43
Bulk Funl Units A	25
Force Service Military Police	40
Overall Selected Reserve Manpower 3/	185
<pre>1/ Active units will not be fully manned until !</pre>	ry 1985.
2/ Active units man two platoons in each Company units are manned at 100%.	y by FY 1985. Reserve
3/ There are three Active and one Reserve Marine The 4th Division accounts for 25% of the Total G	

The 4th Division accounts for 25% of the Total Ground Combat Marine Force Structure.

Data as of: September 30, 1983

TABLE 2.5

### AIR RESERVE COMPONENTS' CONTRIBUTION TO THE TOTAL AIR FORCE

Major reserve elements	Air National Guard & of Total Force	Air Force Reserve & of Total Force	Combined § of Total Force
CONUS Strategic Interceptor Forces	66		66
Tactical Reconnaissance	54		54
Tactical Airlift	32	27	59
Tactical Fighters	27	7	34
Aerial Refueling/Strategic Tankers	17	Á.	21
Air Rescue/Recovery	14	23	37
Special Operations		28	28
Tactical Electronic Warfare	26		26
Tactical Air Control	33		33
Weather Reconnaissance		28	28
Strategic Airlift Aircrews		49	<b>49</b> 30
Aeromedical Airlift Aircrews		30	30
Tanker/Cargo Aircrews		50	50
Combat Communications Units	70		70
Aerial Port Units	9	47	56
Combat Logistics Support Squadrons		58	58
Medical Service Personnel		22	22
Strategic Airlift (Maintenance Crews)		40	40
Deployable Civil Engineering and			
Services Personnel	27	13	40
Special Operations Gunships		50	50
Overall Selected Reserve Mannower	13 %	98	224
Data as of: September 30, 1983			

#### TABLE 2.6

#### COAST GUARD RESERVE CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE TOTAL COAST GUARD

MAJOR RESERVE ELEMENTS	Percent of Total Force
Port Security Force (9650 Personnel)	75
Augmentees: 1/	
Vessels (1000 Personnel)	10
Aviation (200 Personnel)	6 33
RCC (150 Personnel)	33
MMS (200 Personnel)	25
Support/other (COO Personnel)	4 3/
Early-Reserve Mobilisation Requirements:	
High Endurance Cutter wartime personnel	17
Patrol Boat wartime personnel	26
Port and Marine Safety wartime personnel	87
Support Center and Base personnel	9
Training Facility wartime personnel	15
Command and Control, Management and	
Support wartime personnel	13
Overall Selected Reserve Manpower	25 \

#### Note:

1/ The numbers above are the best approximations available. The exact size of the peacetime base is difficult to determine because of the multi-mission nature of most operating units.

Last year's USCGR's data for contributions to the Total Force tanded to be an indication of the degree of support for units involved in peacetime missions. This year the USCGR has changed the categories in which the data is collected such that the figures presented herein are more of an indication of the mobilization duties for which the personnel and units are in training. The overall size and nature of the USCGR has not changed. The changes indicated above are accounted for by the change in the computational base and an internal reallocation of resources.

2/ The percentage of change for the "support/other" category could not be computed due to the fact that the 1982 figure had not been included in the <u>FY 1982</u> <u>Readiness Assessment of the Reserve Components Report</u>.

Data as of: September 30, 1983

18 Denk

#### RESERVE COMPONENT READINESS SUMMARIES

#### <u>General</u>

#### Background

The principal method of measuring unit readiness is through the use of the Unit Status Report (USR). This report is required by each Service and provides a uniform method within the Service to evaluate the readiness of a unit. Each Service has its own criteria on the types of units required to submit reports, the frequency reports are to be submitted, and the evaluation standards by which readiness is to be measured.

It is generally recognized that Unit Status Report data is not a precise measure of the combat capabilities of a unit; USR data is a management tool to be used in allocating resources.

Although the use of Unit Status Report data to portray readiness has some inherent limitations, it is the only multi-service data system which permits comparisons within and among Services on the readiness of personnel, equipment, and training.

Based upon the evaluation of Unit Status Report data, the Board believes that all units should be required to submit such information regularly and that the criteria used by all Services to evaluate unit status should be standardized to the greatest extent possible.

#### Classified Annex

The data presented in the tables which follow are based upon classified readiness information provided by the Services. In order to offer an unclassified across-the-board analysis on the readiness levels of the various Reserve Forces, the Board, after

#### extensive and close coordination with the Services last year, developed a formula which portrays the data in abstract percentages.

As in the past, the Board has prepared a classified annex to this report. <u>Classified Annex to the Fiscal Year 1983 Readiness</u> <u>Assessment of the Reserve Components</u> is classified SECRET and includes detailed profiles of unit readiness for each of the Reserve Components. <u>Classified Annex</u> (short title) is available to authorized recipients upon written request.

#### Caution Needed When Interpreting Readiness Data

Anthe American State and the second of the second second second second second second second second second second

When reviewing the data contained in this chapter, it must be remembered that the information is the product of five different Service requirements which examine different readiness elements from differing points of view. It must also be remembered that each Service has different individual readiness reporting criteria and that direct comparison of individual reporting elements of a Service's readiness data is not meaningful.

Further complicating comparison of readiness data among Services is the fact that each Service has different requirements for the type of units which report readiness.

The reason given for the higher percentage (25%) of Army Reserve units which <u>do not</u> report readiness is that there is a high preponderance of non-combat units that are specifically organized for a single mission. These units, generally Table of Distribution and Allowance (TDA) units, are organized with the required number of personnel and equipment necessary to accomplish a specific mission. TDA units are normally non-deploying units -- that is, their wartime mission is within the United States (see JCS PAM 6, Volume II, Part 2, Chapter 1).

In contrast, in the other Reserve Components where nearly all units are required to report readiness, there is often a lack of comparability between similar type units in a Service's Active and Reserve Components. These dissimilarities are often <u>both</u> quantitative and qualitative in nature and are most easily seen when comparing flying units.

Reserve Component flying units are generally organized with fewer "required" aircraft and with older, less combat capable

aircraft, as compared to their Active Component counterpart. Although both components within a Service may report readiness of their flying units to be C-1 "fully combat ready", using identical reporting criteria, it is clear that these similar units do not have the same combat capability. 日には小学業の調査

POSTUR ENTERN ERRERE LEADER LEVEN DER LEVEN DE DE LEVEN

For example, an Active Component squadron with 24 primary aircraft "required" and on hand might have a sister squadron in its Reserve Component with 18 primary aircraft "required" and on hand. Both squadrons report 100% "equipment on hand" levels -or "C-1" in that category.

There also remains a serious qualitative difference. For example, aircraft in the Reserve Components often are older models which have not been upgraded to the same standards as those in the Active Component. The result is severe constraint in the type and quantity of aircraft which are deployable in a combat zone. The problem places a severe strain on the maintenance and supply systems.

Yet, based on the reporting criteria, similar type units may both report C-1 even though substantial differences exist between units and the mission capability of these units is vastly dissimilar.

These examples are not unique to any one Service but are uniform in their application within all Services. The Board has taken a strong position against dissimilar organizational structures between Active and Reserve Components as it masks true readiness. The Board remains convinced that the only way to get new, modern equipment in the Reserve Components and to assure total integration and interoperability is to be able to identify the shortfalls from wartime requirements.

#### Analysis of Reserve Component Unit Status Reports

#### <u>Overview</u>

The readiness reports for 1983 show a general decline in the percentage of units rated "marginally ready" or better when compared to the ratings in 1982. Although the Board believes that these ratings are technically correct, the ratings do not reflect the real increases in <u>capability</u> that have occurred in the last year in all Reserve Components.

The technical declines in readiness reports result from the introduction of more and more modern weapons systems and equipment into Reserve Component units. These new material authorizations and deliveries create a temporary situation of "unreadiness" because unit personnel are not yet fully trained on '' a new equipment, spares arrive later than the item itself and new units are being formed.

On balance, the Board believes that Reserve Component capability has increased substantially in the year reported and is encouraged that this trend appears to be continuing into 1984. The Board also notes that it is in the area of insufficient or obsolete equipment that most readiness deficiencies occur.

#### Significant Findings

Table 3.1A is a partial "wrap-up" display of readiness, portrayed in abstract percentages for all Reserve Components. Army National Guard, U.S. Army Reserve, Marine Corps Reserve, Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve data is considered classified by the Services and is contained in the <u>Classified</u> <u>Annex</u> (Secret) to this report. An analysis of Table 3.1A discloses that:

- Nearly half (49%) of all DoD Reserve Component units are rated combat ready (C-3 or better).
- This percentage is down slightly from 1982 levels (55%) due largely to the temporary effects of modernization -that is new equipment and force structure and increased numbers of new personnel with accompanying decline in skill qualification.

		Partors Second	MOS Qualification	Personel	Bjuipment Readiness	Byuipment Readiness	Byuigment. Readineess	Byuigment Readiness Personnel		NOS Qualification Personnel	Personnel		Training	Training	primit Unit Statues lich are included within cortian positare.	ent shortfalls.	vice support units.	
	CTORS	Major Limiting Partors Most Critical Second	Bynipment On Hand	Rynignest On Hand	Training	NOS Quelification	Apsignent On Need	Bysigment On Hand.		Byrigment On Mand	Bydynent On Band		Logistics Rendineen2/	logistics hediacan	cight percent (900) are required to submit thit Status 34 now shown constitute those units which are included 24 now shown constitute the actual recording notare.	aportation <u>not</u> equipment	ssioned contact withs although they do anyoest contact, contact support, and contact service support units.	·
	MAJOR FACTORS RESERVE MPOSITE)	Recoest of Units C-3 or better	ļ	ł	E.					6	15		E	ŧ	<del>y eight</del> pence 134 nor shom 1 averate ref	mening, bething, and trans	xutist, contat	1963.
		lotal			Ĩ			I		1991				Ĩ	is, cidity is the 7,1 is the 7,1	, bethic	Ĭ	
- 11	TABLE 3.1A DINESS AL DINESS IN (ROLL-UP	of Units Neporting Newliness Level -2 C-3 C-4 C-5 Thu								1~0	1		•	•	aturat of Defence, eight <del>y eight</del> mits (19,239) and the 7,434 nor how for 14 100 is not a zoon		ية <del>للح</del> اظ	April 1962 and April 1963.
			- See Table 3.1A (S) in Clanified	Soe Table 3.1A (S) in Classified	2.3	See Table 3.1A (S) in Classified	See Table 3.1A (S) in Classified	See Table 3.1A (S) in Clanified		<b>8</b> .7	<b>4.</b> 2		2.7	12.1		rd Reserve refers to plane for	e althoug	10 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 -
	OF UNIT REA MITING REAL OMPONENTS		A (S) İn	ni (S) A	16.6	A (S) in	A (S) in	A (S) in		<b>6.</b> 61	28.7		5	13.9	in the D reportion	refers t	in ait	Units an of:
	OF UNIT MITING		able 3.1	uble 3.1	15.2	<b>ihie 3.</b> 1	ible 3.1	<b>ilie 3.</b> 1		16.9	18.4		61.2	1-85		<b>BARK</b>	formed con	-Çeşiş
		2 S	- 266 T	1 200	5.4		1 98	1 1		าย	15.6		20.2	<b>5.</b> 3			t conisai	
	PROFILE	Percent of Units Reporting Readinees			IN					<u>∕</u> , ••••	614 J		5	6	7,694 mjor He se between lant of bisher over	for the Co	e mits are no	188 percent dae
		Composest	Acry National Guncd	hang Beserve	Real Reserve	Marine Corps Reserve	Air Mational Guard	Air Porce Reserve	Overall Readinese of all DoD Reserve Components	ED61 X.	2007 X.	Const Courd Reserve 3	ED61 14	2061 11	Note: $\overline{J}$ Out of a total of 7,894 mjor Remerve Furue units in the Departuments. The difference between last year's ander of reporting with the total set.	$\mathcal{Y}$ "subjection Readinees" for the Coast Ga	$\overline{J}$ Coast Gaad Reserve with are not comi	Total may not equal 198 percent due to row

The Coast Guard Reserve's readiness increased significantly from 1982 to 1983. Coast Guard readiness reached 97% in 1983.

- On an overall basis, all Department of Defense Reserve Component units rated C-3 or better declined from -%6 to -3% in their overall readiness levels with the exception of the Naval Reserve (+11%) and the Air Force Reserve (+1%).
- The number of units reporting readiness appears to have increased substantially in FY 1983 as compared FY 1982. In fact, some Services reported incomplete information in FY 1982. In the case of the Army Reserve Forces, a substantial number of units do not report readiness directly but are included within the readiness report of a major organization. As part of the Board's efforts this year, much of the inaccurate FY 1982 data have been corrected and a new "base line" for readiness data established for FY 1983.

#### Limitations to Readiness

The two major limitations to Reserve Component readiness generally remained unchanged from 1981 to 1983. These two limiting factors were, in order of importance:

Equipment on hand

 Personnel -- principally the lack of individual skill qualification

An analysis of Table 3.1B reveals that there has been some shifts in the factors limiting readiness among the various Services and, interestingly, among different types of units.

TABLE 3.1B	<b>CRITICAL FACTORS LIMITING OVERALL READINESS</b>	IN THE RESERVE COMPONENTS, FY-1983 AND FY-1982
	CRITICA	IN THE R

¢,

Second Runt Critical	PY 1903 PV 1902	uns twai i finantina - Personnel	-	-	NCS Qualification Personnel			Training	fication Bynigment	Personnel. Byuipment on-hand		t <b>Rediness</b> Terrorael		tersomet/bygogene. guryant resources	Training Spaipment Readiness	t Readinees				Ryniquest Readiness Rynigment Readiness	<b>And the set of the se</b>	bydyneat headineas Trzinizag		Bysiquent Readiness Bysiquent Readiness		•••	and income	Reinest Redincts Personel	ining Brinet or-hand		rateset and agained reasons	Byrigment Rendiness Byrigment Rendiness		<b>Derro</b>	
t isal	FT 1902		on hand		-		-		-	MDS Qualification Per					Recorded							Byuigment on-hund/ byu Bunigment Aradiness		NUS Qualification Bys	·			Bynigment on-band Byn	Readinees	]		Bynigment on-band Byn		Read incos	
and Critical	FT 1903		Nyapitati an tana Nyaipati an tanà	freed as freedom.			Byuipment on-hand	Bruipment on-hand		Ryuipment on hand			Brighted Realizess	Training	Resident Budians			former.		NCS Qualification	NCS Qualification	MDS Qualification		MDS Qualification		Training		Rquipment co-hand	Byeipment on-hand			Bysigment on-hand		Logistics Realizers	Training
	(Type of Unit)	Arry National Cuard	Overal I Combat		Contract Service Support	Aray Reserve	Overall	Combat	Contrat Support	Contract Service Support	Haral Reserve	Owerall	Comissioned Units:	Strips	Air Duite	Other	Reinforcing/Sustaining		Marine Corps Reserve	Overall	Ath Marine Division	4th Marine Air Many	Rorce Service Support	Group (1536)	Air National Gand	Contract		Contract Support	Contract Service Support	Air Roce beerve	CUERTIE	Combat Support	Cost Gund Reserve J	Overal I	Contract

1/ "Logistics Readiness" for the Const Gaud refers to plans for messing, berthing, and transportation - not equipment shortfalls.

PY 1963 Data as of: May 1963 FT 1982 Data 25 df: Hay 1982

3

ĺ

#### Army National Guard

The second of the second

Overall readiness for the Army National Guard was down slightly (-3%) from FY 1982 reported levels.

Complete readiness data is shown on Table 3.2A (C) is the <u>Classified Annex</u> (Secret) to this report.

There has been a substantial improvement to the readiness of Guard combat units. This improvement was due largely to the additiona of new equipment such as the Ml Tank and the Bradley Fighting Vehicle to selected Army National Guard combat units. Additional training opportunities have also been provided to units receiving this modern equipment.

The major limiting factors to Army National Guard readiness remain "equipment on-hand" and "Military Occupational Skill" (MOS) qualification.

When comparing the components of overall readiness between FY 1982 and FY 1983, the following changes are revealed:

		Percentage Point Change
•	Personnel readiness:	+7%
•	MOS qualification:	+4%
•	Equipment on-hand:	-48
•	Equipment readiness:	-3%
٠	Training:	+38

• Most impresive of the improvements were the changes across-the-board in the readiness of <u>combat units</u> in the Army National Guard. Increases in "personnel" (+30%), "MOS qualification" (+12%), "equipment on-hand" (+26%), "equipment readiness" (+17%), and "training" (+17%), for an overall increase in one year of +24%, is the direct result of emphasis within the Army Directorate on improving the combat unit readiness of the Army Guard Force.

#### Army Reserve

Overall readiness of the Army Reserve declined from FY 1982 to FY 1983 by 4%. Complete Army Reserve readiness data is shown on Tables 3.3A and 3.3B both classified; CONFIDENTIAL in the <u>Classified Annex</u> (Secret) to this report.

With the exception of the units scheduled to mobilize in the time period "D" to "D+30", the readiness of all categories of Army Reserve units had similar declines.

The major limiting factors to Army Reserve readiness for the FY 1983 reporting period were "equipment on-hand" and "personnel". This year, "equipment on hand" has replaced "MOS qualification" as the most critical limiting factor.

When comparing the components of overall readiness between FY 1982 and FY 1983, the following changes are revealed:

#### Percentage Point Change

いたのである。

٠	Personnel readiness:	No comparison is possible. No data available for FY 1982.
•	MOS qualification:	+48
٠	Equipment on-hand:	-8%
G	Equipment readiness:	-17%
•	Training:	+28

The continued low state of readiness of Army Reserve Combat units (17% C-3 or better) continues to be of major concern to the Board. In addition, the sharp and significant decline of the level of equipment readiness suggests an inability of the Army Reserve to maintain what equipment they have or, alternatively, an inability to provide an adequate maintenance support base.

#### Naval Reserve

アンシートが設置した。

والمستعمل المستعدين والمستعمل والمستعم والمستعمل والمستعمل والمستعمل والمستعمل والمستعمل والمستعمل والمستعم

Į,

Table 3.4A reveals that the overall readiness of the Naval Reserve and its major sub-classifications has declined 9% from that reported in FY 1982. Although the readiness data contained in table 3.4A is unclassified, the Naval Reserve considers its Detailed Profile of Readiness, as shown on Table 3.4B, to be classified CONFIDENTAL therefore, it is included in the Classified Annex (Secret) to this report.

During the 1983 time period, the major limiting factor to Naval Reserve readiness was "training", which includes both individual and unit training. The second most critical factor limiting Naval Reserve readiness changed from "personnel" to "equipment readiness".

When comparing the components of overall readiness between FY 1982 and FY 1983, the following changes revealed:

		Percentage Point Change
•	Personnel readiness:	-208
•	Supplies:	-248
•	Equipment readiness:	-339
•	Training:	-58

Personnel readiness was lower due to the creation of new units and substantially increased personnel authorizations within the Naval Reserve.

The Naval Reserve reported that the significant decline in equipment readiness was the result of several factors:

- A serious shortfall in certain aircraft engines.
- The identification of substantially increased wartime equipment requirements and a concurrent decision to defer acquisition of this equipment until a later date or mobilisation.

The decline in the supply category (-243) is due to both the acquisition of six (6) new ships during FY 1983 and the major overhaul of three (3) minesweepers.

		iting Factors Second Rust Critical	Bytigment. Reading	Suplies	Supplies	·	Ar ha 	
<b>)</b>	ACTORS SERVE	Nejor Limiti Not Critical	geinier	Agription: Boolineos	Bydgarat Bradiness			
	ID MAJOR FACTORS NAVAL RESERVE	Percent of Inits C-3 or letter <u>190</u> <u>190</u>	5 <b>5</b> 52	<b>N N</b>	<b>\$</b> A			
	TABLE 1.44 OFILE OF UNIT READINESS AND MAJOR FACTO LIMITING READINESS IN THE NAVAL RESERVE	<b>an lovel</b> <b>C-6</b> total	<b>8</b> •	§ • •	1			
	PROFILE OF UNIT READINESS	<b>Nyorting Realise</b> 3 C-4 C-5	16.6 2.3 9	27.0 16.1 Q.	2	ette are regeired	ŕ	
	PROFILE	Reconst of Units In C-1 C-2 C-3	5.4 B.2 M	z s.X. I.u		l marine l	at de to mul	
		<b>Types of Brits</b>	Overall	Comissional Units Overail	beinforcies/Sustaining Units Overall	Mote: Ore handred percent (1000)of to tryort readinem.	Total may not equal 100 percent due to no Data as of: April 1983	
ts ,. Marije				2		_, • •		···

۰,

. *'*, '

#### Marine Corps Reserve

Marine Corps Reserve considers all of its readiness information to be classified, even when it is expressed in abstract percentages. Complete Marine Corps Reserve readiness data is shown on Tables 3.5A and 3.5B, both classified SECRET, in the Classified Annex to this report.

The overall readiness of the Marine Corps Reserve declined by 10% from FY 1982 to FY 1983.

The largest reduction in readiness level has occurred in the 4th Marine Division and in the Force Service Support Group.

The major limitations to Marine Corps Reserve readiness continued to be "MOS qualification". In FY 1983, "equipment readiness", the ability to maintain the equipment you have, has been added as a major factor limiting Marine Corps readiness.

When comparing the components of overall readiness between FY 1982 and FY 1983, the following changes are revealed:

#### Percentage Point Change

•	Personnel:	no change
•	MOS Qualification:	- 69
•	Equipment on-hand:	-12%
•	Equipment readiness:	-138
•	Training:	+ 18

Some explanation is required in order to place the current readiness position of the Marine Corps Reserve into its proper perspective. The Marine Corps provided the Board with the following information:

"Based on a desire to strengthen the combat service support within the Marine Corps Total Force, the Marine Corps Reserve is undergoing major reorganizations affecting both (the 4th Marine) Division and (the) FSSG (Force Service Support Group). During FY 1983, 17 units were redesignated, 1 new unit was activated, and 2 units were reorganized from detachments to separate UNITREP reportable units. For the most part, redesignated units were of similiar mission orientation, thus minimizing the impact on personnel and training." "These deficiencies (noted above) affect the overall readiness of the Marine Corps Reserve across the board and are largely a result of the priority of issue the Reserve units have from the Marine Corps Stores System as compared with Regular (Marine Corps) units.

The first priority of equipment withdrawal is to meet the mission requirements of the Active Force. Equipment in the stores system that previously had been earmarked toward filling overall Force requirements, to include the Reserves, has now been earmarked for stocking a portion of the Near-term Prepositioning Force and the Maritime Prepositioning Ship Program. This has had a significant effect on the equipment readiness of the reserves, but was justified as a temporary measure, based on political decisions, and served as the only means that these requirements could be met in the time frame required.

If funded, the current 5 year Defense Plan should correct the majority of the deficiencies in available assets against requirements. Additionally, although not attributable to the Reserves for UNITREP purposes, the assets left behind by the Near-Term Prepositioning Force (Brigade) will be identified for potential use by the Reserve."

"Conclusion -- Although the overall readiness of the Marine Corps Reserve as reflected by UNITREP shows a negative trend, such trend is not indicative of the readiness of the entire Reserve force as such readiness is hidden in the mechanics of UNITREP. The actual force in being is larger, more modern equipped and better trained than in past years. As the stores system is replenished, overall readiness should take an upward turn."

The Board has continuously opposed Department or Service drawdown on Reserve Component equipment to meet the demands of multiple claimants such as foreign military sales and contingent or operational demands. When dictated by unusual circumstances, the highest priority must be placed on replacing this equipment. While recognizing the urgency of the Near-Term Prepositioning Force Program, the Marine Corps Reserve has suffered a significant decline in their readiness through no fault of their own. Equipment designated to meet Marine Corps Reserve requirements must be replaced at the earliest possible date.

#### Air National Guard

The Air Force considers all of its readiness information to be classified, even when it is expressed in abstract percentages. Complete Air National Guard readiness data is shown on Tables 3.6A and 3.6B, both classified SECRET, in the <u>Classified Annex</u> to this report.

Overall readiness of the Air National Guard declined by -4% from FY 1982 reported levels.

Significant improvement has been made within Combat Service unit readiness. However, much remains to be done.

"Equipment on-hand" remains the most critical factor limiting readiness in the Air National Guard. "Equipment readiness" has replaced "personnel" as the second most important limitation to Air National Guard readiness.

When comparing the components of overall readiness between FY 1982 and FY 1983, the following changes are revealed:

#### Percentage Point Change

- Personnel readiness: no change
- Equipment on-hand: -8%
- Equipment readiness: -1%
- Training: -3%

The decline in the readiness of "equipment on-hand" is the result of re-engining and re-skinning of KC-135 aircraft and concurrent C-130 structural wing problems which resulted in required repairs.

Training was impacted by the introduction within the Air National Guard of F-4, 2-seat fighter aircraft which required training of Weapons System Operators. The need to recruit and train C-130 navigators also impacted on training readiness, as there is no civilian counterpart to that particular specialty.

#### Air Force Reserve

などでは、自己のためで、「ないたい」のでも、「ないたい」というという。「「ないた」のでは、「ないない」ので、「ないたな」ので、「ないたい」というない。

.

The Air Force considers all of its readiness information to be classified, even when it is expressed in abstract percentages. Complete Air Force Reserve readiness data is shown on Tables 3.7A and 3.7B, both classified SECRET, in the <u>Classified Annex</u>.

Overall readiness in the Air Force Reserve and its major elements improved by 1% from that reported in FY 1982.

"Equipment on-hand" remained the major limiting factor to readiness while "training" replaced "equipment readiness" as the second most critical factor limiting Air Force Reserve readiness.

When comparing the components of overall readiness between FY 1982 and FY 1983, the following changes are revealed:

			Percentage Point Change
٠	Personnel	readiness:	no change
٠	Equipment	on-hand:	+28
٠	Equipment	readiness:	+1%
•	Training:		-2%

The gain in "equipment readiness" was due, in part, to the phasing out of older aircraft, the receipt of newer aircraft, and the modification of aircraft currently on hand.

believed that the reduction in Air It is Force Reserve "training" readiness đue primarily protiems Was to the obtaining, retaining experienced in training, and Flight Engineers and Load Masters in strategic airlift (C-141 and C-5A) units.

#### Coast Guard Reserve

K

As set forth in Table 3.8A, the overall readiness of all elements of the Coast Guard Reserve increased by 9% to 97.3% reported as ready for mobilization (C-3 or better). The very significant improvement in the overall Coast Guard C-1/C-2 and C-3 readiness was primarily a function of improved logistics readiness.

ar enn charar

Although the readiness data contained in 3.8A is unclassified, the Coast Guard Reserve considers its Detailed Profile of Readiness, as shown on Table 3.8E, to be Classified CONFIDENTAL and is included in the <u>Classified Annex</u> (Secret) to this report.

The apparent improvement in logistics was achieved through updating older logistics plans which are now in better alignment with current requirements, and result in a very much improved logistics readiness level.

Training readiness also dropped slightly due to a greater emphasis on mobilization site training for two weeks ACDUTRA and various exercises. This posed greater problems for inland units in drilling with their Active Component counterparts. Greater use of both military and commercial transportation could not quite offset the greater transportation requirements, and a lower readiness resulted.

When comparing the components of overall readiness between FY 1982 and FY 1983, the following changes are revealed:

		Percentage Point Change
•	Personnel:	-28
•	Logistics readiness:	+20%
•	Training:	-5%

"Logistics readiness" and "training" remain the two major factors limiting Coast Guard Reserve readiness.



¢.

## TABLE S.M. PROFILE OF UNIT READINESS AND MAJOR FACTORS LIMITING READINESS IN THE UNITED STATES COAST GUARD RESERVE

Major Limiting Pactors Correct Notes	Training	eu	Training
Narjor Limit Maria	signing surger	Training	logistics Readiness
		5	ŝ
Percent of Units C-3 or better		100	r.
Percent of Units Reporting Readiness Level.	5	0.0	0.0
년 11 12			2.8
	177 Fr	e 6	<b>9.</b> 4
ent of th		5i.7	67.1
			20.7
and of Duits		Combat Units Combat Service	Support Units

ä

35

Eighty-two percent (12%) of the Coast Caurd Reserve Units are required to report readimess.

The Const Gand Selected Reserve's current authorized strength ...ly mets 50% of their early-response achilization requirements. Thus, while personnel readiness only appears as a problem for a small portion of their units, reserve strength shortfails remain a mojor problem for the USUS as a whole. See Text.

Total may not equal 100 percent due to muncting.

Deta as of: Ny 1983

- **)** - . - .

Ľ

#### Coast Guard -- A Continuing Urgent Need

i₹ ₽

Although the data in Table 3.8A quantifies the readiness of the Coast Guard Selected Reserve, it is based upon the USCG's structured organization. It is a true statement that, based upon their structure, the Coast Guard Reserve is 97% combat ready.

A serious and substantial deterrent to the combat readiness of the Coast Guard exists, however, in the form of its "organizational structure."

The Reserve Forces Policy Board has been concerned about and has highlighted in its annual readiness assessment reports since 1981 what it perceives as a serious threat to our coast and inland waterways. Continued budget constraints for the Coast Guard have resulted in limitations on the Active service strength. This increases the importance of Coast Guard Reservists who are required upon mobilisation to support strategic mobility through the protection of inland and coastal waterways and major ports.

Because of the relatively small size of the Coast Guard and its Reserve, and because of its organisational placement outside the Department of Defense, the military significance of their contribution to national security is largely unrecognized in the competition for scarce resources.

Unlike the other Armed Forces, the Coast Guard is not able to concentrate its efforts on preparedness for military operations in time of war or national emergency. Only two of the Coast Guard's thirteen operational programs have national security or military operations as their primary end product. The remaining eleven programs focus on their peacetime mission to assure the safety of maritime transportation and the enforcement of federal laws in the governed maritime regions of the United States. The eleven programs consume 89% of the Coast Guard's annual operating budget and 90% of its personnel

The resources of the United States Coast Guard are barely adequate to satisfy its peacetime responsibility. They are totally inadequate to provide for manpower, equipment, training and essential elements that would be immediately required upon a mobilization.

Unlike the Armed Forces within the Department of Defense, the Coast Guard has no Active duty forces that exist solely for wartime military missions. All Active duty Coast Guard units are established, organized, and staffed primarily for the accomplishment of their peacetime statutory missions. The Coast Guard Reserve provides additional trained forces required to augment the Active Forces but does not provide for an expansion of the Coast Guard force structure to meet the increased demands anticipated by mobilization or war.

The Coast Guard Reserve augmentation training program is an invaluable means of training Reservists in skills required upon mobilization through performance of Coast Guard peacetime work requiring similar skills. Through it, the Coast Guard's 12,000 Selected Reservists contribute approximately 1,700,000 manhours of personnel support to various operating and support units of the Active Coast Guard.

The Coast Guard Reserve's early response mobilization requirements represent a substantial portion of the USCG's wartime force (see Table 2.6). Yet the Coast Guard's Selected Reserve authorized strength level has remained at a plateau level of 12,000 for several years. Likewise, the mobilization requirement has remained at a plateau level of 24,000. Authorization levels have not been increased to meet requirements, even as the missions and requirements have increased.

The requirement for the Coast Guard to perform its wartime mission will be immediate -- not six months after "M" day to permit a fill from the training base.

The Coast Guard Selected Reserve's current authorised strength only meets 50% to 55% of its early-response mobilisation requirement of 24,000 individuals. The remaining 45% to 50% of the early-response requirement and those required to fill out the sustaining management and support base, between the second and sixth month after mobilisation, are either presently unfilled or are allocated to be filled by a combination of the IRR, Standby Reserve and Retired Reservists or regular retirees.

By the Board's analysis, even when the IRR, Retirees and Standby Reservists are counted against the shortfall, the Coast Guard will still be at least 6,000 individuals short of its mobilization requirement.

Thus, while combat readiness ratings of the existing force appear to be high (97%), the Board warns that the overall Reserve

strength shortfalls remain a major deficiency and a serious limiting factor to wartime readiness for the Coast Guard as a whole.

E)

۴

The Board recommends that:

- The United States Congress review this issue and consider increases in the authorized end-strength level of the Selected Coast Guard Reserve.
- Resources and missions be provided to the Selected Coast Guard Reserve which will enhance and augment the extensive peacetime missions while, at the same time, enhance mobilization/wartime capabilities.

The Board believes that these steps are essential to the successful peacetime and wartime operational success of the Coast Guard and for the ultimate safety and protection of our coast line, inland waterways, and our armed forces and supplies which must pass through these facilities.

#### CHAPTER 4

#### MANPOWER READINESS INDICATORS

#### General

The manpower strength of the Total Force increased only slightly during FY 1983. The Active Components strength increased 0.7% from 1982 levels while the Selected Reserve Components grew 4.2%.

In some Services, the recruiting efforts and the number of accessions allowed by both the Active and Reserve Components was curtailed again this past year. Budget constraints along with a strong enlistment demand enabled the Services to practice selective enlistment and re-enlistment policies. FY 1983 was a year for the Services to improve the quality of the force.

#### Manpower Data Base

Since the inception of the Board's readiness assessment report, it has utilized the <u>Official Guard and Reserve Manpower</u> <u>Strengths and Statistics</u> fiscal year summary reports, as published by the Office of the Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense (Reserve Affairs), DASD(RA), as its primary source of manpower data.

Historical data was reviewed and revised when necessary to correct some of the inconsistencies and inaccuracies between Service data and the Defense Reserve Common Components Personnel Data System (RCCPDS), the principal source for the above report. The differences do not impact on the conclusions drawn by the Board.

The new office of the Assistant Secretary of Defense (Reserve Affairs), ASD(RA), is in the process of improving the quality of the RCCPDS, working in conjunction with the Defense Manpower Data Center, Monterey, California, and the individual Services.

Manpower statistics included in this report, for the Services within the Department of Defense, have been provided by the ASD(RA). United States Coast Guard manpower data has been provided by Headquarters, United States Coast Guard.

#### Wartime Manpower Requirements for the Selected Reserve

Table 4.1A examines the wartime strength requirements, actual and programmed, for selected years 1977 to 1989. When the data on this year's table is compared to last year's report (FY 1982), it can be seen that:

There has been a substantial increase in the projected Selected Reserve trained unit strength shortfalls for the FY 1984 - FY 1989 period. The reason for these differences, as predicted by this Board, are that estimates of wartime unit strength requirements between the two POM periods (FY 84-88 and FY 85-89) have increased more rapidly than the estimates for wartime trained unit manpower available strength.

The largest shortfall in Selected Reserve Trained Unit Strength compared with Wartime Required Strength throughout the budget and projected period is in the Army's Reserve Components. By comparison, the Marine Corps Reserve is projected to achieve its wartime trained units strength level by FY 1987.

Programmed strength shortfalls reported are due mainly to Service policies rather than the inability of the Reserve Components to achieve the wartime strength requirements. If not budgetarily constrained, the Guard and Reserve could achieve increased strength levels above those currently programmed.

#### TABLE 4.1A WARTIME REQUIREMENT VERSUS ACTUAL OR PROGRAMMED TRAINED UNIT STRENGTH IN THE SELECTED RESERVE, FY 1977-FY 1989 (EXPRESSED IN THOUSANDS)

Service F								<u>FY88</u>	<u>FY89</u>
Martine Uni (Trained S	t. Rem	ulrenne Eh)	<u>nt</u>		(P:	roject	ed)		
arng Usar	400 219	446 286	451 300	462	472 307	480 314	<b>483</b> 322	488 325	493 <sup>1</sup> 330
UNINCIR	52 34 93	286 112 40 103	118 40 104	118 42 105	42 107	121 42 108	123 42 111	124 42 113	42 114
AFRES DOD TOTAL			1066	<u>57</u> 1084	1105	1130	1149	71	72
USCG		22	22	22	22	22	22	22	22
Actual or P		KORTE	Ŀ,		(P:	rojectu	ed.)		
arng Ular	355 189	371 214	369 225	371 232	393 246 110 41 103	417 256	425 263	438 271	444 274
uener Uener Ang	90 31 92	93 35 97	38 98	40 100	41 103	42 104	42 107	42 110	42 111
AFRES DuD Total	50 808	52 862	14	57 904	60 952		67	71 1060	71
uecs -		12	12	12	12.5	13.3	14	14.8	15.5
Shortfalls Strength	Vereu				ent		had \		
ARNG UBAR UBNR UBNCR ANG AFRIE DOD TOTAL		-		- 01	······································	rioj <b>e</b> c			- 49
UBAR	-30	-72	-75	-68	-61	-58	-59	-54	-56
uenr Uencr	+38 -3	-19 -5	-17 -3	-14 -4	-7 -2	-3 -1	-	+4	+3
ang Afrika	-1 -4	-6 -1	-6	-5	-4	-4 -1	-4	-3	-3 -1
DOD TOTAL FY 1983							-100	-102	-106
	- 14								- 6.5
Percent Att	ained					- ••/	•	- / • •	- 015
	94.8	82.9	\$2.9	83.3	86.2	88.4	89.3	• 91.1	90.1
FY 1982 Projectio	8.W		-168	<u>-157</u>	-134	-119	-104	- 94	
Differenc FY 82-83			+ 14	+ 23	+ 19	+ 12	+ 18	+ 91	)
Percent ( FY \$2-83	hange		8.39	14.61	14.14	10.1	17.3	9.51	)
UBCG				-10				-7.2	

#### Wartime Unit Requirement and Actual or Programmed Unit Strength

The Selected Reserve Wartime Unit Requirement consists of the required trained personnel to fully man Reserve Component units upon mobilization.

Programmed unit strength for the Selected Reserve consists of the trained unit strength immediately available for mobilization.

This includes:

- All members of Selected Reserve Units,
- <u>plus</u> all Active Component or Active Guard and Reserve (AGR) scheduled or designated to mobilize with Selected Reserve units,
- <u>less</u> those members of the Selected Reserve in or awaiting training (the training pipeline),
- <u>less</u> transients, patients, prisoners, and nondeployable female service members.
- Programmed unit strength for Selected Reserve units does not include:
  - Individual Mobilization Augmentees (IMA's).
  - Inactive National Guard (ING) and Individual Ready Reserve (IRR) manpower.

#### Reconciliation

By using the above method for computing the available trained forces on-hand versus requirements, one can accurately develop the shortfall for the Selected Reserve unit forces. Any other method will result in an overstatement of assets available and an understatement of the shortfall.

#### Reserve Component Strength, 1969-1989

A historical comparison of manpower strengths in the Ready Reserve along with the overall wartime requirements is graphically illustrated in Table 4.1B.

The Board remains concerned with the continued attempts to reduce manpower recruiting, retention and bonus resources to the Selected Reserve simply because there have been increases in the end strength in the Selected Reserve. Such attempts must be resisted. There still remains a serious manpower shortfall in the trained strength in the Selected Reserve as compared to the wartime requirement. Trained strength shortfalls are detailed in Table 4.1A by Reserve Component. The overall Department of Defense picture is shown in Table 4.1B.

Much remains to be done to close the gap between wartime strength requirements and trained unit strength.

REPORT OF LEVEL

BULLETLE BERTSCORE BEEKS

TABLE 4.1B

#### **Strength Trends**

in the

Selected Reserve — Individual Ready Reserve/ Inactive National Guard — Standby Reserve

as of September 30, 1983



#### Selected Reserve Strength Trends

As set forth on Table 4.2, FY 1983 again showed a continued increase in the end strength levels of the Selected Reserve. All of the Reserve Components again reflected a net gain in the endstrength during FY 1983.

From FY 1978 through FY 1983, the strength of DoD Reserve Components increased by more than 27%. During the last year (FY 1983), Reserve Component strength increased over 4% as compared to 7% in FY 1982.

The largest gain in reserve strength was in the Naval Reserve, with an increase of 16% over FY 1982.

The gain in reserve strength over FY 1982, ranked in order of percentage of strength growth, is shown below. FY 1981 and FY 1982 growth comparisons are also shown.

	Component	FY82-83 <u>Growth</u>	FY31-82 <u>Growth</u>
•	Naval Reserve:	16%	78
•	Marine Corps Reserve:	69	94
•	Air Force Reserve:	41	54
•	Army Reserve:	4%	14%
6	Coast Guard Reserve:	. 41	08
•	Army National Guard:	21	5 %
•	Air National Guard:	28	21

#### TABLE 4.2 SELECTED RESERVE STRENGTH TRENDS

\; }.\;

	En	i Strength		Total	<u>Gain</u> FY	Percent	<u>t Gain</u> FY	Percent of SEL RES				
Component	<u>FY 78</u>	FY 82	FY 83	<u>78-83</u>	<u>82-83</u>	<u>78-83</u>	82-83	Force FY83				
<u>ARMY</u> ARNG USAR Total	340,996 <u>185,753</u> 526,749	407,601 <u>256,659</u> 664,260	417,178 <u>236,188</u> 683,366	75,182 <u>80,435</u> 156,617	9,577 <u>9,529</u> 19,106	22.3 43.3 29.7	2.3 3.7 2.9	41.5 26.5 68.0				
UENER 2/	82,965	93,919	109,094	26,129	15, 375	31.4	16.4	10.9				
UENCR	32,697	40,461	42,690	9,983	2,229	30.5	5.5	4.2				
<u>AIR FORCE</u> ANG AFRES Total	91,674 <u>53,884</u> 145,558	100,657 <u>64,443</u> 165,100	102,170 <u>67,227</u> 169,397	10,496 <u>13,343</u> 23,839	1,513 2,784 4,297	11.4 24.8 16.4	1.5 4.3 2.6	10.2 6-7 16.9				
Dol) TOTAL	787,969	963,740	1,004,547	216,578	40,807	27.5	4.2	100.0				
UECCR	11,158	11,846	12,156	998	310	8.9	2.6	1.2				

#### Note:

1/ FY 1978 end-strength is used as a base year as it was the low point in Selected Reserve strength after the end of the draft and the formation of the all-volunteer force.

3/ FY 1978 and FY 1982 end-strength for the UENR as shown above includes 200 TARS.

Selected Reserve Enlisted Gains and Losses

Tables 4.3A and 4.3B disclose the source of enlisted personnel gains and losses to the Selected Reserve of each individual Service for FY 1982 and FY 1983.

There are a number of significant conclusions which may be reached from these tables.

- There was a smaller net gain in the Enlisted Selected Reserve strength in FY 1983 (+21,660) versus FY 1982 (+48,678).
- FY 1983 Enlisted Selected Reserve overall gains declined from FY 1982 levels. FY 1983 losses exceeded FY 1982 losses.

The reduction in the gain of Enlisted Selected Reserve strength is generally considered by the Board to be the direct result of Service constraints on the end-strength levels of the Selected Reserve. The constraints resulted in a reduction of enlistments and in the qualitative retention of personnel.

- FY 1983 was a year in which the quality of the Selected Reserve was significantly enhanced. There was a greater emphasis within all the Reserve Components on the recruiting and retention of personnel with higher mental standards. This enhancement is expected to reflect itself in the personnel readiness of the Reserve Components in the coming years.
- All Services, except the Air Force Reserve, showed a reduction in their accessions from FY 1982 levels.
- The Naval Reserve (93%) and the Air Force Reserve (72%) both depended upon prior service personnel for the vast majority of their accessions.

Overall losses from DoD Selected Reserve enlisted personnal from FY 1982 to FY 1983 increased 6%. Enlisted losses from the individual Services varied widely.

After extensive investigation of Army Reserve loss statistics, the Board determined that coding errors in source documents

FY 1982-FY 1983 (EXPRESSED IN PERCENT EXCEPT AS NOTED) COMPARATIVE PROFILE OF SELECTED RESERVE COMPONENT ENLISTED PERSONNEL GAINS, TABLE 4.3A

볋	<u>e</u> ]		7	1			- 2.3 % L + 13.4 % L + 13.4 % L + 15.4 % L +		
	Charge	60 60 1 1	- 0.6 \$						
(Number)		<b>69, 103</b> 95, 618	74, 436	74,867	74, 867 30, 308 31, 012	74, 667 30, 388 31, 012 31, 012 17, 376 13, 699	74, 667 30, 336 31, 612 31, 612 11, 939 11, 939 11, 939	74, 667 30, 336 11, 336 11, 537 11, 539 11, 539 11, 539 11, 539	74, 867 30, 338 11, 933 14, 259 280, 684 11, 417 11, 419 11, 419 280, 684
	Other	0°0 0'0	3.3	2-2	2-1 9-6 9-6	60 10 10 11	0.1 0.1 0.7 0.7	0.0 0.1 0.1 0.1 0.1 0.1 0.1	0.1 0.1 0.3 0.1 0.1 0.1 0.1
	<u>G</u>	9.9 6.0[	1.0	4.2	0.0		0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 1.7 1.3 1.4 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.1 1.1 1.2 0.1 0.0 0.0 0.1
<b>Standy</b>	Reserve	0.0	0.1 0.1		0.3	0.5 0.6	0.3 0.0 0.0	0.3 0.6 0.0 0.0 1.7	0.3 0.6 0.0 0.0 0.1 1.7
		2.3 2.1	24.9 26.5		<b>6.6</b>	41.5 6.8 37.1 26.5	11.5 5.8 37.1 28.5 0.0	7.5 7.5 7.5 9.6 9.6	6.5 12.6 15.9 15.9 15.9 16.9
	8	3° 30 10° 11°	2.5		1.5 0.9	1.5 0.0 0.0	1.5 0.9 16.4	10 10 11 10 0.0 4.11	1.1 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.1
	Daty	0 0 0 0	<b>4.</b> 7 3.3		-				
CVII	Life	21.2	17.6 17.9						
	Total	<b>8.8</b>	1.82			5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	1. 2. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.	888 55 55 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	2000 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15
	Service	51.2 54.0	8.3 6.3		6.7 6.7	6.7 6.7 8.8	6.7 6.7 86 6.7 8.8 7.5 1.1 8.5	6.7 6.7 8.8 8.7 8.1 8.1 8.1 8.1 8.1 8.1 8.1 8.1 8.1 8.1	6.7 8.8 7.5 8.8 7.5 7.5 8.8 7.5 8.8 8.9 9.0 9.0 9.0 9.0 9.0 9.0 9.0 9.0 9.0 9
	Component	Muks Py 1963 Fy 1962	USAR PY 1903 PY 1902		USAR FY 1903 FY 1902	USAR FY 1903 FY 1902 USACX FY 1903 FY 1903	USAR FY 1963 FY 1962 FY 1963 FY 1962 FY 1962 FY 1962 FY 1962	USNC FY 1903 FY 1902 FY 1902 FY 1902 FY 1903 FY 1903 FY 1903 FY 1903 FY 1903	NEN 1962 171963 1962 1962 1962 1962 1963 1963 1963 1962 1962 1962 1962 1962 1962 1962 1962

48

ή.

in Li

ť

<u>Write Recentage of Change Compared to 1902.</u> <u>2</u>/ Reflects Percentage of Change Compared to 1901.



の時代語べたい

:) ;}

# FY 1982-FY 1983 (EXPRESSED IN PERCENT EXCEPT AS NOTED) **COMPARATIVE PROFILE OF SELECTED RESERVE** COMPONENT ENLISTED PERSONNEL LOSSES, TABLE 4.3B

	  		agt a 1 gan F <b>ige</b>	5		сл З.,		ч 19. б. Ф				•			: '	с. Э		 		•	. 6  			13	
	Percont Change	14 14	+ 6.5	2 667	+ 7.1		+ 9.4	+ 2.8 1		6-21-	+17.7		-12.2			+ 7.4	- 2.9		+ 6.1	+ 5.3		6. 6	-15.4		
	LINSSES (Number)	112-18	77,840		52,736		28, 939	26,454		7,702	13,424		16,750	12,240		10,210	9,510		203,994	192,204		1,180	1,295		
			4.6	C C	2.9		9.6	0.6		0.2	0.2		5.1	<b>.</b> 4.5		1.1	0-0		3.2	3.1		5.9	<b>0</b> .5.		
	Retired	2,6	1.9		1.6		9.C	<b>0</b> .5		0.2	0.9		<b>3.8</b>	0-0		3.5	3.1		1-1	1.5		1.5	<b>1.5</b>		
	Standby	يو. م	0.7	//	2°5 3°5		0.9	1.1		0-0	0.6		0-0	0-0		9-0	<b>9.</b> 5		8.6	1.9		0'0	0.0		
Readigment		34.4	29-62	ł			3.6	8° 19		26.2	6.13		0.0	0.0		9.6	<b>34.0</b>		37.1	36.7		2.7	6.67		
			9"9				1.4	9.1		3.0	0.7		32.5	2.4		4.6	3.6		6.3	1.7		6-0	1.2		
	Bet NO	<b>7</b> .4	9.4	, t	4 . V 9 . V		10.1	14.9		4.5	5.6		0-0	0-0		8.6	19.2		6.3	7.2		1.1	4.2		
	TNIOL	52	47.8	1	6.8		87.2	8.8		ж. Э	55.2		4.3	8°3		5.7	<b>6</b> 0.4		8.3	58.2		47.5	37.2		
orce to:	Other	6,0	0.0	1	1.5		0.5	2.9		28.0	0.6		1.1	6.9		0-11	1.4		1.5	1.2		0-0	0.0		
Total P	Death	8.0	0.7		0.5 0		0.3	6 <b>-</b> 3		0.5	0.5		0.0	0-0		0.5	0-6		0.5	0-5		<b>.</b> 0	0.5		
atte	Civil Life	4 1	51.5	ļ	2.2 2.2		0-21	15.0		35.3	4.1		37.6	62.2		2.7	37.5		34.7	<b>8.</b> 2		51.9	63.3		
Losses from the Total Purce to:	TRICL	1.11	52.1	1	5 F		12.8	16.2		63.7	<b>4</b> .4		58.7	63.1		24.3	39"6		36.7	41.8		5.5	62-8		
	Component	ABONG Py 19413	FY 1982	ANSU ANSU	Fr 1982	Tester 1	FY 1963	<b>FY 1962</b>	NO SUC	FY 1903	FT 1962	NAC.	EN 1963	<b>FY 1962</b>	NPICS	ED61 74	FT 1982	TOTAL DOD	EM 1903	EF 1962	12031	EDGT JA	<b>2061 13</b>		Motes

49

t, on September 30, 1943 trad from the Selected e of personnel true rs experience, the percen 3 stve as ladicated. tall period thred upon prior yes e approximitely 500. bud to be approved ferred" into th Monerve during FI 1963 were "trainforred" into there were only 55 entiteted permonel in the Sta In from the Selected I be incorrect Some of this d ferred into the
distorted the true disposition of enlisted personnel transferred out of the Army Selected Reserve. Almost all of the personnel transferred from the Selected Reserve were, in fact, transferred to the IRR rather than the Standby Reserve as reported. It is a reasonable estimate that 50% of the transfers from the USAR went into the IRR.

## Selected Reserve Strength versus Congressional Requirements

Tables 4.4A through 4.4C compare Selected Reserve authorized strength and assigned strength from FY 1979 to date.

An analysis of these tables discloses the following:

- With the exception of FY 1980, Congressionally approved end-strength levels have increased each year since 1979. During this period, the overall authorization has increased over 22%.
- Actual-end strength of the Selected Reserve has shown an increase each year since FY 1979. During this period, Selected Reserve strength has increased over 24%.
- FY 1982 showed a 7.2% increase in Selected Reserve end-strength. The greatest single increase since the end of the draft in 1973.
- Selected Reserve strength has exceeded Congressional floor strength authorizations each year since FY 1980.

# TABLE 4.4 SELECTED RESERVE STRENGTH AUTHORIZATION AND ATTAINMENTS (EXPRESSED IN THOUSANDS)

L.

		xigress:	ble 4.4 onally rength	Approve						T Actual	ble 4.4 End St	lb rength	
Conconent	<u>FX79</u>	<u>7780</u>	<u>P¥61</u>	<u>Py</u>		<u>(03</u> 2⁄	7784	<b>2</b> 279	<u> FX80</u>	PX81	<u>1782</u>	<b>FX83</b>	Camponent
arng Usar Usar Usar	369 201 87 1 34	365 200 / 87 1 34	381 220 ✓ 92 37	39 2/24 2/3 1/31	$\boldsymbol{\nu}$	107 259 106 <u>4</u> /	425 274 113 40	346 190 88 33	367 207 87 35	389 225 88 37	408 257 94 40	417 256 109 43	ARNG UBAR UBNR UBNCR
ANG	93 _54	93 57	98		) :	101 66	103	93	96 _59	98	101	102	ANG URAFR
Dod Toral	838	836	889	931	, (	977	1,024	807	851	899	964	1,005	DOD TOTAL
UBCCR	12	12	12	1		12	12	12	12	12	12	12	UNCOR
Parcent from pr year	Change evicus	-0.28	+6.31	. + 5.4	<b>15</b> + 4	1.38	+ 4.8%	+2.482	/ +5.5 <b>%</b>	+ 5.61	+ 7.29	+ 4.21	t Chg
Accum C	hange	-0.2%	+6.19	+11.6	<b>18 +1</b> (	5.61	+22.28			+14.18	+22.31	+24.51	Acoum
		Сапрел	Table (	.40 n 000's	D.		M						
			itrenation					1/ Refle		ecific	Congrei	sicnal	
1	<b>F</b> ¥79	<b>FY80</b>	<u>PY()</u>	<b>FX12</b>	7(83	Per	oont.	2/ Refle Reage	n supp	ngressi Lemente	onal Ad 1 requi	ki-on p st.	lup
ARNG	-23	+ 2	+ 8	+10	+10		2.5%	3/ Refle	ots Pr	esident	's Rud;	et.	
LINAR LIENR LINACR	-11 + 1 - 1	+ 7 0 + 1	+ 5 4	+15 0 + 1	+7+3+5	10 10	2.79	1/ Inclu Activ	x <b>les</b> TN Me to R	NS para Marve	onnel t Force a	ransfe	rred from ability.
ANG AFRES	0 <u>+ 3</u>	+ 3 + 2	0 + 1	+ 1	+1 +1	10	0.91	5/ Selec	767) u	Hed as	base ye		it was the
dod Total	-31	+15	+10	+27	+27	10	2.71	after	the e	nd of t	he draf	it.	nd-strangti
UBCGR	0	0	0	0	0	10	0.0 <b>1</b>	stals may	not a	res du	e to ro	unding	
							D	ita as of	i Sept	.ember	1983		

## Selected Reserve Strength In Training Pipeline

.

(.;

Table 4.5 sets forth a comparison of the Selected Reserve strength in the training pipeline (those receiving or awaiting training) at the end of FY 1983. This table reflects the immediately available trained strength in the Selected Reserve.

The following observations are made with regard to the training base:

- At the end of FY 1983, there were 1,416 more individuals in the training base than at the end of FY 1982 - an increase of only 2%. The reduced growth suggests that the recruiting efforts have been geared to training base capacity.
- The 75,079 trainees in the training base at the end of FY 1983 represent only 7.5% of the overall strength of the Selected Reserve as compared to 7.6% at the end of FY 1982 a decrease of 0.2%.
- As shown below, there has been a sustained growth in the number of trainees in the training base for each year since 1978. This growth of 89% during the period is a reflection of Service efforts to expand the training base to accommodate the growth in the Guard and Reserve.

Fiscal Year (9/30)	Number in Trng Base	Sel Res end-str	t of Sel Res in Trng Base
1978	39,701	787,767	5.0%
1979	45,383	807,136	5.6%
1980	56,825	850,814	6.7%
1981	61,413	898,803	6.8%
1982	73,663	963,740	7.6%
1983	75,079	1,004,547	7.5%

There were 40,335 more trained individuals in the Selected Reserve at the end of FY 1983 than at the end of FY 1982 - an increase of 4.5% as compared to 6.3% in FY 1982.

TABLE 4.5 SELECTED RESERVE STRENGTH IN THE TRAINING PIPELINE (EXPRESSED IN THOUSANDS)

Component	FY 83 SEL RES End <u>Strength</u>	In Training <u>Pipeline</u>	Percentage of Strength in Training Pipeline	Immediatel Deployable In SEL RES	
ARNG	417,178	34,767	8.3%	382,411	
USAR	266,188	28,054	10.5%	238,134	
USNR	109,094	1,367	1.3%	107,727	
USMCR	42,690	5,822	13.65	36,868	
ANG	102,170	3,002	2.9%	99,168	
AFPIS	67,227	1,749	2.6%	65,478	
Dod TOTAL					
FY 1983 FY 1982	1,004,547 963,740	74,761 73,663	7.4% <u>7.6%</u>	929,786 889,451	
Differentia	1 +40,807	+1,098	-0.2%	+40,335	(4.5%)
USCGR	12,193	555	4.6%	11,638	

## Note:

A. BEARDARY CARDA

ù ∮

ł

Totals or Percentages may not agree due to rounding. Computations are based on actual strength/training pipeline figures from source listed below.

The percentage of the individual Service's Selected Reserve personnel which are in the training pipeline is directly related to the percentage of non-prior service accessions in that Service.

Individual Ready Reserve (IRR) and Inactive National Guard (ING) Strength Projections, FY 1982 - FY 1989

An analysis of Table 4.6 (IRR/ING strength projections for all Reserve Components for the period FY 1982 through FY 1989) discloses a number of significant variations among the Services:

- During the 8-year period, the total IRR/ING is projected to grow 34%.
- Officer strength is expected to increase 8%; while enlisted strength is projected to increase 40%.
- At the end of FY 1989, the total number of persons in the IRR/ING is forecasted to number 512,500.
- The Air Reserve Forces enlisted strength in their IRR/ING is projected to decline by 13.3%. They are the only Service projected to show a decline in overall IRR/ING strength.

Overall, the current projections of end-strength levels in the IRR/ING are far more optimistic than those projected last year.

Strength in the IRR is a direct result of "through-put". As a service member completes his active duty or active reserve obligation, but has a remainder of time to serve as part of his Military Service Obligation (MSO), the service member will be assigned to the IRR. The MSO will be increased to eight years in June 1984. The effects of this increased MSO will not be realized in the IRR end-strength until 1990.

The Board believes that the projections of IRR/ING end-strength contained herein continue to be overly optimistic. Based upon past projected and historical performance, the Board does not believe the projections to be realistic or attainable in light of continued manning level constraints.

# TABLE 4.6 COMPARISON OF IRR/ING STRENGTH PROJECTIONS FOR FY 1982-FY 1989 (EXPRESSED IN THOUSANDS)

	Actua	1			.985-198 Projecte				Percent	
Component	17.62	FY83	<u>7184</u>	¥¥85	TYPE	<b>FX87</b>	<u> 7780</u>	1109	Change 17282-89	
ARMY Officer										
IRR ING	42.2	42.4	42.5	42.5	42.5	42.8 0.7	43.1	43.6	2.1 8	
Total	42.8	43.0	43.1	43.1	43.2	43.5	43.8	44.3	3.5 \$	
Enlisted										
IRR	173.8	201.2	213.1	217.9	211.2	232.5	251.1	253.3	47.0 \$	
ING Total	10.3	<b>9.5</b> 210.7	9.0 222.6	9.3	9.6 220.8	9.9 242.4	10.2	10.4 263.7	0.9 %	
TOGAL	104.1	210./	444.0	441.4	440.0	474 . 9	409.3	403.7	43.2 4	
Total Army	226.9	253.7	265.7	270.3	254.0	285.9	308.1	308.0	35.7 1	
NAVY										
Officer	21.2	18.8	21.8	21.9	21.6	21.7	22.1	22.7	7.0 1	
Enlisted Total	56.1 77.3	51.0 69.8	63.3 85.1	71.0	75.9 97.5	79.1 100.8	<b>85.3</b> 107.4	91.8 114.5	63.6 % 48.1 %	
TOCAL	//.3	97.4	63.7	74 . 7	¥/+3	100.0	40/44	77413		
MARINE CORPS										
Officer Enligted	3.5 37.9	3.5 41.3	4.8	4.8	4.8	4.8	4.8	4.8 50.9	37.1 N 34.3 N	
Total	41.4	44.8	42.8	43.7	46.7	49.3	52.4	55.7	34.5 4	
									•••••	
AIR FORCE Officer	3.8	4.3	4.6	4.6	4.6	4.7	4.9	5.1	34.2 \$	
Enlisted	33.7	33.3	26.6	24.5	24.8	26.0	27.7	29.2	-13.3 4	
Total	37.5	37.6	31.2	29.1	29.4	30.7	32.6	34.3	-8.5 \$	
DoD										
Officer	71.3	69.6	74.3	74.4	74.2	74.7	75.6	76.9	7.8 1	
Enlisted	311.8	336.3	350.5	361.6	363.4	392.7	424.9	435.6	39.7 1	
Total	383.1	405.9	424.8	438.0	437.6	455.7	500.5	512.5	33.7 1	
Projected:										
FY84-88 PCM	402.1	427.2	458.3	465.1	459.0	465.0	475.2			
<b>F</b> Y85-89 POM		-	424.8	436.0	437.6	466.7	500.5	<u>512.5</u>		
Actuals	383.1	405.9								

Retires Mobilization Pool

Table 4.7 reflects the "estimated" retires mobilization pool as of September 30, 1983.

- From FY 1982 to FY 1983 there was a 2% decline in the estimated Department of Defense retiree mobilization pool.
- During the same period, the Coast Guard retires mobili- zation pool increased by 93%. This was due to the addi-tion of regular retired to the pool.
- When the size of the retiree mobilization pool is compared to the Services' estimates of the number of retirees which would be called on full mobilization, it can be seen that the retiree pool is more than 3 times larger than the Service estimates of need of persons to be recalled.
- The total number of Category I and Category II Reserve retirees is suspect since there has not been a system in place to properly track Reserve Component personnel who have completed 20 or more years service, are eligible for retirement, but have not yet reached age 60. The Board suspects that the number shown is substantially understated. At this writing, the Services are in the process of implementing systems which will meet this need, but accurate data and working systems are not yet operational.
- Both regular and reserve retirees with 20 years or more active duty service, are subject to recall as provided for by 1008C688. Reserve Component retirees, those having 20 years or more Reserve service, are not currently subject to recall on the same basis as their Active Component counterparts.

The Board supports the extensive use of Reserve Component retirees and believes that there is a vast resource of retirees already living in many communities across the United States who could support the mobilization effort of this nation.

As reported by the Board in past readiness assessment reports, there remains a serious problem in maintaining contact with

retired Reserve Component members who have completed 20 or more years of service but have not yet reached age 60 and are not yet receiving retired pay.

The Board has studied the use of Reserve Component retirees and forwarded its findings and recommendations to the Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense for Reserve Affairs. Included as part of the Board's specific series of recommendations is the following statement:

"...in order to assure that the individual (eligible Reserve retiree) is a mobilizable asset (after retirement but before receiving retired pay), an appropriate I.D. card be issued to the retired service member and the service member's (eligible) dependents every two years in exchange for keeping the service informed of current address and a signed statement of current state of physical health. This appropriate I.D. card would entitle the member access to two no cost/low cost privileges, the PX (BX) and Space A travel." (1)

の時代の日本での

.

The Board again recommends that the Department of Defense adopt and implement this policy.

(1) Reserve Forces Policy Board, "Report for Subcommittee On Manpower and Personnel, Committee On Armed Services, United States Senate, On A Meeting Of The Reserve Forces Policy Board, Office Of The Secretary Of Defense, June 14-16, 1982," The Pentagon, Washington, D.C., September 29, 1982.

		Estimate	Retires	Mobilizatio	n Pool	
	Arter	Nevy	Marine <u>Corps</u>	Air Force	DoD Total	Cosst Guard
ACTIVE PORCE NETTREES						
Category I	37,504	44,480	8,670	69,926	180,580	3,259
Category II 4	158,080	155,558	31,299	241.068	586,005	3.871
Total Active Force Categories I à II	215,584	200,038	39,969	310,994	766,585	7,130
SMERVE RETURNES 2/				, v	•	
Category I 1/	13,103	3,333	1,101	8,052	25,589	392
Category II 4	13,950	15,303	2.022	9,600	40.952	<b>201</b> 3.
Total Reserve Porce Categories I & II	27,053	18,636	3,200	17,652	66,541	593
TOTAL OF BOTH GROUPS	242,637	218,674	43,169	328,646	833,126	7,723
Reported in FY 1982	244,400	235,000	45,800	333,300	847,600	4,000
	Service	a Full	of Retire Mobiliset	ion at M+12 000s)	d be rece Or	ulled in
	ACHY	Nevy	Narine Corps	Air Porce	DoD Total	Coast Quard
Fiscal Year 1985	124	97	25	N/A	246	N/A
Fiscal Year 1989	140	87	25	57	309	N/A

## TABLE 4.7 ACTIVE AND RESERVE RETIREES AS MOBILIZATION ASSETS AS OF END OF FY 1983

## Notes

1/ Includes retired regular members, retired Reserve members who have completed at least 20 years of active duty, and other members of the flest Reserve or Fleet Marine Corps Reserve.

3/ Retired Reserve members who have completed 20 years of creditable service for Reserve retirement (Title III) and will be entitled to receive benefits at age 60.

 $\frac{1}{2}$  Category I retiress have retired within the last five years, are under ege 60, and are not disabled.

Category II retirees have been retired for more than five years, are under age 4 Category II retirees 50, and are not disabled.

#### CHAPTER 5

## EQUIPMENT READINESS INDICATORS

## <u>General</u>

Equipment continues to be the most serious and limiting factor affecting force readiness.

Over the years, the Board has examined and prepared several reports which have expressed its concern over the lack of equipment and the threat of block obsolescence of equipment on hand in the Guard and Reserve. The reports have also served to reinforce the Board's long-standing position that many of the equipment shortfalls in the Guard and Reserve are also prevalent in the Active Component.

In addition to the principal reports on this subject prepared by the Board, (<u>The Reserve Forces in the 1990s, Volume 1</u>; <u>The</u> <u>Reserve Forces in the 1990s, Equipment Acquisition/Allocation</u> <u>Policies and the Guard/Reserve;</u> <u>Fiscal Year 1980, Fiscal Year</u> <u>1981, and Fiscal Year 1982, Readiness Assessment of the Reserve</u> <u>Components</u>), the Board has presented testimony to the Congress and has been an active participant in various meetings and study efforts in the Pentagon.

These efforts have been designed to raise the visibility of the issue and to encourage remedial efforts by the Services.

## Congressional Concern with Lack of Reserve Component Equipment

Congress has also become increasingly concerned about Reserve Component equipment. Their concern promptly resulted in a provision within Public Law 97-86 which requires the Services to report to Congress annually on the status of Reserve Component Equipment. Through the office of the Deputy Assistant (now Assistant) Secretary of Defense for Reserve Affairs, this report is published as an annex to Volume 2, Force Readiness Report -

National Guard and Reserve Equipment Report. This report is ofter referred to as the "RC Equipment Report".

The first report was submitted to the Congress during FY 1982 and was significantly expanded in its content in FY 1983. The report highlights the equipment status in the Reserve Components and serves as a standard from which the Reserve Components' equipment status can be assessed. The "RC Equipment Report" has similar purposes to this Chapter of the Board's annual readiness assessment report; that is, they both examine equipment, but from different perspectives. Thus, direct comparisons of the data found in the two reports is not always possible. Together, the two reports present a comprehensive picture of the current status cf Reserve Component equipment and the projected distribution of equipment.

## Board's Concern with Failure to Identify Substitute Equipment

The Board continues to express its concern with the practice of some Services to count as "on-hand and ready," non-deployable items of equipment or substitute items which have been issued in lieu of the normal line items of equipment.

Although this problem was outlined and discussed in some denail first in the Board's FY 1981 readiness assessment report and equin in the FY 1982 readiness report, the problem continues to be significant enough for the Board to comment on it once again this year.

The Board is of the opinion that the practice of counting this equipment as "on-hand and ready" conceals the magnitude of the equipment shortfalls facing this nation in both our Active and Reserve Components, and does not allow these shortfalls to be properly addressed by the decision makers during the resource allocation process. Further, much of the equipment in this category is not deployable due to its inability to function with Active Component equipment within the area of operations. This facet is referred to as a lack of interoperability. Finally, there are severe shortages within the supply system of spare parts and other resources which are required to maintain the equipment in an operational status.

Substitutions of equipment in lieu of equipment authorized is a necessary process when there is insufficient first-line equip-

ment to meet all the demands. The degree to which equipment is substituted is not, in the opinion of the Board, fully known or recognized. Substitutions and shortfalls of this nature are substantial and constitute a major constraint in our nation's ability not only to fight a war but to sustain our forces in a hostile environment.

It is the Board's position that whenever non-deployable or substitute items are issued to Active or Reserve Component units in lieu of the required items, such substitute items should be accounted for and reported on the Unit Status Report separately so that they can be clearly identified. Once identified, it is then up to Department of Defense and Congressional decision makers to take those steps necessary to remedy the serious equipment shortfalls. The procedures and policies which are now followed make the identification of the substitution shortfalls difficult. It is difficult to remedy a problem which is not clearly identified.

. (

1

ſ

## Dollar Value of Equipment On-Hand versus Wartime Requirement

Table 5.1 compares the overall equipment status for the Reserve Components for FY 1982 and FY 1983. Tables 5.2, 5.3 and 5.4 examine major equipment categories for the Reserve Components.

The following observations may be made for the analysis of these tables.

- There have been substantial changes in the equipment status among Services from FY 1982 to FY 1983. Many of these changes are often unexplainable. Some changes, such as in the case of the Army Reserve Components, are said to be the result of a shift in pricing policies. The result is that the wartime equipment requirements and equipment authorized costs have increased dramatically as compared with the equipment on hand.
- The level of wartime equipment requirements has increased 4 times faster than equipment on hand in Reserve Components. Equipment authorized increased more than 3 times faster than equipment on hand. Thus, when compared to either equipment wartime requirements or equipment authorizations, the percentage of equipment on hand dropped significantly from FY 1982 to FY 1983.

TABLE 5.1

# COMPARISON OF RESERVE COMPONENT EQUIPMENT STATUS - FY 1982 VS. FY 1983 (EXPRESSED IN MILLIONS OF CURRENT DOLLARS)

	Tota	1 Rowinsent It				
	Wartine Requirement	Currently Authorized	Currently On Hand	\$ Short On Hand vs Martine Neguirement	Percent On Hand ve Wertime Requirement	Percent On Hand vs Currently Authorized
Army National Quard PY 1983 PY 1982 Difference (+/-) Percent Change	\$ 26,166 \$ 14,485 \$ 11,658 \$29	\$ 25,150 \$ 12,004 \$ 13,146 1108	\$ 13,696 \$ 9,111 \$ 4,585 50%	\$ 12,470 \$ 5,374 \$ 7,096 1320	528 638 -118	548 768 -228
Army Nemerve FY 1983 FY 1982 Difference (+/-) Percent Change	\$ 6,378 \$ 6,454 \$ - 76 -018	\$ 5,173 \$ 3,436 \$ 1,737 \$1%	\$ 3,216 \$ 2,178 \$ 1,038 483	\$ 3,162 \$ 4,276 \$ -1,114 -26%	508 348 168	62% 63% -01%
Navel Reserve FY 1983 FY 1982 Difference (+/-) Percent Change	\$ 9,442 \$ 10,300 \$ - 858 -08%	\$ 1,366 \$ 9,918 \$ -8,552 -86%	\$ 1,550 \$ 9,495 \$ -7,937 -849	\$ 7,004 \$ 805 \$ 7,079 879%	178 920 -758	1148 968 189
Marine Corps Reserve FY 1983 FY 1982 Difference (+/-) Percent Change	\$ 2,506 \$ 3,780 \$ -1,274 -348	\$ 2,506 \$ 3,711 \$ -1,205 -32\$	\$ 2,298 \$ 2,936 \$ - 638 -228	\$    200 \$    644 \$    -636 -759	924 784 144	918 798 128
Air National Guard 17 1983 17 1982 Difference (+/-) Percent Change	\$ 6,874 \$ 5,848 \$ -1,026 -189	\$ 6,674 \$ 5,848 \$ -1,026 -18%	\$ 6,067 \$ 5,362 \$ - 705 130	\$ 807 \$ 486 \$ -321 -669	66 h 92 h -04 h	909 -029
Air Force Remerve FY 1983 FY 1982 Difference (+/-) Percent Change	\$ 6,145 \$ 5,400 \$ 745 148	\$ 6,145 \$ 5,400 \$ 745 148	\$ 5,091 \$ 4,842 \$ 1,109 23%	\$ -154 \$ -918 \$ 364 706	981 909 98	986 904 89
All DoD Services FY 1983 PY 1982 Difference (+/-) Fercent Change	\$ 57,511 \$ 46,267 \$ 11,244 248	\$ 47,214 \$ 40,317 \$ 6,097 176	\$ 32,826 \$ 33,964 \$ 1,138 "38	\$ 24,485 \$ 12,303 \$ 12,382 1014	576 739 -218	708 848 148

با المراجع المراجع المراجع

 $\langle \cdot \rangle$ 

ON-HAND EQUIPM FOR THE GUARD AN	) EQU UARD	NA	ENT D RE	INVI	ENTC FE (E	XPR	COMP/ ESSED	ON-HAND EQUIPMENT INVENTORY COMPARISON TO WARTIME REQUIND FOR THE GUARD AND RESERVE (EXPRESSED IN MILLIONS OF CURRENT	ENT INVENTORY COMPARISON TO WARTIME REQUIREMENTS D RESERVE (EXPRESSED IN MILLIONS OF CURRENT DOLLARS)
			ī		Air Porce Courd Reserve		UBCC JA	libites:	
	24.966	5	8.621	2, 49		5,622		J Dollars are as per Ara current procurement pr	Dollars are as per Army Supply Bolletia SDA0-20, March 83 and current procurement price.
Present Auth Co-tund (CB)	22.0		55	6477 777			~	2/ This not amilable.	
short di va W Najit 4 di va W Najit			1971		- 5		•	J matine mark includ	That is but includes only friendy Aircraft Authorized (FAA) while the Hand' includes all aircraft correctly possessed, both
	ול	71	216	<b>\$</b>		81			and Sactange Allocator Andreas (1994). And and and and a start (2004) for all former of
		<u>8</u> 0	29	<b>9</b> ~ ;		8 A 1		y includes only long men which are deferred de with a deferred de	incides only may monotol/dental mental local, purchas of which are deferred do to short while life/connectal anal- which are incident on the base to an and analyzed as a
Stort OR 15 MF Maget 14 OR 16 MF Maget		នងី	58	E E E	5	RF		anuny. Narme can separate category and	antiry. Merse urps reaso nons ar au socautscu es a separate category and are included in equipie.
<b>Source</b> Martine Maple	197	1	Ş.	ų	1	9		5/ Does not include aviat	Does not include avlation again regularment which is provided by the lawy and presently under review. This year "spared" and include a second again where 1 and 20 amount for a fer
Present Auth On-Hand (ON)	541	3	888	ه به ه	1 8 6 9 9			are Lances to Sapay equipments classified on the Tables of Buds	the control of the standard of the second state of the second stat
Short of vs w ways a of vs w hapt	× 0	n 🕅	s <b>R</b>	NOT NOT				aristics with.	
Married Road	ন	7	515	R	1, 338	R		g/ Braipage includes Sug initial issue regulare	Dysignage includes Supply Classes II and IV (SAC 1 and SAC 2).for initial insee regularements.
Preset Mil			۶ <b>۲</b>	<b>r</b> 7'		R 71		J/ Present anthorized inc	Present authorized includes 2070s funded and 2004 unfunded.
Spect OR 14 M Mage 1 OR 14 M Mage			66			• 2		y separt item, mobility identified: however, a	Support items, anhibity equipment, and apares are separately Admitified: however, short funded versue centrally procured
SILLE FULLED			•	•	ì			are not appearely id	wtified.
Witten Maje Preset Mile Relation		× × ×	Ş	5	້ພາ	5		2/ Represents requirement CA, to increase with 1	Represents regulatement for 2 C-130M starraft at Dobbins MTM, GM, to increme with to standard Reserve FMA of 8 structuft.
	19 19 19	<u>5</u>						19/ for U.S Const Gaurd, see Table 5.11.	see Table 5.11.
TITLE Watties Negt Present Auth	X, 15 2.15	6,31 5,173	24.9 28.11	5,5% 2,5%	203	6,16 6,16			
Con-Read (CB)		3.2.6						<u>Deta an 26:</u>	College
				Ř	įł	<u>s</u> ¥		Ë	
								Ë	September 34, 1943 NE - Martine September 7, 1943 OE - Ón-hand July 31, 1943 July - Anthorized
features are not all the to maniful									

· · ·

. . . . . . .

.....

15.05 · · ·

. . . .

. . 1

 $\sum_{i=1}^{N} \sum_{j=1}^{N} \sum_{i=1}^{N}$ 

TABLE 5.3

# ON-HAND EQUIPMENT INVENTORY COMPARISON TO WARTIME REQUIREMENTS FOR THE GUARD AND RESERVE, FY 1983 (EXPRESSED IN PERCENT OF CURRENT DOLLARS)

		my Reserve	Nava1 <u>Reserve</u>	Mari Corp <u>Rese</u> r	\$	Air Force rd Reserv	Coast Guard <u>e Reserve</u>
MAJOR EQUIPMENT Auth vs WT Reqmt OH vs WT Reqmt OH vs Auth	<b>96</b> 52 55	80 50 63	12 14 114	100 92 92	100 99 99	100 99 99	n/a
SUPPORT EQUIPMENT Auth vs WT Regmt OH vs WT Regmt OH vs Auth	<u>1</u> /	96 55 57	100 55 55	100 11 11	<u>2</u> / 100 68 68	72	n/a
<u>SPARES</u> Auth vs WT Reqmt OH vs WT Reqmt OH vs Auth	100 63 63	100 55 55	100 29 29	100 100 100	<u>3</u> / 100 67 67		n/a
<u>TOTAL</u> Auth vs WT Reqmt OH vs WT Reqmt OH vs Auth	96 52 54	81 50 62	14 17 114	100 92 92	.100 88 88	98	n/a
Code: n/a = Not A	pplicable	WT = W	lartime	OH =	On-Hand	Auth =	Authorized

## Note:

1/ Data not available

- 2/ Includes only Navy medical/dental funded items, portions of which are deferred due to short shelf life/commercial availability. Marine Corps funded items are not established as a separate category and are included in equipage.
- 3/ Does not include aviation spares requirements which are provided by the Navy and presently under review. This year "spares" are limited to supply class IX (SAC 1 and 2) support for major equipments classified as combat essential/ critical which appear on the Tables of Equipment (T/E's) for early deploying, non-aviation units.

	PONENT	OLLARS)		J/ Amy FT US lightes were reported as standard price per Supply Bulletia SS700-20. FT 83 figures were computed using latest pro- currenent price or standard price if the item is no longer under procurement.	2/ FT 83 increases in NWC requirement and authorization are a result of modernization of requirements documents in anticipation of issuing equipment and training personnel. This ensures equip- ment, training and combinity compatability between Active and	the Coast Gurd Reserve does not have any equipment.	4/ Differences are attributable to the application of lower, more realistic replacement cost factors for aircraft reported in last year's report, a change in internal reporting requirements for aircraft (see TMMLE 5.1N), and fluctuation in items identified as combat commutal/critical by MC Bulletin 3000.	Data not reported prior to Fiscal Tear 1963. Data not amilable	// Helps differences are canned by deletion of Aviation support theme from 1943 figures. Support item requirements for 4th HMM subilization are provided by the Hawy and are presently under	r Romerve Project for Marine Corps Remerve as been established by CND Mahington DC 2921442
	TABLE 5.4 T CHANGES IN RESERVE COMPONENT INVENTORY (EXPRESSED IN MILLIONS	DOLLARS OR AS A PERCENTAGE OF DOLLARS) Menal Corps Air Rorce Const Reserve Menary Council Reserve Reserve	littee Ly	J May R & Ligues Bulletia 5570-20. M curenent price or stand procurement.	2/ FT 83 increases in result of modernization of issuing equipment an ment, training and copal	J The Court Gund Rese	4/ Differences are attributable to the appli- realistic replacement cost factors for aircra- year's repurt, a change in internal reporting aircraft (see TMME 5.1N), and fluctantion in combat essential/critical by MC Bulletin 3000	5/ Inits not reported p 6/ Data not amilable	1/ Major differences are items from 1903 figures. mobilization are provided	review. A Newy New Romerve Project aviation angport has been establish Sep (3.
•	TABLE SA ES IN R RY (EXI	N PER					ᄨᇥ	<u>88</u> 1		
	TAB CHANGES NVENTORY	AS A PE	4331 4865			<b>.</b>			1017 11031 1431	6 5 5
	NT C		₹ ∭		212 212 - 55		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	F <b>3</b> 5	R 79	
	PMENT I		00, jū 10, 10	• •	•			쀥쑃IÌÌ		5.6 <sup>4</sup>
	SIGNI	<b>₽</b>   > <b>1</b>	6.210 6.009			# 8 <u>1</u> 4	<u>ا</u> ا بر	100	8	នឹ
		Canton and a second sec				<b>5</b> 8 4	الا الا			N M
				Difference +	On-Hund (OE) F112 On-Hund (OE) F113 Difference	3 OH vu WE Magnet 1752 8 OH vu WE Magnet 2763 Difference	<u>SUPPORT ITMES</u> Nucclae Negut 1712 Nucclae Negut 1713 Difference	Present Auth FN2 Present Auth FN3 Difference	On-Hand (OE) FYI2 On-Hand (OE) FYI3 Difference	à Cii va Mi Rayat. 1712 à Cii va Mi Rayat. 1713 Difference
tu } ⊮		,	đi i i	·	68	5	<b>W</b> 1			

- In the case of the Naval Reserve, the Navy reduced the equipment authorized and transferred the accountability for equipment on hand from the Naval Reserve to the Active Navy.
- The Army Reserve Components continue to have the largest actual equipment shortages.
- The practice of some Services, such as the Air Force, to organize units based upon available weapons systems such as aircraft, also may distort equipment shortfalls. This practice explains why wartime equipment requirements, equipment authorized, and equipment on hand match so closely.
- The Air Force submitted numerous changes to their FY 1982 data to correct their original methodolgy used for computing equipment status. The Air Force felt their 1982 data would lead to invalid comparisons and conclusions.
- When Services such as the Marine Corps have multiple claimants for the same available equipment on hand, it is questionable what the true equipment status and availability will be for the Reserve Component when it mobilizes.

#### Army Reserve Components

Table 5.5 compares equipment, categories for Army Reserve and Army National Guard for FY 1982 and FY 1983. There have been dynamic changes in both the equipment requirement costs and the equipment on-hand levels. A direct comparison of enhanced or diminished status from that reported last year is not practical.

When Army Reserve Component equipment dollar shortfalls are examined, Table 5.6, it can be seen that the Army National Guard is short on equipment on-hand from wartime requirements of nearly \$12 billion. There is nearly a \$3 billion shortfall in the Army Reserve.

### Naval Reserve

 Table 5.7 examines some specific equipment categories in the Naval Air Reserve program. Very little has occurred between FY 1982 and FY 1983 in aircraft requirements. However, in other categories listed, over \$84 million has been added to the requirements and over \$40 million has been added to equipment on-hand.

## TABLE 5.5 ARMY GUARD AND RESERVE COMPONENT EQUIPMENT SUMMARY (EXPRESSED IN MILLIONS OF DOLLARS OR PERCENT)

Equipment Categories	Arms	National Guard	Ar	my Reserve
	FY 1983	Change FY 1982 FY82-FY83	FY 1963 F	Change Y 1982 FY82-FY83
Aircraft Required	\$ 2,994	\$ 2,833 + 161	\$ 1,127	
On-Hand	\$ 1,886	\$ 1,819 + 67	\$ 376	
Percent On-Hand vs Required	651	648 + 18	33%	
Tanks Required	# 4,295	\$ 3,500 + 795	\$ 1,307 \$	1,368 - 61
On-Hand	# 2,953	\$ 2,802 + 151	\$ 183 \$	139 + 44
Percent On-Hand vs Required	691	\$ 808 - 118	149	108 + 48
Trucks Required	\$ 935	\$ 371 + 564	\$ 1,299	1,305 - 6
On-Hand	\$ 383	\$ 157 + 226	\$ 957 \$	642 + 315
Percent On-Hand vs Required	410	\$ 428 + 18	74%	498 + 258
Carriers/Bradleys Required	\$ 9,751	\$ 1,244 +8,507	\$258	
On-Hand	\$ 6,241	\$ 804 +5,437	\$60	
Percent On-Hand vs Required	641	\$ 658 - 18	238	
Radars Required	\$ 163	\$ 69 + 94	\$ 10	
On-Hand	\$ 33	\$ 13 + 20	\$ 1	
Percent On-Hand vs Required	201	19% + 1%	11	
Air Defense Required	\$ 953	\$ 877 + 76	13	196 - 183
On-Hand	\$ 0	\$ じ 0	12/	18 - 17
Percent On-Hand vs Required	01	0 08 08	51	98 - 48
Telecommunications Required	\$ 1,594	\$ 1,128 + 466	\$ 235 \$	
On-Hand	\$ 685	\$ 496 + 189	\$ 135 \$	
Percent On-Hand vs Required	430	44% - 1%	589	
Artillery Required	\$ 538	\$ 577 + 261	\$ 111	
On-Hand	\$ 688	\$ 478 + 210	\$ 76	
Percent On-Hand vs Required	821	\$ 838 - 18	695	
Tactical ADME Required	\$ 164	\$ 153 + 11	\$ 266 <u>1</u> / 8	129 + 137
On-Hand	\$ 33	\$ 13 + 2	\$ 11	517 + 10.5
Percent On-Hand vs Required	200	9 + 11	43	48 08

#### Notes

1/ Dollar amount required for USAR is an estimated cost only. Dollar cost for all ADPE is not available In Army SB 700-20. TACCS/ITASC short 100%.

2/ Does not include 522 M42A1 Self-Propelled Anti Aircraft Guns, 40mm Dusters, that are not considered deployable or supportable, and were issued for training only (total value \$185M).

Data as of: September 30, 1982 and September 30, 1983

TABLE 5.6

# ARMY NATIONAL GUARD AND ARMY RESERVE COMPONENTS' EQUIPMENT SHORTFALL SUMMARY (EXPRESSED IN MILLIONS OF DOLLARS)

<u>l'ITEM</u>	Army Guard Dollars Short	Army Reserve Dollars Short
Aircraft (all types)	\$ 1,108	\$ 751
Tactical ADPE DAS-3 TACCS TTASC Other	\$ 75 \$ 58	\$75 \$162 \$8 \$10
Tanks (all series)	\$ 1,342	\$ 1,124
Trucks	\$ 552	\$ 342
Artillery 1/	<b>s</b> 150	\$ 35
Radars	\$ 130	\$ 9
Air Defense Chapparal/Vulcan Stinger	\$ 306 \$ 647	\$ 12
Carriers/Bradleys	\$ 3,510	\$ 198
Communications Equipment	\$ 909	\$ 100
Other to include Engineer Equipment, Trailers, Generators, Shop Sets, Test Measurement and Diagnostic Equipment, etc.	\$ 3,099	\$ 159
TOTAL	\$ 11,886	\$ 2,985

## Note:

 $\underline{1}$  Artillery requirements will increase based on projected activation of new battalions and conversion of ARNG units from a 3X5 (3 Battery, 6 Artillery guns per battery in each battalion) to a 3X8 organization.

# TABLE 5.7 NAVY AIR RESERVE EQUIPMENT SUMMARY (EXPRESSED IN MILLIONS OF DOLLARS OR PERCENT)

Equipment Categories

	FY	1983	TY.	1982	Change FY82-FY83
Aircraft Required On-Hand Percent On-Hand vs Required		9,520 9,170 96%	\$ \$	9,520 9,170 96%	-0- -0- -0-
Aircraft Support Equipment Required On-hand Percent On-Hand vs Roquired	\$ \$	214 117 559	\$ \$	195 106 549	+19 +11 + 18
Aircraft Repair Parts Required On-Hand Percent On-Hand vs Required	\$ \$	91.5 26.9 29%	\$ \$	100 17 179	+ 9.5 + 9.9 +128
Advanced Base Equipment Required On-Hand Percent On-Hand vs Required	\$ \$	490 212 431	\$ \$	434 192 449	+56 +20 - 10
Specific Advanced Base Requirements Fork Lifts and Handling Equipment Tents, Clotning Trucks, Earth Moving	\$ \$ \$	28 78 179	\$ \$ \$	28 28 139	0 0 +40

Data as of: April 1983

## Marine Corps Reserve

Although Table 5.8 reflects some rather dynamic increases in Marine Corps Reserve equipment requirements and on-hand levels, the overall on-hand equipment position has declined in nearly all major categories during FY 1983 over that reported in FY 1982 (see Table 5.1).

National and a second sec

۰.

Selected equipment statistics summary for the Marine Corps Reserve is shown in Table 5.9.

gummer constants Attract Negatinal J/ Defined 2/ Percent Co-Hand we Negatinal Co-Hand we Negatinal Constant Negatinal Constant Negatinal Constant Support Andre Negatinal Constant Constant we Negatinal Constant Constant we Negatinal Constant Constant we Negatinal Constant Constant we Negatinal Percent Constant we Negatinal Constant Constant of Negatinal Network Constant we Negatinal Constant Constant we Negatinal Network Constant we Negatinal Network Constant we Negatinal Network Constant we Negatinal	1 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N		MARINE CORPS EQUIPMENT SUMMARY ESSED IN MILLIONS OF DELLARS OR PERCENT) FILTER 1 22.00 - 200 -
Percent Co-Mark as Megalined Generations Megalined Co-Mark as Megalined Percent Co-Mark as Megalined	城 日 日 日 日 日 日 日 日	5 • 5 <b>5</b>	8 n <b>5</b> 8 + +++	·
Revieweeks) Control Rydgemet Royalred Co-Mad Percent On-Mad we Repaired	10 m 🖁	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2		

## TABLE 5.9 MARINE CORPS RESERVE EQUIPMENT SUMMARY SHORTFALL (EXPRESSED IN DOLLARS)

Major categories of equipment shortages in the Marine Corps Reserve.

OTY SHORT	<u>TOTAL CORT</u> (8008)	
2,527	24,068	
2,204		
51	<b>51,459</b>	e werk filmster stationer in die
247	,16,279	$\sum_{i=1}^{n} \frac{1}{(n+1)^{n-1}} \sum_{i=1}^{n-1} \frac{1}{(n+1)^{n-1}$
27	1, 385	$\mathcal{M}_{\mathcal{M}} = \mathcal{M}_{\mathcal{M}}$
161	17,435	and the second of the
28	4, 298	
50	19,109	
16	87,500	
prtagee Prators, Sport		
	\$377,166	
	SHORT 2, 527 2, 204 51 247 27 161 28 50 16 50 16	SHORT TOTAL COST   2,527 24,068   2,204 28,569   51 51,459   247 16,278   27 1,385   161 17,435   20 4,298   50 19,109   16 87,500

## Air Reserve Components

5457.0

Table 5.10 compares some specific equipment categories within the Air National Guard and the Air Force Reserve.

## United States Coast Guard Reserve

The Coast Guard equipment situation is described in detail in Table 5.11.

# TABLE 5.10 AIR FORCE RESERVE COMPONENTS EQUIPMENT SUMMARY (EXPRESSED IN MILLIONS OF DOLLARS OR PERCENT)

Bquigment Categories		ALL N	tio	nal Gu	ard			Air I	tore	• Rest		
	FY	1983	FY	1982		inge I-FY83	P't	1963	17	1902		nge - <b>F</b> ¥83
Aircraft Required/Authorized On-Hand Reroant On-Hand vs Required		,005 ,003,9 998		, 079 , 809 , 93 %		74 194 78		, 632 , 592 , 991	\$1	; <b>1</b> 97 921	+	7 <b>38</b>
Vehicles Required/Authorized On-Hand Fercent On-Hand vs Required	:	446 411 928	*	402 377 943	++	44 64 28	:	72 51 1/ 65%	\$	67 57 855	+ +	5 4 -0-
Specialized Trucks/Trlrs Reqd On-Hand Percent On-Hand vs Required	*	28 17 61%	*	20 12 58%	+++++	8 5 31	\$	10 6 60%	\$ \$	9 5 561	+ + +	1 1 49
Mobility Equipment (Martime) On-Hand Percent On-Hand vs Required	\$	1,330 1,031 77%		¥			\$ \$	129 94 739		Ý		
NH3E Helicopter Hanired On-Hand Percent On-Hand vs Required	8 8	13 12 929	*	13 12 92%		0 0 09						·
C130H Aircraft Required On-Hand Percent On-Hand vs Required		117 117 1009		¥			\$	160 120 75%	\$	108 81 75%	+ +	52 39 01
Aircraft Ground Svo Equip Regd On-Hend Percent On-Hand vs Required	8	69 51 748	\$ \$	224 44 201	 +	115 7 548	*	25 19 763	:	22 15 60\	*	3 4 81
Heavy Duty Shop Equip Required On-Hand Percent On-Hand ve Required	\$ \$	45 30 67 \	*	21 14 67%	+ +	24 16 09	\$	11 8 738		11 0 731		0 0 0%
Specific Comm Equipment Regd On-Hand Percent On-Hand vs Required	\$ \$	228.7 168.5 74%	\$ \$	126 88 70%	+ + +	102.7 80.5 4%	\$ \$	13 9 694		¥		
Long Term FY 61-86 Aircraft Support and Mobilit Communications Cold Weather Clothing	:y 1	iqui p					8 8 3	65 9 4				

Note: Reflects 1983 data.

Ś,

24722

1/ Includes \$21M on-hand replacement coded vahioles.

2/ Data not reported in FY 1982

## TABLE 5.11 COAST GUARD RESERVE EQUIPMENT SUMMARY

۰. ز

a subtransmission atom part in

The Coast Guard Reserve presently has no unfilled requirements for major aquigment. Ninety-four percent of the Coast Guard's early mobilization requirements are programmed for wartime augmentation of existing command structures in the United States and Territories. At these locations, Reservists will utilize equipment already on hand at the augmented active commands. The remaining six percent deploy overseas under the Operational Command of other Services with which they are negotiating to determine equipment requirements and sources.

No major weapons systems, other than those in the peacetime active service inventory, are required for training or wartime operations of the Coast Guard Reserve. All small arms planned for wartime requirements are in the current Coast Guard inventory. The only major items of equipment not on hand in adequate numbers for wartime needs are automobiles and harbor petrol small craft. Current plans call for commercial procurement of automobiles upon mobilisation; small craft will be provide through the Coast Guard Auxiliary and, as needed, commercial procurement.

Assumptions regarding the commercial availability of protoctive clothing (rain gear, hard hats, steel tood shoes, etc.), office supplies and portable radics undargo continual review. An intensive revision of Coast Guard OPLANS is currently underway that may reveal some major shortfalls in this area. Should this occur, the cost would still be relatively incidental compared to the capital investment represented by the ships and shore stations already in the Coast Guard inventory that the Reserve would be augmenting.

## Average Age of Equipment

の語言語である。

Table 5.12 shows the average age of equipment categories within the various Reserve Components. Preparation of this table was dependent upon Service-provided information.

The equipment age data base within the Army continues to produce information with a high error factor. We have elected not to include the information provided as discussions with the Army staff indicated that there could be no degree of certainty as to the accuracy of the data provided.

The age of equipment in the Guard and Reserve, as compared to the Active Service, is an important comparison. The Board will continue to monitor and develop this section of data for future reports. **TABLE 5.12** 

Ţ,

# MAJOR CATEGORY FOR THE GUARD, RESERVE AND COMPARISON OF AVERAGE EQUIPMENT AGES BY ACTIVE FORCES (EXPRESSED IN YEARS)

		ARHY		TVVN	T	MARINE CORPS	CONTES	AIR	FORCE	C E	CONST GUNED
	Guard	RESERVE	Active	Reserve	Active	Reserve	Active	Guard R	Reserve Active	ctive	Reserve
GOOK BUIHERT	ন্দ	ন্দ	ন								Λ
tanks Cartiers Artillery Trocks						~ដងង	~ 99 9.61 9.61				I
All Bynipment											
AIRCRET	וה	ה	አ								Д
<b>Fixed Wing:</b>											η
Attack Finiter Anterenter				13.1	0-11	<b>ਸ</b>	7.5	<b>8</b> .6	5.7	4.0	
Cargo				10.3 10.3	10.5 21.5	5	6.5	18.3 21	17.2	8.6 14.5	
Tankers Asti Patrol					9.CI	E	្តង	24.6	24.5	21.7	
Closer vation/hecon				0°41	2-12	ង	15	19.8	17.7	14.7	
				17.1	6.3	2	5				
It during Rescue								26.3	16.8	19.4 16.1	
<b>Relicopters:</b>											
Attack				7		ព	5.6				
0cility				ı	ŧ	9	9				
				1	1	• ;	1				
Resource				רא י	ı	14.4	ð,				
All Helicopters				ł	I	1	I				
SHIPS								16.1	14.2	13.5	7
U Next Next Next Next Next Next Next Next				<b>R</b> R II	28.8 8.8			1 - 1			I
Support				37 11.8	5.7 1.6						
<u>Note:</u> <u>V</u> Const Guard Reserve - No 		anjor		Average 1.	age is no No equipm of the co	age is not shown in every No equipment/aircraft of of the comment/aircraft of	every cat ft of this	r category because of the following re- this type exists within the inventory	use of th ts within	e follow the inv	are is not shown in every category because of the following reasons: No equipment/aircraft of this type exists within the inventory
2/ Data is not available due to errors found in the age data base.	t. Able due t data bese.	to errors		3. 2.	Average a Average a equipment, Tata is m	ou un tespective compon Neurage age computations equipment/aircraft data. Data is not awailable.	de un tespective components); or Average age computations were made equipment/aircraft data. Data is not available.		omsolidat	ing seve	by consolidating several types of

....

## Equipping of the Army National Guard and Army Reserve by the United States Army -- A Special Report

## <u>General</u>

Since the Board's FY 1980 readiness assessment report, the Board has taken a series of strong positions opposing various equipment policies of the Army with respect to their Reserve Forces. The Board was the first to point out the serious equipment shortages in the Army to meet wartime requirements and the demands of the Army National Guard and Army Reserve and has been very critical of various programs which excluded Guard and Reserve participation. The Board also expressed dismay with the Army's logistical management systems, or the lack thereof, which could not produce answers to basic questions concerning the equipment status in the Active, Guard or Reserve.

All that has changed.

## A Job Well Done

The Board is pleased to note that the Army staff has made significant progress in planning for equipping the Army National Guard and Army Reserve. Further, it must be highlighted that the Army has developed and placed into operation a computer system which can, for the first time, accurately report the on-hand status of the equipment within the Active, Guard and Reserve Forces. Not only has a sincere effort been made in this area, but the Army has also been up-front in showing the areas of need and deficiency and in its adoption of programs to overcome these shortfalls.

Since the Board has been highly critical of Army practices in the past, it has decided this year to highlight some of the progress which has been made by the Army and to outline existing plans to correct current deficiencies.

## Army Equipment Initiatives

The Army has a number of significant equipment initiatives to improve the capability of its Reserve Components. The scope of these initiatives includes:

- Improving the quantity of equipment on hand vs the wartime equipment requirements.
- Modernizing Reserve Component equipment on hand.
- Dedicated equipment procurement for the Reserve Component.
- Redistribution of equipment from the Active to the Reserve Component.
- Substantial improvement in equipment management programs and management information systems.
- Procuring specific type of equipment for the Reserve Components, e.g. water support equipment; chemical and biological defense equipment; medical equipment; communications equipment.
- The standardization of combat Prescribed Load Lists (PLL) and Authorized Stockage Lists (ASL).

The paragraphs which follow will highlight some of the current programs and initiatives which are underway within the Army. It is not intended to be a comprehensive statement of activity but to reflect the dramatic changes which have occurred since the Board's first report in FY 1981.



### Equipment Status

The following is a display of the equipment posture, as a percent of fill by dollar value, as of the end of Fiscal Year 1983.

Equipment Status -- Army National Guard/Army Reserve with substitute equipment issued -- FY 1983 (Expressed in Millions of Dollars)

	Required	<u>On-hand</u>	<u>Short</u>	Percent Fill
Army Guard Army Reserve	\$24,966 6,009	\$13,080 3,024	\$11,886 2,985	52% 50%
TOTAL	\$30,975	\$16,104	\$14,871	528

The Army Reserve Components are equipped at 52 percent fill based on the dollar value of inventory versus their wartime requirement. These levels of fill include current generation of equipment as substitutes for new generation items. Generally, these substitute items are older and possess less capability than the new items. Therefore, they cannot be considered as full replacements, although current Army plans call for the equipment on hand being deployed if there were a war today.

During FY 1984 and 1985, Army plans for the provision of large quantities of equipment to their Reserve Forces. Projected equipment distribution planned for the Guard and Reserve is shown below. The year shown is the year of projected delivery and includes all sources, not just procurement.

## Projected Equipment Distribution (Expressed in Millions of Dollars)

	FY 1983	FY 1984	<u>FY 1985</u>
Army Guard Army <b>Reserve</b>	\$370 95	\$611 304	\$1,045 352
TOTAL	\$465	\$915	\$1,397

## Equipment Modernization

5

e in t

Equipment modernization is a major program -- if not the most important program -- within the Army as a whole. The Army has focused its efforts on early deploying combat units as well as later deploying combat service support units, and has developed a detailed list of equipment to be distributed to the Army National Guard and Army Reserve. This modern equipment includes the Sergeant York DIVAD Gun, M-1 Abrams Tank, M198 Towed Howitzer (155mm), Roland Air Defense Missile System, Bradley Fighting Vehicles, and others. All of this listed equipment is due to be introduced in varying quantities by FY 1985.

Dedicated procurement for the Army National Guard and Army Reserve remains the single most important instrument for equipment upgrade and fill. There can be no doubt that Congressionally directed efforts in this regard are responsible for much of the new equipment in the Army's Reserve Forces. The dedicated procurement funds set aside by Congress and the Army are shown below.

## Reserve Component Dedicated Procurement (Expressed in Millions of Dollars)

Fiscal Year	Source	Army <u>Guard</u>	Army <u>Reserve</u>	Total
1978-1979	Army	\$ 51.0	\$ 19.0	\$ 70.0
1980	Congress	29.5		29.5
1981	Congress	25.0	25.0	50.0
1982	Congress	150.2	24.8	185.0
	Army	72.0	100.0	172.0
1983	Congress	113.9	15.0	128.9
1984	Congress	100.0	15.0	115.0
Total	Army	123.0	119.0	242.0
	**Congress	418.6	89.8	508.4
Grand Total		\$541.6	\$208.8	\$750.5

\*\* Reflects funds authorized by Congress above budget requests.

## Overall Equipment Procurement Projections

The above figure represents dedicated procurement: specifically identified pieces of equipment or items to be purchased for the Army National Guard and Army Reserve. In addition to those amounts shown above, there is an overall equipment procurement plan which includes all equipment to be procured and distributed to the Army National Guard and Army Reserve.

Shown below are the equipment distribution projections for the Army National Guard and the Army Reserve which were included as part of the Army's budget in the FY 1984 President's Budget Submission made in February 1983. More current figures are not available as of this writing. It should be noted that the year shown is the year of appropriation, not the year of delivery. The Congressional and Army dedicated procurement funds shown on the preceding page are included in the FY 1982 and FY 1983 figures.

## Projected Procurement for Army Guard and Reserve (Expressed in Millions of Dollars)

	<u>FY 1982</u>	FY 1983	<u>FY 1984</u>
Army Guard Army Reserve	\$695.3 151.9	\$802.6 92.5	\$ 961.4 176.5
Total	\$847.2	\$895.1	\$1,137.9

## Equipment Redistribution

The Total Army Equipment Distribution Program (TAEDP) is being modified to identify assets available for redistribution which will allow for better management of the overall equipment program. Further, the Army is conducting an extensive review of critical training equipment shortages in order to identify and accelerate filling Army Guard and Reserve units so they might train more effectively.

Redistribution planned during FY 1984 and FY 1985 include M60 and M48A5 Tanks, new procurement of M60A3 tanks, M113 Armored Personnel Carriers, M113 TOW Carriers, and other items.

#### Equipment Storage

As more equipment is brought into the Reserve Component, there will be increased demands for adequate and secure storage facilities. This problem will become most acute in the National Guard and Army Reserve.

Most armories and training centers in the Army National Guard and Army Reserve were designed and built in the 1950's and 1960's, before the Total Force policy was instituted. In those days, units were organized under an entirely different structure with most units manned and equipped at 50% levels. The armories and training centers were not, for the most part, designed with the storage space required to accommodate the types of units now in the force structure or the equipment levels which must be maintained.

#### Armories and Training Centers

With the exception of the National Guard, most reserve training centers are 100% funded by the Federal Government to include land, construction and maintenance. Because of the types of missions assigned to Air National Guard units, substantial federal funding is also the rule. This is not the case with Army National Guard Armories which must have the land donated or free and clear, and must be financed on a 25% state 75% federal basis. Continued financial constraints within the states on available funds and an increased need for space to accommodate not only the equipment but units to be formed have created a serious problem which will only be irritated in the years to come.

The Board recommends that the federal share of armory construction cost in the Army National Guard be increased from the present 75%-25% split to a 90%-10% split. Further, the Board recommends that a provision be made to allow 100% federal funding for storage facilities or other facilities needed to accommodate the enhanced equipage situation. A change to 10USC2236(b) would be necessary and is recommended to change the federal construction contribution percentage from 75% to 90%.

#### Other Areas of Emphasis

The Army has prepared an extensive report incorporating in detail their plans for the Guard and Reserve for the out years. As with most out-year projections, only time will tell as to whether or not their plans are achieved.

Considerable effort is being made to assure that the Guard and Reserve conduct training on equipment they expect to use once mobilized and deployed. This is particularly true of the combat support and combat service support units. A number of initiatives have taken place in water equipment programs to include funding of equipment and training to meet these requirements.

Management of equipment assets and programs to assure that management information systems are available to the planners has made substantial gains since the Board's report of FY 1981.

Chemical and Biological (CB) defense equipment programs include the procurement of two sets of CB defensive gear for each Reserve Component soldier -- one to be used for training and the second for contingency. The purchase of individual decontamination kits and ancillary items is also planned.

Reserve Component medical units do not have sufficient equipment for training or mobilization. Steps have been taken to eliminate the restrictions on the issue of medical equipment sets to the Reserve Components. Further, a program has been developed that will equip 89% of the combat hospitals by FY 1989. Specific program objectives include the funding of equipment for all hospitals and the upgrading of all other combat medical units.

#### Summary

From the mass of data accumulated by the Board this year, it is evident that the Army has made the commitment to correct long standing deficiencies in Reserve and Guard equipment. Equipping the Total Force is one of the biggest challenges and undertakings faced by the Army. All three components are short of equipment and require replacement of existing items with modern equipment.

Although procurement appropriations have recently increased, they are still not sufficient to provide for a completely modernized force in the near future.

The Board applauds the Army's efforts and will continue to monitor and review their progress in the coming years.

## CHAPTER 6

#### TRAINING READINESS INDICATORS

#### General

þ

In the event of mobilization for a national crisis, "training readiness" will be a crucial determining factor to the selection of units for possible utilization. Despite the vital importance of training, this aspect of our Reserve Force readiness remains the most difficult element to accurately measure.

Training readiness is directly influenced by personnel strength, skill qualification, and the availability and readiness of assigned equipment. The level of training readiness is also significantly influenced by the amount of training funds available.

In the last several years, some Services experienced constrained training funds which have severely impacted on training readiness. These funds constrained are personnel school funds, manday spaces, short active duty tour money, and O&M (organization and maintenance) money. The shortage of funds impacts on the full spectrum of Reserve Component training -- from sending enlisted or officer personnel to service schools, to movement of equipment and personnel to annual training sites.

The problem, in part, has been created by several factors:

- The high visibility of personnel and O&M money and the natural dusire to cut defense spending by reducing these funds during the budget and review cycles within the Department and Congress.
- The "discretionary nature of personnel and O&M funds, as contrasted to funds allocated for procurement or other contract services, which makes them easier to cut.

- The use of a continuing resolution until late in a fiscal year resulting in the inability to properly plan the use and expenditure of funds.
- The Reserve Components' success in attracting and retaining personnel which increases the demand on the limited funds available.

Good training programs are essential if the Reserve Components are to attract and retain qualified personnel. As the Reserve Components achieve success in their recruiting and retention efforts, the increased personnel cost often appears to reduce the funds available for training.

Limited training funds have been reflected in such actions as reducing school quotas, limiting the length of annual training periods in some Services, eliminating special active duty tours, and restricting staff assistance visits and other activities which involve personnel payments.

Continued constraints on personnel training funds and travel funds significantly impact on Reserve Component training readiness.

It is regrettable that during a period of growing Reserve Component strength, more training funds have not been made available to school-train unqualified personnel. Accelerated training of this nature would have been a tangible investment in future Reserve Component readiness. Personnel trained at this time would likely remain in the program and Reserve Component strength probably would have increased more than it has during FY 1983. Reducing the number of unqualified personnel would have been a significant step in improving Reserve Component readiness.

## Use of Simulators

The use of simulation continues to enhance Reserve Component readiness while conserving training funds. Heavy weapon subcaliber simulators, mini-target substitutes, and other training devices have enhanced training readiness while reducing the expenditure of costly and limited training ammunition. However, the growing complexity and cost of these training simulators are limiting their use to primarily Active Component installations.

The Board wishes to highlight the need which exists for these devices in the Reserve Components. Their use is not exclusive to any one Service. Their worth in enhanced training, better use of available time and, most importantly, a better individual awareness and therefore better individual combat readiness, has been demonstrated time and again in the evaluation and comments from training installations. Additionally, significant savings in repair parts and energy products result from the use of training simulators.

The Board is convinced that the purchase and distribution of simulators and other electronic training aids is the most cost effective way to take advantage of and make a better use of available training time. Examples of enhanced performance by individuals and units exposed to the use of these devices are numerous. There is an outspoken enthusiasm for the use of these devices by the personnel exposed to them. These individuals know from experience there is a direct correlation between retention rates of personnel in the Selected Reserve and the dynamics of their training experiences.

The Board strongly recommends that funding for simulators and electronic training aids be expanded.

## Selected Training Activities

The Services generally lack an organized system to collect data on Reserve Component training activities. Thus, it is impossible to precisely compare the year's training activities with those of previous years.

There are a number of widely accepted opinions about the scope and level of Reserve Component training:

- The general level of training in the Reserve Components has improved significantly over the years.
- The training readiness of many Reserve Component units is as good as, and in some cases better than, Active Component units.
- The two major limitations to Reserve Component readiness are a lack of equipment and the lack of trained personnel.
- Total Force exercises integrating Active and Reserve Components, often of multiple Services, are becoming the rule, rather than the exception.
### Mission Contributions

It is a fact that today's Reserve Component Force is not a force "in Reserve", but rather an integral part of the Total Force performing "real world", everyday missions together with the Active Components -- indeed, "a force in being".

There are many "real world" recurring missions which Reserve Component forces can perform as well as Active Component forces, and on a more cost effective basis.

In line with this philosophy, the Senate Appropriations Committee commissioned a Force Mix study to more fully define the missions and costs for the Reserve Components within the Total Force. The results of this study work will be released during FY 1984.

### Mission Contribution Concerns

There are some serious concerns when either increasing the number of missions; the "combat" exposure; or, alternatively, the amount of time required by individual Reservists. Following are a series of questions which need to be reviewed.

- Are individuals protected (in case of death or injury) while serving on Inactive Duty for Training (IDT), Annual Training (AT), or "short tours" less than 30 days? What benefits are Reservists entitled to? Are these the same benefits as Active Duty personnel? What happens, for example, if a married Naval Reservist with dependents, serving on the U.S.S. New Jersey as a volunteer for 21 days, were to be killed or injured, or become Missing in Action (MIA), or a Prisoner of War (POW) in the line of duty? It is our understanding that there are some differences in survivor benefits.
- The same question applies to an Air Force Reserve C-141 crew flying a resupply mission into a hostile or combat zone, such as Grenada. Are their survivors protected to the same extent as a member of the active forces in the event of death, injury, POW or MIA status? From our preliminary investigation, there are still some differences.

In fact, Reservists used on any basis, unless they have been ordered to active duty for more than 30 continuous days, are not protected on the same basis -- nor are their dependents or survivors entitled to the same compensation, benefits, treatment or rights -- as Active Duty personnel (and their dependents) even though they may be performing the same job in the same environment.

Full entitlements should be extended to the survivors of Reservists killed or injured on any status. The fact a Reservist may be in an "Inactive Duty for Training" (IDT) status does not lessen the loss or the financial burden for his/her survivors. The same philosophy applies to Guardsmen or Reservists who are MIA's or POW's.

The Board fully supports and urges the Department of Defense and Congress to consider appropriate legislation to correct this injustice.

There are other concerns as the issue of force missions is considered. For example:

- How much more time can be expected from the average Reservist to participate in unit activities? If additional missions are given to the Guard and Reserve, will the force structure and resources be increased to allow the successful completion of the mission? Will these resources include additional full-time manning?
- Serious consideration and review needs to be given to reduce or discontinue the present practice of assigning missions to the Reserve Components which actually cause a direct degradation to their readiness. For example, hospital units in the Army Reserve are tasked to service other Reserve units with a variety of medical activities such as physical examinations, weight control counseling and over-40 cardiovascular screening in lieu of annual training. In addition, the units are not authorized the correct equipment, to accomplish these missions they have been tasked to perform.
- Increased requirements also result in increased need. This is particularly true in the area of individual training. Yet, their are few training dollars available for specific training at unit or organizational level.

The Board believes most of these difficulties could be resolved by the additional authorization of flexible training mandays, in addition to the two weeks currently used for unit training.

Annual training, normally two weeks each year, is dedicated in most Selected Reserve units to unit level training. There is often a requirement, however, for squad, section, platoon or other small group specialized training which cannot be accomplished during annual training or, realistically, during IDT. Current funding constraints preclude the effective use of special training schools at brigade, battalion, squadron, and company/battery levels for this purpose.

The Board recommends that current authority of the number of days for annual training be changed to provide for seven (7) additional training days, not necessarily continuous, to be performed at the commander's discretion for the enhancement of section, squad, platoon, or other specialized training.

Table 6.1 summarizes the mission contributions of the Reserve Components within the Total Force and reflects the validity of the Board's opinion.

## TABLE &1 EXAMPLES OF MISSION CONTRIEUTIONS TO THE TOTAL FORCE BY THE RESERVE COMPONENTS, FY 1983

•			- Ú								Surger State	 					1.		1	,	 			•		1) 	144 		••• •••	
USCE RESERVE	Boat Crevs		Facility Survey/	Inspection -	Sterni tipu min <sup>1</sup> 7cT	Vessel Americation	141,000 man hours		276.000 and hours		MOREX - 42,000 mem hours		55.000 mm hours		Port Operations -		Air Stationc -	21,000	District/ID Stations -	156,000 man hours		2000°60Z		• .						
USIP RESERVE	task Porces	Support	NC-135 SIOP Alert			<b>CINES Search and</b>				CONTY LEVE	Augustation	SUBMICON Support	(Volant Oak)	Acrial Spray		Servert		Army Airborne		Strategic Airlift	Crease		<b>Everywhich Crews</b>	Tanker/Cargo Creas	A. In set Convert		<b>NTIS Nogeneration</b>	ISC ONSIC Support		
<u>Air National Guard</u>	Canter Task Porces Second	- and dates	Coronet Cove	Provense bielife			Volant Onk			PAC REU Support		lind ML's	MC Air Nexue	Support	and African	Picefighting Separt)	in contris	CIES Air Defense	Alet			European Commica-	tation tation			Reacti Air Defense	Alert	F-4 100's	NGO Training	A-7 MU's
USINC Reserve	Anamption by two SHC		minutes during		رتمأا كالعابط كمس	Assigned to PHT ant			1930 - 83		CAX 9-63 (August)		incombinal caulor war	(ibaar Tuure Hards)		V-DOT	MCLOD in spt of	82nd Airborne		in support of 8th Bugr		rr support Project								
Maval Reserve	Air Transportation - 22 216 61644 boost	STRATE N. 111 001 577	Control of Shipping -	SARD TEM CPC OT	General Summer of	Caining Comand Units -	24, 400 men days (Sorface -	anna tr'anna	Maritime Patrol 6,207	flight hours		Naval. Nir Systems Ond – 17 ONS ann Anne		Sepair, Medical, Legal		Maritime Patrol and Parly	Naming Aircraft-1025 flight MG200 in spt of			Construction Battalion -		Anti-Sab Comand - 11,000		Composite squadrons 5,128	STROM HORES	Entensive Maral Intel	Entrogration			
Array Reserve	Annal Training	ROTC Support		Over 140 Units avail-		Terninal Transfer	Support to Witt	Medical Surnet and	Augentation		Civil Affairs support	to exercise	Initial Batry Training	Support	and and the section	Installations		title actual with instruc- tional second to the				4								
ALTY National Guard	Mich Ground Security and Compard and Control	for Space Shuttle Landings NOTC Support	Dravida Tantraston 4	Port Niss. Ti for Duter	weapons systems training		Heavy List Missions CRAA/THET Summet		WAST - Military Mest to	Safety and Transportation		HDAC - Support HDAC Summer Training		Winter Training Spt at	Marines and Air Norse		Long-haul transportation	for DNRCOM	Linquist Support for Paer-		Binterne Count Batican	Training Center	Provide cadre to achools of	the mericas	Drede Suport - Any Corps	of Brgineers				

t q

VEA PAREN DATAN DATA DATA en and heard brand brand brand

### MEDICAL READINESS

CHAPTER 7

### General

"Inadequate combat casualty care capability is a war stopper." This statement, made by Dr. John Beary, III, Acting Assistant Secretary of Defense for Health Affairs, in testimony to the Senate Armed Services Subcommittee on Manpower and Personnel on May 5, 1983, forcefully pointed out the vital role that medical personnel and medical materiel requirements play in a wartime effort. A RUNAR BOARD IN SALARS

The Board is most interested in the status of medical readiness servicewide and, accordingly, devotes an entire section in the FY 1983 readiness assessment report to this subject.

The purpose of this section is to provide information regarding the mix of Active and Reserve Component medical personnel as well as the medical force manning shortfall and readiness posture by analyzing the data submitted by each Service. This section will present specific information regarding:

- Overall force requirements
- Availability of medical personnel in the event of mobilization
- Medical unit mix in the Guard, Reserve and Active Component
- The profile of medical unit readiness
- Cost estimates for required medical equipment
- Comparison of medical data between FY 1983 and previous years.

Differences between the Services, in the definition of various categories of personnel, are set forth as footnotes to the tables or otherwise noted.

### Anticipated Wartime Requirements

Tables 7.1A through 7.1D compare anticipated medical specialty wartime requirements, based on a multifront wartime scenario as established by each Service for Active, Guard and Reserve units. Significant variances are noted between the FY 1982 and FY 1983 wartime requirements. For example:

- The requirement for Army physicians has remained somewhat stable, while the Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve requirement has more than doubled.
- The Air Force shows an approximate increase of 200% to 400% for all categories except the Active duty requirement for physicians and nurses which has decreased. The stated rationale for the significant changes in Air Force requirements is that the FY 1983 multifront scenario shows a significantly larger number of personnel at risk.

The Army Reserve shows an approximate 300% increase in health care specialists required while the Navy shows a decrease of approximately 200% in this category. The Army includes in the definition of health care specialists all medically related career fields. The Air Force, by comparison, only includes pharmacy, radiology, and laboratory career fields within this category.

It should be noted that in several instances the increased medical manpower requirements were arbitrarily allocated to the Reserve Components while either decreasing or maintaining Active Component requirements at approximately the same level.

It is the Board's judgment that there is nothing inherently wrong in this shift of tasking, but we are concerned as to why this shift in manning to the Reserve Components was accomplished without a commensurate adjustment in authorized strength. Further, there appears to be a basic contradiction regarding the rationale for the shift of manning responsibility. Specifically,

for many of the Services, a much greater responsibility has been placed on their Reserve Components for enhanced manning levels without commensurate increases in their authorized manning levels.

The data submitted by the Services leads to a number of observations relating to the specific Services as well as the means by which these statistics are developed.

- Significant wartime requirement changes are noted by all Services, but there is not an overall trend or consistency of changes among the Services.
- The varying definition of categories, particularly in the area of health care specialists, creates some difficulty in developing meaningful comparisons between the Services. Similarly, significant changes in authorized and assigned strength such as in the Army's health care specialists category may be due to changes in definitions or categorizations.
- The Army shows an increased shortfall in FY 1983 in most categories of medical personnel needed to meet the wartime requirement within the Guard and Reserve over that reported at the end of FY 1982. The only significant exception to this trend was a 12% increase in Reserve physician readiness.
- The continued shortfall in physician personnel is compounded because officer authorized strength has decreased for physicians in all categories, with a significant decrease of approximately 400 physicians in the Active duty authorization.

- The Air Force shows a significantly increased FY 1983 shortfall for the Guard and Reserve wartime requirements in all categories. This may be attributed to the allocation of increased wartime requirements almost solely to the Guard/Reserve. However, the number of personnel assigned has increased in nearly every category over 1982 levels.
- The Navy showed an increase from 78% to 93% in the number of Active Component physicians available to meet

wartime requirements. This Active Component readiness increase, however, was achieved in part by reducing the FY 1983 Active Component physician wartime requirements and increasing the Reserve Component requirement.

The Coast Guard fills all Active physician billets with U.S. Public Health Service (USPHS) doctors paid through Coast Guard funds. Included in the physicians category are 25 Warrant Officers certified as Physicians Assistants. The Coast Guard continues its efforts to bring USPHS personnel into the Coast Guard Reserve. TABLE 7.1A

### COMPARISON OF AUTHORIZED AND ASSIGNED MEDICAL PERSONNEL -ARMY

		AR	MY		
Gua	rđ		• • -	Acti	lve
<u>FY82</u>	<u>FY83</u>	<u>FY82</u>	<u>FY83</u>	<u>FY82</u>	<u>FY83</u>
		PHYSIC	IANS		
1,206 1,238 620 51%	1,223 1,217 609 50%	3,388 3,402 1,160 34%	3,631 3,372 1,662 46%	6,335 5,456 4,554 77%	6,510 5,054 4,878 75%
		NURS	<u>1</u>		
721 725 850 1189	777 746 842 1089	5,712 5,707 3,831 67%	17,306 5,764 3,946 23%	6,445 4,887 3,823 590	6,775 3,991 3,941 58%
		CORPSMEN	MEDICS		
13,469 12,508 12,201 919	15,093 12,648 11,581 778	8,212 7,533 7,803 95%	11,586 10,049 8,260 718	18,038 16,226 16,742 93%	23,068 19,260 18,977 82%
	H	ALTH CARE	SPECIALI	9778 ¥	
5,019 5,095 4,238 83%	19,936 18,661 16,052 813	21,831 21,227 15,359 70%	61,148 28,864 22,291 37%	30,467 20,812 20,665 68%	26,042 20,290 22,326 86%
	FY82 1,206 1,238 620 518 721 725 850 1188 13,469 12,508 12,508 12,201 918 5,019 5,095 4,238	1,206   1,223     1,238   1,217     620   609     51%   50%     721   777     725   746     850   842     118%   108%     13,469   15,093     12,508   12,648     12,201   11,581     91%   77%     5,019   19,936     5,095   18,661     4,238   16,052	Guard     Rese       FY82     FY83     FY82       1,206     1,223     3,388       1,238     1,217     3,402       620     609     1,160       51%     50%     34%       NURS       721     777     5,712       725     746     5,707       850     842     3,831       118%     108%     67%       CORPENEN       13,469     15,093     8,212       12,508     12,648     7,533       12,201     11,581     7,803       91%     77%     95%       HEAL/TH CARE       5,019     19,936     21,831       5,095     18,661     21,227       4,238     16,052     15,359	FY82     FY83     FY82     FY83       1,206     1,223     3,388     3,631       1,238     1,217     3,402     3,372       620     609     1,160     1,662       518     508     348     468       NURS-SE     1/       721     777     5,712     17,306       725     746     5,707     5,764       850     842     3,831     3,946       1188     1088     678     238       CORPEMEN/MEDICS     13,469     15,093     8,212     1,586       12,508     12,648     7,533     10,049     12,201       11,581     7,603     8,260     918     779     958     718       HEALTH CARE SPECIALID       5,019     19,936     21,831     61,148     5,095     18,661     21,227     28,864       4,238     16,052     15,359     22,291     15,359     22,291	GuardReserveAct:FY82FY83FY82FY83FY82PHYSICIANE1,2061,2233,3883,6316,3351,2381,2173,4023,3725,4566206091,1601,6624,554518508348468778NURSISE1/NURSISE7217775,7127257465,7075,7648508423,8313,9468508423,8313,94611881088678238CORPONENT/MEDICSLCORPONENT/MEDICS13,46915,0938,21211,5817,8038,26016,742918778958718938HEAL/TH CARE SPECIALISTS $\frac{1}{4,238}$ 16,05215,35922,29120,665

がい、読む。トーン・デー

Note: 1/ The increase in 1983 Nurses and Health Care Specialists Wartime Requirements is based upon the Army's CONUS Base Mobilization Expansion requirements.

Data as of: December 1983

E

### TABLE 7.1B

### COMPARISON OF AUTHORIZED AND ASSIGNED MEDICAL PERSONNEL -NAVY/MARINE CORPS

	Reserve Active FY82 FY83 FY82 FY83
	<u>FADA F103 F104 F103</u>
	PHYSICIANS
Wartime Requirements Authorized Assigned PERCENT OF REQUIRED	1,400 1,762 4,544 4,048 841 1,187 3,686 3,796 690 814 3,549 3,748 498 468 788 938
	NURSES
Wartime Requirements Authorised Assigned PERCENT OF REQUIRED	1,000 1,961 4,945 4,848 444 524 2,715 2,864 395 606 2,674 2,789 408 318 548 588
	CORPENEN/MEDICS
Wartime Requirements Authorized Assigned PERCENT OF REQUIRED	12,100 12,132 28,877 30,625 5,318 7,458 24,325 25,026 4,329 4,929 23,027 23,614 36% 41% 80% 77%
	HEAVIN CARE SPECIALISTS
Wartime Requirements Authorized Assigned PERCENT OF REQUIRED	1,529 542 6,999 2,658 957 502 5,836 2,135 854 394 5,577 2,131 568 738 808 808
Data as of: August 30, 1983	



### TABLE 7.1C COMPARISON OF AUTHORIZED AND ASSIGNED MEDICAL PERSONNEL -AIR FORCE

		دور بالأكار الأمار ويرا فإنه	AIR FOR	CE		
	Gu		Rese		Act	
	<u>FY82</u>	<u>PY83</u>	<u>FY82</u>	<u>PY83</u>	<u>FY82</u>	<b>FY83</b>
			PHYSIC	LANS		
Wartime Requirements Authorized Assigned PERCENT OF REQUIRED	427 427 361 848	923 427 393 438	602 602 532 89%	1426 762 611 439	5155 3692 3504 68%	4721 3745 3589 76%
			NR	<b>115</b>		
Wartime Requirements Authorized Assigned PERCENT OF REQUIRED	566 566 497 878	1556 601 500 329	1256 1256 1144 918	3191 1657 1300 419	7564 4449 4384 583	7122 4553 4496 63N
		S	X RPEMER /	MEDICS		
Wartime Requirements Authorised Assigned PERCENT OF REQUIRED	1600 1600 1621 1014	4549 1635 1627 369	3007 3007 2860 95%	8397 3510 3513 429,	14316 8217 8264 583	18735 9826 9409 50%
		HEAL/	NH CARE S	PECIALI	<b>TTS</b>	
Wartime Requirements Authorised Assigned PERCENT OF REQUIRED	459 459 485 1.05%	1365 468 461 349	409 409 410 100%	1543 430 412 278	3944 3369 3113 79 <b>%</b>	4232 3474 3307 781

### Noter

1000

Formal tasking of Air Reserve Forces has not been finalised. Table reflects "notional distribution of wartime requirements and shortfall between the Air Force Reserve and Air National Guard."

Data as of: August 30, 1983

### TABLE 7.1D

### COMPARISON OF AUTHORIZED AND ASSIGNED MEDICAL PERSONNEL -COAST GUARD

	Rese FY82		GUARD	
		PHYSI	CIANS	
Wartime Requirements Authorized	94 0 0 0%	57 19 11 19%	52 52 52 1009	90 79 79 87%
	9	ORPEMEN/	MEDICS 1	,
Wartime Requirements Authorized	243 174 184 769	298 214 197 66%	628 628 674 1079	740 659 659 893

<u>HEALTH CARE SPECIALISTS</u>

Wartime Requirements	15	16
Authorized	15	16
Assigned	15	16
PERCENT OF REQUIRED	1004	1009

### Noter

1/ This does not represent an increase in manpower, but instead reflects combining two ratings (Hospital Corponen and Dental Technicians) to form one new rating (Health Services).

Data as of August 30, 1983



### Available Medical Personnel

Table 7.2 measures total available medical personnel against total wartime requirements for each Service. This or any evaluation dealing with the call-up of non active duty personnel requires a careful analysis of the sources of manpower.

The Board's FY 1982 readiness report expressed concern over the substantial number of health care personnel programmed to come from the IRR, Standby Reserve or from ratiree pools to meet wartime requirements. The high percentage of fill was based on a 100% show rate which, in the opinion of the Board, is unrealistically high.

In the Comptroller General's Report to Congress dated June 24, 1981, the Comptroller General stated that the Services use a 50% to 80% show rate. However, Army personnel officials state that "in spite of management efforts, yield estimates are still little more than guesses."

The data provided to the Board for the preparation of this report shows a significant reduction in the dependence on these sources by all the Services. There is concern that the retired category includes only those persons actually receiving retirement benefits.

As expressed earlier in this report, the Board believes that there is a significant number of potentially qualified Reserve Component personnel, enlisted and officers, who have retired from the Reserve program after 20 years of service but are not yet receiving benefits. These personnel have been excluded from consideration as, once placed on the retired list, they have not been maintained on an active computer data listing. Only recently have systems been implemented to address this problem. These systems are not yet operable and, as such, the data immediately available at this writing is at best incomplete.

It is the Board's position that the assignment of Retired Reserve Component Medical personnel in wartime to various medical facilities within the United States is a most effective use of this retired pool. Accordingly, data must be developed to identify these retired personnel.

It is clear that the total number of health care personnel available in the Guard, Reserve and Active Components to meet wartime requirements has increased since FY 1982. However, the combined strength of medical personnel in the Guard, Reserve and Active Forces is only equal to 35% of the Services' total health care wartime requirements. This condition has been exacerbated by the increase in wartime requirements projected in FY 1983 and the simultaneous but realistic decrease in the number of health care personnel programmed to come from the IRR, Standby Reserve and retirees.

Although individual Services vary widely, there remains an overall significant shortfall in all categories of health care personnel. For example:

	Classification	<u>Shortfall</u>
•	Physicians	1,726
•	Surgeone	4,384
•	Nurses	21,830
•	Corpsmen/Medics	39,117
•	Health Care Specialists	11,481

### TABLE 7.2A COMPARISON OF MEDICAL PERSONNEL REQUIRED FOR WAR VS PERSONNEL AVAILABLE IN THE ACTIVE AND RESERVE FORCES -ARMY

	ARI	a
	FY 82	FY 83
	PHYSIC	lane
Total Wartime Requirements	10929	11364
Total Available in Guard, Reserve and Active Components	6679	7149
Available from IRR	1589	1188
Available from Standby	12	3
Available from Retirees	<u>1956</u>	580
TOTAL AVAILABLE	10236	8920
Percent of Required	941	781
	NURS	
Total Wartims Requirements	12878	24858
Total Available in Guard, Reserve		0100
and Active Components Available from IRR	8504	8729
Available from Standby	1711 3	1683 1
Available from Retirees	1776	623
TOTAL AVAILABLE	13994	11036
Percent of Required	931	44%
	CORPEMEN	MEDICS
Total Wartime Requirements	39719	49747
Total Available in Guard, Reserve		
and Active Components	36746	39359
Available from IRR	5382	4340
Available from Standby Available from Retirees	50	2
Available from Applies	0	4655
TOTAL AVAILABLE	421.78	48356
Percent of Required	1064	978
H	eal/th care a	PECIALISTS
Total Wartime Requirements	57317	107126
Total Available in Guard, Reserve	- Harris Harrison	
and Active Components	40252	80105
Available from IRR	2585	8226
Available from Standby	25	6
Available from Ratirees	0	9752
TOTAL AVAILABLE	42862	98089
Percent of Required	759	918

### Notes

というなななないで、

· · · · · · · ·

The increase in 1983 Nuse and Health Care Specialist Wartime Requirements is based upon the Army's CONUS Base Mobilisation Expansion requirements.

Table as of August 30, 1983

TABLE 7.2B

### COMPARISON OF MEDICAL PERSONNEL REQUIRED FOR WAR AND AVAILABLE IN THE ACTIVE AND RESERVE FORCES -NAVY/MARINE CORPS

·	NAVY/MARIN	
	FY 82	<u>FY 83</u>
	PHYSIC	IANS
Total Wartime Requirements	5944	8390
Total Available in Selected Resea		
and Active Components	4239	4562
Available from IRR	906	862
Available from Standby Available from Retirect	2602	2479
Available from Kettreps	<u>2067</u>	893
TOTAL AVAILABLE	9814	8796
Percent of Required	165%	105%
-	-	
	NURS	
Total Wartime Requirements	<u>5945</u>	<u>11780</u>
Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components	3069	3395
Available from IRR	762	606
Available from Standby	1052	753
Available from Retiress	828	523
TOTAL AVAILABLE	5711	5277
Percent of Required	961	48%
Percent of Required	96 <b>%</b> CORPS	
•	CORPE	MEN
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese	<u>CORPE</u> 40977	
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components	<u>CORP</u> <u>40977</u> 27956	<u>MEN</u> <sup>-</sup> <u>1455</u> 28543
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR	<u>CORPE</u> 40977 27956 2338	1455 28543 2446
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby	27956 2338 0	1455 28543 2446 0
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR	<u>CORPE</u> 40977 27956 2338	1455 28543 2446
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees	27956 2338 0 0	1455 28543 2446 0
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE	27956 2338 0	1455 28543 2446 0 478
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees	CORPS 40977 27956 2338 0 0 30294 748	1455 28543 2446 0 <u>478</u> 31467 588
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Required	CORPS 40977 27956 2338 0 0 30294 748 HEALTH CARE 8	1455 28543 2446 0 <u>478</u> 31467 58%
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Required Total Wartime Requirements	CORPS 40977 27956 2338 0 0 30294 743 HEALTH CARE 5 8528	1455 28543 2446 0 <u>478</u> 31467 588
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Required Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese	CORPS 40977 27956 2338 0 0 30294 748 <u>HEALTH CARE 8</u> 8528 FV	1455 28543 2446 0 <u>478</u> 31467 58% BPECIALISTS <u>4102</u>
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Required Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components	CORPS 40977 27956 2338 0 0 30294 748 <u>HEALTH CARE 8</u> 8528 IVO 6431	1455 28543 2446 0 <u>478</u> 31467 58% BPECIALISTS <u>4102</u> 2525
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Requirements Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR	CORPS 40977 27956 2338 0 0 30294 748 <u>HEALTH CARE 8</u> 8528 FV	1455 28543 2446 0 <u>478</u> 31467 58% BPECIALISTS <u>4102</u>
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Required Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components	CORPS 40977 27956 2338 0 0 30294 748 HEALTH CARE S 8528 IV 6431 374	1455 28543 2446 0 478 31467 58% BPECIALISTS 4102 2525 135
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Requirements Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees	<u>CORPE</u> <u>40977</u> 27956 2338 0 0 30294 748 <u>HEALTH CARE 8</u> <u>8528</u> rve 6431 374 254 <u>1017</u>	MEN 1455   28543 2446   0 478   31467 58%   SPECIALISTS 4102   2525 135   197 725
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Requirements Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE	<u>CORPE</u> <u>40977</u> 27956 2338 0 0 30294 748 <u>HEALTH CARE 8</u> <u>8528</u> 1017 8076	1455     28543     2446     0     478     31467     58%     SPECIALISTS     4102     2525     135     197     725     3582
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Requirements Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Rese and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees	<u>CORPE</u> <u>40977</u> 27956 2338 0 0 30294 748 <u>HEALTH CARE 8</u> <u>8528</u> rve 6431 374 254 <u>1017</u>	MEN 1455   28543 2446   0 478   31467 58%   SPECIALISTS 4102   2525 135   197 725

Data as of August 30, 1983

TABLE 7.2C COMPARISON OF MEDICAL PERSONNEL REQUIRED FOR WAR AND AVAILABLE IN THE ACTIVE AND RESERVE FORCES -AIR FORCE

COMPANY SALAS

	AIR FO	RCE
	<u>FY 82</u>	FY 83
	PHYSIC	LANS
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Guard, Reserve	6184	7070
and Active Components	4397	4593
Available from IRR	66	89
Available from Standby	25 31	2453
Available from Retirees	414	347
TOTAL AVAILABLE	7458	7482
Percent of Required	1214	106%
	NRS	25
Total Wartime Requirements	<u> 9386</u>	11869
Total Available in Guard, Reserve		
and Active Components Available from TRR	6025 184	6296 333
Available from Standby	3185	3037
Available from Retirees	944	698
	-	
TOTAL AVAILABLE	10338	10364
Percent of Required	1108	871
	CORPSMEN	MEDICS
Total Wartime Requirements	18923	31671
Total Available in Guard, Reserve	10748	14840
and Active Components Available from IRR	12745 831	14549 820
Available from Standby	125	36
Available from Retirees	3745	1435
TOTAL AVAILABLE	17446 928	16840 53%
Percent of Required	744	224
	EALTH CARE S	
Total Wartime Requirements	4812	7140
Total Available in Guard, Reserve and Active Components	4008	4180
Available from IRR	407	320
Available from Standby	1536	8
Available from Retirees	<u>1095</u>	708
TOTAL AVAILABLE	7046	5216
Percent of Required	146%	73 \$
Data as of August 30, 1983		

### TABLE 7.2D COMPARISON OF MEDICAL PERSONNEL REQUIRED FOR WAR AND AVAILABLE IN THE ACTIVE AND RESERVE FORCES -COAST GUARD

	ODAST G	uard —
	FY 82	FY 83
	PHYSICI	ANS
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Reserve	_146	147
and Active Components	52	90
Available from IRR Available from Standby	0	0
Available from Retirees	0	0
TOTAL AVAILABLE	52	90
Percent of Required	36%	618
	CORPSI	EN
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Reserve	871	1038
and Active Components	858	874
Available from IRR Available from Standby	134	113 0
Available from Retirees	50	_32
TOTAL AVAILABLE	1092	987
Percent of Required	125%	98%
	HEAL/TH CARE ST	<b>PCIALISTS</b>
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Reserve	15	15
and Active Components	15	15
Available from IRR Available from Standby	0	0
Available from Retirees	0	0
TOTAL AVAILABLE	15	15
Percent of Required	100%	100%

### Note:

Figures shown for both years are based on a 100% show rate. Data as of August 30, 1983

104

### TABLE 7.2E COMPARISON OF MEDICAL PERSONNEL REQUIRED FOR WAR AND AVAILABLE IN THE ACTIVE AND RESERVE FORCES-OVERALL

	01	ERALL
	FY-82	FY 83
	PHYS	ICIANS
Total Wartime Requirements	27468	25824
Total Available in Guard, Reserve and Active Components	15367	16204
Available from IRR	2561	2139
Available from Standby	5195	4935
Available from Retirees	4437	1820
TOTAL AVAILABLE	27560	25098
Percent of Required	1004	941
	NU	RSES
Total Wartime Requirements	46535	48507
Total Available in Guard, Reserve		
and Active Components	17598	18420
Available from IRR	2657	2622
Available from Standby Available from Retirees	4240 3548	3791 1844
WATTENTA TION WATTEAD	3540	
TOTAL AVAILABLE	28043	26677
Percent of Required	60%	55%
		EN/MEDICS
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Guard, Reserve	100490	135873
and Active Components	78305	82541
Available from TRR	8685	7606
Available from Standby Available from Retirees	175	38
Available Lich Keciles	<u> </u>	6568
TOTAL AVAILABLE	90910	96753
Percent of Required	1115	718
ľ	FALTH CARE	SPECIALISTS
Total Wartime Requirements	70672	118368
Total Available in Guard, Reserve and Active Components	50706	96910
Available from IRR	3366	86810 8681
Available from Standby	1815	211
Available from Retirees	<u>2111</u> ½	<u>11185</u>
TOTAL AVAILABLE	57998	106887
Percent of Required	1223	90%
Note:		
1/ Total does not include Army	retirees.	
_		

Data as of August 30, 1983

### Comparison of Surgical Personnel

Table 7.3 provides a comparison of surgical personnel required to meet wartime requirements versus those actually available for each Service. This is an especially critical category and deserves particular review by all Services.

"It has been estimated that, if war were to break out tomorrow, only one out of ten wounded soldiers could expect to receive the emergency surgery needed." Other estimates place the actual percentage of non-care closer to 65%.

While the Services report a possible 94% fill rate for physicians, they report only a 5% possible fill rate for surgeons.

A review of FY 1982 and FY 1983 readiness data shows dramatic changes in requirements as well as available personnel.

- The great increase in the reported number of available surgeons for the Air Force causes some question as to the reliability of the data provided to the Board. Assuming the figures are valid, the number of surgeons available shows an actual increase, but a percentage available decrease.
- Surgical nursing specialists show an increase in both actual availability and percentage availability, but a decrease in wartime requirements.
- The Navy reports a 31% increase in total available surgeons, but this figure is derived at because the number of surgeons required for wartime was reduced by 800 persons and 155 additional surgeons have become available. Nurse specialists need has increased by 500 positions with nearly 200 additional Selected Reserve and Active Force positions reported as being filled.

TABLE 7.3A COMPARISON OF SURGICAL PERSONNEL REQUIRED FOR WAR AND AVAILABLE IN THE ACTIVE AND RESERVE FORCES -ARMY

	FY 82	ARMY
	SU	RGEONS
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Guard, Reserve		2834
and Active Components Available from IRR	728	810 233
Available from Standby Available from Retirees	386	0 124
TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Required		1167 418
	DENTAL	SURGEONE
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Guard, Reserve		
and Active Components Available from IRR	178	162 26
Available from Standby Available from Retirees	45	0
	137	198
TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Required		241 949
	NURSE S	PECIALISTS
Total Martime Requirements Total Available in Guard, Reserve		3309
and Active Components Available from IRR	1164	1191 176
Available from Standby Available from Retirees	310	0 174
TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Required		1541 479

Note:

Reserve Component assets have had show rates applied. Retiree Numbers include Categories I and II only.

Data as of August 30, 1983

### TABLE 7.38 COMPARISON OF SURGICAL PERSONNEL REQUIRED FOR WAR AND AVAILABLE IN THE ACTIVE AND RESERVE FORCES -NAVY/MARINE CORPS

- NAVY/MARINE	CORPS	
<u>FY 82</u>	<u>PY 83</u>	

### SURGIONIS

DENTAL SURGEONE

Total Nartime Requirements Total Available in Selected Res	2604	<u>1811</u>
and Active Components Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Retirees	662 176 341 _169	821 230 347 105
TOTAL AVAILABLE Percent of Required	1348 528	1503

Total Wartime Requirements	<u>150</u>	<u>175</u>
Total Available in Selected Resorve	93	88
and Active Components Available from INR Available from Standby Available from Retirees	12 16 16	41 33 <u>36</u>
TOTAL AVAILABLE	137	198
Percent of Required	918	1131

### NURSE SPECIALISTS Total Martime Requirements 259 838 Total Available in Selected Re and Active Components 116 300 Available from IRR Available from Standby Available from Standby 14 10 26 32 14 60 TOTAL AVAILABLE 154 418 Percent of Required 591 501 Data as of August 30, 1983



TABLE 7.3C COMPARISON OF SURGICAL PERSONNEL REQUIRED FOR WAR AND AVAILABLE IN THE ACTIVE AND RESERVE FORCES -AIR FORCE

	AIR .	
	FY 82	<u>FY 83</u>
	SURGE	0115
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Guard, Reserve	1282	<u>3456</u>
and Active Components	257	607
Available from IRR	51	9
Available from Standby Available from Retirees	154 36	385 46
TOTAL AVAILABLE	498	1047
Percent of Required	398	30%
	DENTAL SU	NGBOND
Total Wartime Requirements	<u>657</u> 78	2314
Total Available in Guard, Reserve and Active Components	78	2011
Available from IRR	47	125
Available from Standby	68	431
Available from Retirees	19	_112
TOTAL AVAILABLE	212	2679
Percent of Required	324	116%
	NURSE SPEC	IALISTS
Total Wartime Requirements Total Available in Guard, Reserve	2166	1878
and Active Components	649	747
Available from IRR	15	27
Available from Standby	165	228
Available from Retirees	209	162
TOTAL AVAILABLE	1038	1164
Percent of Required	481	621
Data as of August 30, 1983		

### Change in Medical Personnel Assets ...

Table 7.4 shows the change in medical personnel assets in the Individual Ready Reserve and the Standby Reserve from 1979 to 1983. It is clear from the following examples that the Services are managing their health care personnel in the IRR and Standby Reserve with effective but different policies:

- The Army policy, for example, has been to shift health care personnel from the Standby Reserve to the IRR. This has resulted in a net decrease in Doctor availability although an increase is shown in the Dental and Nursing categories.
- In contrast, more than 10% of the Air Force health care assets are staffed by the Standby Reserve.
- The Navy, like the Army, has pursued a program of shifting assets from the Standby Reserve into the IRR. Unlike the Army, however, the Navy has not dropped those personnel who elected to remain in the Standby Reserve.

The Board offers the following comments:

- The Board continues to believe that OSD efforts to "force out", through a screening process, Standby Reservists who refuse, after being asked, to upgrade their membership from the Standby Reserve to the Selected Reserve or IKR is counterproductive.
- The Board recommends that policies continue to be implemented that will encourage health care specialists, especially physicians, to join and remain in the Reserve program.

ø

# MEDICAL PERSONNEL ASSETS IN THE IRR/ING AND STANDBY RESERVE, FY 1979-FY 1983

	Component	Doctoors Doctoors Recrets Corposes	Doctors Dentists Narmes Corpanies	AUR FUNCE Ductors Destists Nurses Corpany
	Percent Change 82–83	<b>6</b> 444	ኯ <b>፞፞፞፧</b> ኯ፟፟፟፟ <mark>፧</mark> ፟፟፟፟	<mark>፞</mark> ኯ፝ቘ፞ኯዸ፞
	Bad PY 1963			2,65 451 3,631 3,631
general medical	Bud F7 1962	더져~ <sup>8</sup>	2,582 1,165 1,652 1,652	2,5 <u>81</u> 861,6 851,851
	Ind FT	699 <sub>5</sub>	2,513 1,144 1,052 1,052	112,5 113,6 113,1 114,11
	Ind Pr	a a a a	2, 721 1, 179 10 10 10 10 10 10	100 m 200 m 201 m 201 m 201 m 201 m 201 m
	fed FT 1979		2,993 1,285 1,285 1,285	
	Percent Charge C1-13	<u> </u>	<b>ត្នុង់</b> ដំដ	쳝ᆂ휸ᆜ
ICTIVE INCLURE GUID	1963 1963		路服服 第	
THUCKINE .	1982 1982	<b>影</b> 形式说	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	w 남동료
L NESTARY		19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 1	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	630 <u>8</u>
INDIVIDUAL NEWS WESENRY IN	Tri ball	saen.	561 11 566 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	# <b>r</b> 3%
	End FT		¥683	
	Component	Dectors Dectors Marses Copens	Destinate Destinate Corporer	NR 1000 Bottons Breatists Corpora

111

Note:

I

Blank spaces caused by no data available from appropriate Service.

Data is as of Piscal Year ending encept for Auny which is as of April 1901 and 1902 and March of 1903.

### Reliance on Guard and Reserve Medical Elements

It may be assumed that peacetime military health care needs are adequately met through a voluntary system. The Board believes there will be an acute shortage of medical personnel during time of war.

At the present time, the Selective Service System has no authority to register, classify, or call for induction professional medical personnel. Dr. Jack Moxley, former Assistant Secretary of Defense for Health Affairs, has stated that a shortage of medical personnel would seriously affect military health care, even in a conventional conflict.

The Board again recommends that the Selective Service law be amended to provide for registration and identification of male and female professional medical personnel who could be drafted in the event of conflict.

The Services' reliance on Guard and Reserve medical elements varies widely. The Army and Air Force have been particularly effective in adopting the Total Force policy relating to medical elements.

As shown in Table 7.5A, the Army relies heavily on Guard and Reserve units for a majority of its hospital and medical requirements.

Likewise, Table 7.5B shows that the Air Force looks to the Guard and Reserve for a significant percentage of its medical element requirements.

In contrast, the Navy and Marine Corps have chosen to staff virtually all of their medical element requirements through the Active Component with little or no reliance on Reserve Components. See Tables 7.5C and 7.5D.



### TABLE 7.5A RESERVE COMPONENT MEDICAL CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE TOTAL FORCE -ARMY

100

Marchael Walter

Medical Reserve Elements	Army National Guard § of Total Force	Army Reserve	Combined & of Total Force
Station Hospitals (300 (500	Beds) 0 Beds) 0	87 66	87 66
Combat Hospitals	28	34	62
General Hospitals	0	79	79
Evacuation Hospitals	25	54	79
Mash	10	50	60
USA Hospitals	0	100	100
Medical Battalions	47	33	80
Medical Groups	16	61	77
Medical Brigades	50	33	83
Air Ambulance Co.	33	0	33
Ambulance Co.	42	25	67
Data as of August 2, 19			

### TABLE 7.5B RESERVE COMPONENT MEDICAL CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE TOTAL FORCE -NAVY

Medical Reserve Elements	Naval Reserve § of Total Force	
Station Hospitals	1	
Combat Hospitals		
General Hospitals		
Evacuation Hospitals		
Other Hospitals		
Medical Battalions		
Medical Groups		
Medical Brigades	Composed of 101 medical contingency	
Other (specific)	13.5 response units and 20 surgical teams	
Overall (Manpower)		
Data as of April 30, 1983		

.



### TABLE 7.5C **RESERVE COMPONENT MEDICAL CONTRIBUTIONS** TO THE TOTAL FORCE - MARINE CORPS

Medical Reserve Elements	Marine Corps Reserve § of Total Force
Station Hospitals	
Combat Hospitals	
General Hospitals	
Evacuation Hospitals	
Other Hospitals	
Medical Battalions (1)	258 1/
Medical Groups	
Medical Brigales	
Other (specific) Dental Battalions (1)	250 3/
Overall (Manpower)	254 <u>3</u> /

Note:

(NX)

¥ ¥

percent represents wartime T/C; full activation of Med Bn by FY87. percent represents wartime T/O; full activation of Den Bn units by FY 87. percent represents wartime T/O; Enits consist of Navy and Marine Reserve personnel.

Data as of April 30, 1983

TABLE 7.5D

### RESERVE COMPONENT MEDI, AL CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE TOTAL FORCE -AIR FORCE

	Air National Guard	Air Force Reserve	Combined & Total Force
Tectical Clinics	68%	234	914
Tactical Hospitals	43%	249	678
Aeromedical Evacuation Groups	-	100%	1008
Aeromedical Evacuation Sq.	130	628	758
Aeromedical Evacuation Fl.	448	56%	1009
Overall (Manpower)	98	16%	25%

### Note:

Y

į.,

.

ſ

. .

) | •

8

The Air Force Reserve and Air National Guard have units which serve as personnel augmentation packages directly comparable to active duty medical units.

Data as of April 30, 1983



### Medical Unit Readiness

While the Army and Air Force, as previously noted, rely to a significant extent on their Guard/Reserve Component medical units, the overall readiness of these units, especially those in the Army National Guard and Army Reserve, is of concern to the Board.

Tables 7.6A through 7.6C profile the unit readiness of Reserve Component medical units. Tables 7.6A and 7.6C, both Classified Confidential, are contained in the <u>Classified Annex</u> (SECRET) to this report.

On an overall basis, only 40% of the Army National Guard and Army Reserve medical units reporting have attained a rating of C-3 or better.

In contrast, a high percentage of the Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve medical units reporting have attained overall ratings of C-3 or better. However, equipment on hand and equipment readiness information is not available for the Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve medical units because medical equipment is assigned to the Active Forces.

The Navy reports that 66% of all reporting units have attained a C-3 or better ranking. However, no information is available regarding supplies and equipment readiness because the responsibility for these assets is located with the Active Force. Marine Corps medical supply units are stockpiled and will be filled by Navy personnel when activated.

Current plans call for the activation of a medical battalion and a dental battalion within the 4th Service Support Group during FY 1984. The new units will be Marine Corps structured and manned by Naval medical personnel.

Based on the above indicated information, the Board offers the following observations:

- It is the opinion of the Board that increased emphasis needs to be given to the readiness of medical units.
- Although overall personnel requirements have been addressed earlier in this report, the Board wishes to again emphasize the need for continuing efforts to

### TABLE 7.68 DETAILED PROFILE OF UNIT READINESS OF RESERVE COMPONENT MEDICAL UNITS-NAVY

	Percent	of Uni	ts Reco	orting	Readin	ess Level	Percent of Units C-3
Readiness Categories	<u>C-1</u>	<u>C-2</u>	<u>C-3</u>		<u>C-5</u>	Total	or better
Personnel	618	18%	08	218	08	100%	791
Supplies	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	١	
Equipment Readiness	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		
Training	184	268	291	278	09	100%	73
Overall.	148	228	318	334	0%	100	671

Data as of April 30, 1983



increase the number of medical units attaining a C-1 rating in the personnel on hand and individual skill qualification categories.

- It is recommended that the Air Force and Navy develop information so that medical equipment on hand and medical equipment readiness for their respective Reserve Force medical units may be measured.
- Increased emphasis on medical training is required for Reserve Component medical units in all Services. Unit training assemblies must lend themselves to those functions which will increase medical readiness of the Reserve Forces while providing a sense of accomplishment to the participating units.
- Medical training could be vastly improved if the current legislative constraints which preclude medical services from being provided to members and dependents of the Guard and Reserve during Inactive Duty Training (IDT) periods were to be removed. Dentists, as an example, are prevented from treating Reservists or Reservists' dependents. Reserve members and their dependents could be used as patients which would provide realistic training for the medical staff while extending medical services on a time/space available basis to the Reservists and authorized dependents.

Recent Department of Defense mobilization exercises, such as PROUD SPIRIT and PROUD SABER, have repeatedly concluded that shortfalls in such basic medical equipment such as operating room tables, x-ray equipment and surgical instruments, make an effective combat casualty treatment program virtually non-existent. Further, these same exercises have shown that the industrial lead time required to cure the medical equipment shortfalls is such that for all practical purposes, medical material may not be available in sufficient time to meet immediate needs.

### Cost of Required Medical Equipment

Tables 7.7A through 7.7B show the dollar cost (in millions of dollars) of the required medical equipment for a wartime scenario, budget authorizations (if any) as they currently exist, the value of the medical equipment on hand, and the current shortfall.

The Army shows a significant shortfall in virtually every category. Neither the Air Force Reserve nor the Air National

Guard owns any deployable medical equipment. All such items have been capitalized by the active duty Air Force and are included in Air Force inventory. Naval Reserve Augmentation units as of April 30, 1983 augment CONUS medical facilities. There are no Reserve equipment allowances. All equipment is maintained by the Active Force.

The Air Force and Navy equipment is included in the Active Duty inventory and accordingly no shortfalls have been identified or broken out.

It is the conclusion of the Board that increases in the Guard and Reserve medical equipment inventory levels must receive the immediate attention of Defense planners at the highest levels.

Continuing efforts for the development of standard deployable field medical systems for all military departments by the Field Medical Systems Standardization Medical Group should provide modern medical facilities and help increase combat casualty care. In most cases, specifications for such standard equipment have been established and should result in greater purchasing economies.

- If it is not possible to stockpile adequate medical equipment to meet projected needs, a study should be undertaken to explore the feasibility of contracting with equipment suppliers in the United States and abroad to provide priority manufacturing capabilities if and when requested.
- The source and extent of civilian stockpiles should be explored. If such stockpiles do exist, contingent agreements with civilian facilities should be established for their effective and timely use. In particular, areas of expendable supplies, such as drugs with a short shelf life, need to be examined as surge production will not be responsive to the demand.
- The Services have on hand budget documents or plans to upgrade their medical material to overcome current material shortfalls and to meet future force requirements.

The Board strongly recommends that these plans and budgets receive support at the highest levels to insure their full implementation.

### TABLE 7.7A COST OF MEDICAL EQUIPMENT—ARMY NATIONAL GUARD AND ARMY RESERVE

	Wartime Requirement Dollars	Present Authorisation Dollars	On-Hand Dollars	Shortfall <u>2</u> / Dollars
Major Medical Items 1/	87.1 M	65.1 M	30.2 M	, 56.9 M

### Notes

9

- 1/ List includes only major medical reportable items, such as aircraft, hospitals, labs, blood facilities, dispensaries, medical equipment sets, medical treatment facilities, etc.
- 2/ Shortfall: The value of Wartime Requirements minus value of Items On Hand. Dollar figures is expressed in comparable terms.

Data as of August 4, 1983

ы.<sup>9</sup>

### TABLE 7.78 COST OF MEDICAL EQUIPMENT - MARINE CORPS RESERVE

	Wartime Requirement Dollars	Present Authorization Dollars	On-Hand Dollars	Shortfall 2/ Dollars	
Major Medical Items 1/	7.3%	1.7M 3/	-0-	7.34	

### Note:

- 1/ List includes only major medical reportable items, such as aircraft, hospitals, labs, blood facilities, dispensaries, medical & orignment sets, medical treatment facilities, etc.
- Shortfall: The value of Wartime Requirements minus value of Items On Hand. Dollar figures is expressed in comparable terms.
- 3/ Specified for obligation during FY-83 to field initial authorized AMAL'S/ADAL'S in support of 4th MED EN/4th DENT EN activation.

Data as of April 1, 1983
### BUDGET AND RESOURCE ALLOCATIONS

### General

، ۱. سرک This section analyzes actual and projected defense appropriations from FY 1975 through FY 1989. The examination of this data provides valuable insight into emphasis placed on the various elements of the defense budget.

In discussing resource allocations for the Guard and Reserve, the Board is aware that substantial contributions are made by the Services in support of their Reserve Components.

### Reserve Component Appropriations and the Defense Budget

Tables 8.1 and 8.2 disclose the relationship of Reserve Component budget allocations to the total defense budget and strength of Active and Selected Reserve forces.

In 15 years, FY 1975 through FY 1989. total defense appropriations are expected to increase 439%, while Guard and Reserve appropriations are forecast to increase 284%.

The impact of modernizing the force and the increasing cost of equipment is reflected by the <u>912% projected increase in</u> total procurement (weapons systems and equipment) from FY 1975 to FY 1989.

When comparing the Five Year Defense Plan (FYDP) for the periods FY 1984-1988 to FY 1985-1989, a number of significant relationships may be seen. There is a decreasing percentage of growth in both overall defense appropriations and defense procurement, coupled with an increase in Guard and Reserve appropriations for the two FYDP periods.

COMPARISON OF SELECTED ELEMENTS OF DEFENSE APPROPRIATIONS FOR SELECTED **BUDGET YEARS** TABLE & 1

				FT 1975 through FT 1989	COGI 14 1		Perco	Percent of Defense	Efferne.	
		2	Percent Increme				<b>F</b> A	Appropriation by Budget Element	بر کر 19 19	
bidget Element	19-5/14	10-781J	0-511 6-011 8-011		8-SE	K K	<u>75 112 113 118 118 118</u>			6
	Þ	۲	<b>∼</b> 1	ন	è)	٦	त्म	ير الر	۲ <b>۲</b>	ল
Overall utfense Appropriations	104	1961	<b>K</b>	4124		1966	Inc	1006	1001	1001
Guard and Reserve Appropriations	1064	510	619	K IZ		5.68	5.00 6.00	4.8 3.4	<b>#</b>	Ş
Total Defense Proceesest	1764	1724	MII		215	20.19	20.18 30.06 33.48 40.48 37.54	<b>33.4</b>	4 *	37.54

í 

ny 12, 1982 Update. ny 11, 1983 Update. t Detaill, I d Program Klas 5 E-moo), 9 E Cojective ? outive **JULY** 

669





The percentage of the defense appropriation which constitutes support to the Guard and Reserve increased from 3.4% in the FY 1984-1988 FYDP to 4% in the FY 1985-1989 FYDP. This increase in Guard and Reserve appropriation is significant for it represents real growth beyond the growth in procurement of equipment for the Guard and Reserve.

However, the Board remains concerned that even though Guard and Reserve appropriations have grown significantly since FY 1975, and are programmed to increase during the FY 1983 through FY 1989 period, the overall 15-year period FY 1975 through FY 1989 continues to reflect a historic <u>decrease</u> in the Reserve Components' <u>share</u> of the defense budget from 5.6% in FY 1975 to 4.0% in FY 1989.

.

[]}

Looking at the current seven-year period, FY 1983 through FY 1989, and <u>deleting all procurement funding</u> from consideration, the projected Reserve Component <u>share</u> of the defense budget continues to remain stagnant and shows no growth. It does not, in the view of the Board, provide the funds necessary to correct the deficiencies discussed in this report, provide for projected growth, or provide for enhanced combat capability for the Guard and Reserve.

As expressed in past reports, the Board remains concerned about the Reserve Components' decreasing share of the defense budget.

### Percentage of Guard and Reserve Appropriations

ないない。「ないたい」というという。

Ĩ

í

An analysis of Table 8.3 discloses a number of interesting relationships among estimates for the percentage of Guard and Reserve appropriations to the Total Defense appropriations for FY 1973 to FY 1989.

In general, when Guard and Reserve appropriations are forecast, the estimates for the "out years" are less than the year in which the forecast was made. For example, in FY 1979 the estimated percentage of Guard and Reserve appropriations was 5.6%, while in the last year of the FYDP period, FY 1984, the estimate was 4.4%.

This relationship would suggest that budget analysts don't plan that the Guard and Reserve will receive an increased share of the defense budget in the future. In fact they plan for a smaller share of the budget than the present period.

• Usually, the actual Guard and Reserve appropriations exceed the first estimate for a budget year. For example, in the first year budget in which estimates were made for FY 1979, the percentage of Guard and Reserve appropriations was forecast to be 5.3%. When the actual appropriations were made in FY 1979 the percentage of Guard and Reserve appropriations totaled 5.7%.

One reason why actual appropriations exceed early estimates is that actual appropriations include supplemental appropriations, budget amendments and other funding adjustments as effected by the Congress.

• •• •				· • . •						•					-		 •	1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 -
		GLL			•								10					
												3.4	4.1					· ( ***
		FYB7									4-4	<b>4.</b> 3	4.1					6
μõ		<b>Set</b>								3.9	4.6	3.7	4.2					
FORC		SEL							11	4.0	<b>1</b>	3.8	4.1					•
RVE I FUNC		N						4	4.6	<b>6.</b> 3	4.8	14	4.2					
ND RESERVE FORCE MILITARY FUNCTIONS DEFENSE PLAN							4.2	4.8	4.6	4.4	5.1	<b>4</b> -3	41					
	HIGORY IN THE REPORT OF THE CROCKER	2814				4.8	<b>f.</b> 3	4.5	4.8	4.7	•	4.6		4.9				
TABLE 4.3 GE OF TOTAL GUARD / THONS TO THE TOTAL OPRIATION FIVE YEAR					11	<b>8-8</b>	4.5	4.6	6.9	5.2	5.6			5.6				a to to
	avit ni			5.2	<b>4</b> .6	5.0	<b>4.8</b>	5.1	5.1	<b>5.4</b>				5.5				
	G		5	5.5	<b>5.0</b>	5.1	5.2	5.2	<b>.</b>					5.7				
PERCENTAGE OF TOT APPROPRIATIONS TO 1 APPROPRIATION	SMAL	211	5.6	5.7	5.1	5.4	<b>5.6</b>	5.7						6-2		1		
NTAG PRIA PPRO			5.9	5.7	5.2	5.1	5.4							5.5		and and Reserve Porces tai Military Program		
PERCENTA( APPROPRIA APPRO		ALL.	5.4	5.7	5.2	5.6								ان		Gund and Renew Porce Total Hilitary Program		
44		<b>4</b> 11	5.3	5.0	5.4									9'5		Canad an		·
		1/21	0 1	5.0										5.3				•
		<u>CLU</u>	<b>0</b> 10											1 4.9		Percentages =		
		Padget Tean	ELX	Misi	5115	91.24	1111				1974	1182	5974	Actual 1	Notes	<b>N</b>		

)

S

1



### Composition of Reserve Component Budgets

Tables 8.4 and 8.5 illustrate the composition of the Reserve Component budgets among the Services.

An analysis of these tables shows the relationship of budgets of each of the Reserve Components with the other Reserve Components and the amount of emphasis placed by the individual Service on its Reserve Component(s).

The budget projections from FY 1983-1989 set forth the position of each Service with respect to its Reserve Component(s) in future years.

An analysis of the differing percentage of the Reserve defense appropriation by component provides little insight into how budget priorities among Reserve Components are determined.

From FY 1975 to FY 1989, gains in percentage within Reserve Component budgets are shown in the Army National Guard and the Naval Reserve. Losses in budget shares are shown in the Air National Guard, Air Force Reserve, and the Army Reserve. The Marine Corps Reserve maintains a constant 2% share of the Reserve Force budget from FY 1975 through FY 1989.

2 6 

## TABLE 8.4

### COMPARISON OF RESERVE COMPONENT APPROPRIATIONS FOR SELECTED BUDGET YEARS, FY 1975-FY 1989

		P	Percent. Increase	ŝ		Aero	a la constante la la constante la la constante la constan	Percent of Budget Appropriation by Reserve Component	Appropr	iation	
Component	11-5171	98-2924	69-E911	84-57H	<u>117-89</u>	HT5	2874	2912	1188	6874	
Shere	1014	101	1058	212	326	328	20	Ŕ	33	37	
CENR	1238	5	5	1957	<b>VIIE</b>	Ę	22	<b>19</b>	218	191	
	107	ele	<b>B</b>	2064	NON	121	121	13	<b>F</b>	14	
CORD	1561	218	Ę	1936	3176	3	Ħ	2	R	8	
	1528	<b>\$</b>	<b>1</b> 22	2306	2439	22	2 <b>H</b>	ñ	Ŕ	191	
1 Carls	HEI	E.	ŧ	1122	<b>N</b> GLZ	<b>NII</b>	128	11	5	104	
DeD TOTAL	1238	88	5	2691	3184	1008	1901	1001		1001	
UBCCR	716		2494		T36FT	n/a		e/a		e∕u	







市としたが設定していい

いいていてい

くうけい インド・ビー アービー・シート

۰,

p. 132 blant

### FULL-TIME SUPPORT TO THE RESERVE COMPONENTS

### General

Since the Vietnam era, Congressional initiatives have reduced the Active Components' end-strength and given increased responsibilities for mobilization preparedness to the Reserve Components. With the formal initiation of the Total Force Policy in 1972, the Services entered a period in which the Reserve Components have become a corneratone of strategy. This policy links Active and Reserve Components into a single force designed to deter war or, if required, to fight and win.

This heightened reliance on Reserve Components embodies requirements for increased readiness, improved mobilization, and rapid deployment. Central to each of these issues, and paramount to total readiness, is time. Todays Guard and Reserve units must, for all practical purposes, deploy concurrently with Active Component units.

### Background

As the Reserve Components have developed into a modern force, full-time support personnel programs have also evolved. Under the original caretaker concept of the early 1900's, the military technician primarily maintained and repaired unit equipment or worked in maintenance pools inspecting, repairing, and reconditioning equipment. After WWII, administrative positions were added to all command echelons down through companies and batteries. This increase and diversity of military technician duties was brought on by mobilization requirements and the added emphasis the Department of Defense placed on the Reserve Components.

### Full-Time Support Defined

To appreciate the background of the full-time support program, one must understand the applicable terminology relative to "Full-Time Support".

"Full-Time Support" (FTS) is a description of the support provided to the Reserve Components. The FTS program encompasses personnel assigned or attached on a full-time basis for the purpose of organizing, administering, recruiting, instructing, or training Reserve Component personnel.

There are five categories of personnel under the umbrella of FTS:

Active Component Personnel (AC) Active Guard and Reserve (AGR) Civil Service Personnel (CS) Military Technicians (MT) Status Quo Technicians (SQ)

The AGR program evolved as a result of the increasing requirement for Guardsmen and Reservists to serve on active duty in support of their respective components. Many of these early active duty Guardsmen and Reservists served in what was commonly referred to as a "statutory tour status", which meant that they were actually accessioned into the strength of the Active Component.

AGR personnel are assigned to support the Reserve Components as authorized by the Secretary of the Military Department concerned. They must be utilized in approved, validated full-time positions. When assigned at the unit level, AGR personnel will:

Mobilize with their unit

- Participate in scheduled unit training assemblies
- Be counted as trained strength in unit status reports

All AGR members are counted against the Selected Reserve authorizations of their respective Reserve Component and against the authorized end-strengths for Reserve Component members on full-time active duty in support of the Guard and Reserve.

Complete definitions for all categories of full-time support are at the end of this chapter.

### Full-Time Support Studies

1.1

...

The increased readiness requirements have been met in part by the full-time support personnel. A 1976 Defense Manpower Commission Report recommended that full-time manning be increased and that personnel currently employed in the technician programs be converted to full-time active duty Guardsmen and Reservists in order to be more cost effective. This report led subsequently to two other reports, commonly known as the "Stroud" study-1977, and the "Gerard" study-1978.

The "Stroud" study, <u>Study on the Full-Time Personnel Require-</u> ment of the <u>Reserve Components</u>, examined the full-time requirements and the categories of full-time employees for the Army. The "Gerard" study, <u>Report on Full-Time Training and</u> <u>Administration of the Selected Reserve</u>, primarily looked at the cost differential between a full-time active duty program and the military technician program in all services.

These studies looked at a different aspect of full-time support personnel, but had the cost of full-time support and readiness in common. They were also somewhat in conflict with the 1976 Defense Manpower Commission Report.

The "Gerard" study concluded that any cost difference between a full-time military force and a full-time technician force was insignificant. Additionally, the technician program should be continued. The "Stroud" study recommended that additional fulltime personnel be provided to enhance readiness.

The somewhat diverse findings and conclusions of the studies and reports caused the 95th Congress to direct the Secretary of Defense to implement a test program of full-time manning with the goal of determining if there was one full-time manning system which could work for all the Reserve Components. The test was inconclusive.

In Fiscal Year 1981, the Board recommended that each Service be allowed to establish its own mix of Active Component, Active Guard and Reserve and Military Technicians to staff full-time support positions in the Reserve Components. In the House of Representatives, H.R. 97-333 used essentially the same wording but added "that will provide the best readiness and meet mission requirements."

### Objectives of Full-Time Support

教会に必

.

Full-time support personnel are essential to the Reserve Components and are needed to assist units in achieving the unprecedented levels of readiness now required of them.

Added full-time support has met with unparalleled improvements in both readiness levels and responsiveness. This conclusion has been reinforced by Reserve Component field commanders as well as numerous inspections and studies. Over the past 10 years, Reserve Component units have progressed from low level strength and equipage levels and an atmosphere of stressing annual General Inspections or "summer training" to an environment which emphasizes early mobilization, 100% manning and equipage levels, combined arms training, overseas training and high proficiency levels in individual skills.

Full-time support means more available manpower in peacetime for operating and maintaining equipment, developing mobilization and exercise plans, personnel management, public protection missions, etc. Additionally, it assures that unit personnel optimize their training time without devoting an inordinate amount of time performing day-to-day functions which don't contribute directly to an advanced state of readiness and detract from the retention of quality personnel. The major advantage to FTS is the continuous availability of a larger percentage of highly skilled and trained unit personnel to assist with mobilization and deployability planning requirements con-sistent with the Reserve Components' wartime missions and other functions generally associated with readiness.

Full-time support provides a crucial link which permits the individual Reservist the maximum available time to train -- to prepare for wartime mission.



Qualified full-time maintenance personnel, instructors, and administrators are vital to insure that the time the Guardsmen and Reservists spend with their units is used most effectively to gain proficiency with the sophisticated weapons systems of the 1980s. Therefore, it is imperative that the programmed growth in full-time support personnel be implemented as planned in conjunction with the modernization which is so critical to the Guard and Reserve role in national defense.

Recognizing the value of the FTS program as an essential element to enhanced readiness, additional full-time unit support spaces have been programmed to support Reserve Component modernization, mission and structural changes. Both AGR and Military Technician strengths are programmed to increase between FY 1984 and FY 1989.

### Overview of Full-Time Support in the Reserve Components

States .

Table 9.1 provides a detailed breakdown of the current and projected full-time support posture for the Reserve Components.

By the end of the FY 1983, overall full-time support in all of the Reserve Components represented 13% of the Selected Reserve manpower end-strengths. Full-time support is projected to increase to 17% of end-strength by FY 1989.

As shown on Table 9.1, total full-time support of the Reserve Components will increase by 74,442, or 58%, from FY 1983 to FY 1989. This increase reflects a significant commitment to improve the readiness and capability of the Reserve Components as an essential element of the Total Force. TABLE 9.1

### RECAPITULATION OF ACTUAL AND PROGRAMMED FULL-TIME SUPPORT (FTS) IN RESERVE COMPONENTS

			Fiscal	Year 1983 Y	ear End	Strength			
		Army National <u>Guard</u>	Almy Ruderve	Naval Rossiye	Marine Corps Massive	Air National Guard	Air Porce Referve	Coast Guard Reserve	<u>Overall</u>
Selected Reserve End Strength	V	417,178	266,184	109,094	42,690	102,170	67,227	n/a	1,004,547
Full-Time Support End Strength	2/	37,706	20,631	21,634	5,654	29,188	13,450	n/a	128, 263
Percent FTS to Selected Reserve End Strength		98	85	209	130	291	208	n/a	134
			Fiscal Yes	r 1989 Proga	anned B	d Strength			
Selected Reserve End Strength		497,564	326, 089	146,205	48,467	116,438	87,984	n/a	1,222,737
Full-Time Support End Strength	2⁄	76,995	42, 278	28,324 🏒	6,992	33,091	15,025	n/a	202,705
Percent FTS to Selected Reserve Rnd Strength		150	134	198	149	28%	178	n/a	178
Perg	nte	ge of Prog	renned Pull	i-Time Auppo	et grow	<u>h — FY 198</u>	<u>13 through</u>	FY 1989	
Note		1049	1054	314	241	139	128	n/a	504
1/ Reflects year Statistics, Fi	198	3 Summery,	CASD(RA).				arve Nanpo	war Stran	gthe and

-----

2/ Includes all five categories of full time-time support personnel

3/ This figure includes an estimated 3,500 Civilian Support Personnel. Monot data not evallable. Sue Table 9.4

Status of Full Time Support (FTS) Programs by Reserve Component

### General

Tables 9.2 through 9.7 illustrate the number of full-time personnel in support of each of the Reserve Components.

In examining these tables, it can be seen that there is no unity among Reserve Components regarding the mix of categories of full-time support personnel used by each Reserve Component. Each Service has structured its full-time support program to best suit the unique needs of its Reserve Component(s).

When reviewing this analysis of full-time support programs several caveats are necessary to keep in mind. First, the format used to display the data provides a convenient sequence by categories of personnel and the sequence is not intended to show a priority or a preference for a particular category of personnel.

Second, the intent of comparing the total spectrum of FTS personnel and the Selected Reserve manpower end strengths for each fiscal year is to show the total number of personnel in direct and non-direct support of the Reserve Components' units and activities. It does not necessarily agree with the Services' criteria of what is or is not counted against their manpower and strengths or sources of funding.

As stated earlier, the Board has taken the position and continues to support the belief that each Service be allowed to continue to manage its own unique mix of full-time support personnel.

After review of the programs as they now exist, the Board is convinced that the following areas need to be examined and provided for:

 Career packages to permit programmed progression need to be more clearly defined. Once guidelines are established, it is the Board's belief that senior commanders should be permitted more latitude to manage career progression as compared to some centralized program.

Grade structure for AGR personnel should be determined by organizational manning/structure documents.

- Additional money and increases in strength ceilings for Service full-time support programs are needed.
- There needs to be greater latitude granted to senior commanders which permits flexibility in the assignment of full-time support manpower, rather than blanket management from Congress, Office of the Secretary of Defense, or the Services as centralized in Washington. Stating that each Army unit, for example, will have a certain position filled may or may not be where the need is. However, if the positions were allocated to the senior commander, he would then be able to assure the manpower available is placed to fill the most pressing need within the local command.

### FTS in the Army Reserve Components

### General

A RECEIPTING AND A

Ő

In 1979, Congress directed that a test be conducted by the Army and Air Force to ascertain whether full-time support could be provided by personnel serving in an active status (AGR). This test served as the impetus for converting Military Technician positions to AGR positions. As a result of the test, positions were converted on a voluntary basis when either the position became vacant or the incumbent desired to change his/her status from technician to AGR. Since this was a one-for-one tradeoff, there was no net gain or loss in manpower end-strength levels.

AGR full-time manning and technician conversion support programs have been a volatile issue with many pros and cons. On one point, however, most agree -- that the additional full-time manning has enhanced unit training and made better use of rvailable training time.

The sub-sections to follow will examine the Army National Guard and Army Reserve full-time support program in more detail.

### FTS in the Army National Guard

Status FY 1980 to FY 1989 (See Table 9.2)

- The Army National Guard's Selected Reserve strength is forecast to grow 36% from FY 1980 to 498,000 in FY 1989.
- During the same period, the number of MTS personnel is projected to grow 164% to 76,995.
- The percentage of FTS personnel is expected to increase from 8% of the Selected Reserve strength in FY 1980 to 15% in FY 1989.
- Over the 10-year period, the mix of FTS personnel is predicted to shift significantly as shown below:

### FY 1980

FY 1989

	Military Technicians	67%	AGR Personnel
	AGR Personnel	32%	Military Technicians
	Active Component	18	DoD Civilians
11	DoD Civilians	0.54	Active Component

### Characteristics

The ARNG planned for the mix-of-the-force to be attained through attrition of filled technician positions in units. No time frame for completion was established since no position was to be eliminated when occupied by a technician who did not desire to change status voluntarily. This posed little problem for the ARNG since technicians are members of the National Guard and are mobilization assets.

Congressional reaction has been positive towards providing increased full-time support to the National Guard. The reception of the AGR program by the field has been primarily positive while the conversion program has received some criticism.

Commanders and Adjutants General (AGs) have reacted to the program positively since it provides increased full-time support and increased readiness. All recognize that the AGR program must be part of an integrated program of full-time support which includes technicians, Active Army, and AGR personnel in the states.

.

/ /

		Actual								
	PY 1980	ENEL YT 2001 YT 1001 YT 0001 YT	FT 1942	ENCI IN	1961 11	506T 14	FY 1966	FT 1997	FT 1986	6961 LI
Military Technicians DrD Civilians	21, 15 25 25	101'22	195'72		24,115	211.15	011.NZ	24,119	24,119	26,411
Active Component	2.2			13, 751 14	N S S S S S		34, 666 42, 330		95. 95 95	10.15
1										
Total PIS	29,116	33,210	34,601	31,766	20'7	51,365	29,000	61,132	75, 360	R.955
Sel Res Marpower	366,585		100°Lat	41,178	433, 866	E82"LH	471,000	478, 752	<b>91,621</b>	192,764
Percent of PIS	*	K	ĸ	ĸ		118	E.	141	151	151
Composition of the Pull-Tim	Time Rucce	e Ruce in Nacent	. 14							

			Ĩ								
	1981 14	101 14 006	FT 1902	<u>FT 1963</u>	HIGT II	NUM NING NING NING NING	YOST LA	LINE IN	<b>1906</b>	<b>1961 14</b>	
Military Technicians DoD Civilians MSR Active Component	<b>8</b> -32	6-**	8 - a -	2 3 8 1 1 2 3 4 1 1 2 3 4 1 1 2 3 4 1 1 2 3 4 1 1 2 3 4 1 1 2 3 4 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	<b>5</b> - <b>4</b> ×	Ç - 9 .	<b>≝</b> ~ 8 %	¥-0,	2 2 2 3 7 3 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7	8-65	
											-

142

2

Figures may not add to 1000 due to rounding.

. <u>.</u> . . .

Note: All strength data provided by OSDOM).



હેું ડે

### FTS in the Army Reserve

### Status FY 1980 to FY 1989 (See Table 9.3)

- The Army Reserve's Selected Reserve strength is forecast to grow 58% from FY 1980 to 326,089 in FY 1989.
- During the same period, the number of FTS personnel is projected to grow 150% to 42,278.
- The percentage of FTS personnel is expected to increase from 8% of the Selected Reserve strength in FY 1980 to 13% in FY 1989.
- Over the 10-year period, the mix of FTS personnel is predicted to shift significantly as shown below:

### FY 1980

### FY 1989

401	Military Technicians		AGR Personnel
	DoD Civilians	184	Military Technicians
	AGR Personnel		DoD Civilians
31	Active Component	34	Active Component

### Characteristics

The objective of the Army Reserve technician program is to provide USAR units with a complement of full-time personnel.

Military Technicians in the Army Reserve are also military members of the employing unit. Their purpose is to achieve maximum mobilization and combat readiness of troop program units. Upon mobilization, these personnel deploy with their units and provide continuity during the transition to a wartime footing.

Readiness in the USAR, however, is affected due to the relatively large number of Military Technicians who are not members of the unit to which they are assigned. Of the total Military Technician strength for FY 1983, approximately 1,585 Military Technicians, or 24%, were "status quo" technicians with no military assignment. Approximately 69% of the Military Technician force within the USAR were employed by units they would not deploy with on mobilization, although they do have a unit of assignment elsewhere.

The position of the Army Reserve is that a continuation of the prohibition of converting Military Technician positions to AGR should have no great impact providing there are no further cuts in the AGR programmed strength increases for the out years.

FULL TIME SUPPORT TO THE ARMY RESERVE TABLE 9.3

			Actual								
	1980 IV	1961 14	77 1902	FY 1983	1901 11	<b>71 1965</b>	1306	FY 1987	FY 1988	FY 1969	
Military Technicians $\underline{l}'$	6,709	6, 377	6, 718	6.603 2/	7,585	7,585	19972	7.687	7.692	7.711	
DoD Civilians	5,740	5,939	5,651	5,75	6,076	6,112	6.011	6.019	6.022	6.031	
ACR	3,999	5,092	5,894	7,033	5.02	15,027	19,120	22.587	26,668	27.266	
Active Corponent	<b>5</b> 3	738	P	1,270	1,276	1,270	1,270	1,270	1,270	1,270	
					.,					Ì	
Total PIS	16,800	18,466	19,233	20,631	23, 953	29,994	34,062	37,563	41,652	42,278	
Sel Res Harpower $3/$	206,626	225,003	256,659	266, 188	278,117	296, 417	3 <b>06, 0</b> 53	315,005	611,52E	500 '975	
Percent of PTS	5	đ	K	đ	*					R.	
a the set of the set o				}	•		Ì		1	1	
	PY 1960	1961 14	2061 74	FF 1943	1961	<b>3061 14</b>	FI014	1961 FT	FY 1988	FI 1969	
Military Technicians	Ę	X	12	12C	8	Ň	22		184	101	
DcD Civilians	<b>7</b> 7	81	<b>R</b> 1	<b>R</b> :	10	8	3	<b>H</b>	Ħ	11	
	<b>1</b>	<b>R</b> '	Ħ '	<del>ارم</del> •	R	8	<b>اللا</b>	8	2	5	
ucture configuration	n	f	¢	9	ń	•	•	<b>m</b>	m	Ŵ	

Piqures may not add to 1004 due to rounding.

Note:

1/ Includes the status quo category of military technicians without military status.

2/ Approximately 694 of the military technician force within the USBR were exployed by units with which they would not be deployed upon mobilization. Of the total technician strength for FY 1983, approximately 248 were status quo technicians with no military assignment.

3/ End strength figures for the USAR include pay categories POS (Paid Drill Strength), AGA (Active Guard/Meserve), and DA (Individual Mobilization Augmentee).

4 All strength data provided by (MAD(MA).

### FTS in the Naval Reserve



### Status FY 1980 to FY 1989 (See Table 9.4)

- The Navy Reserve's Selected Reserve strength is forecast to grow 68% from FY 1980 to 146,205 in FY 1989.
- During the period FY 1983 to FY 1989, the number of FTS personnel is projected to grow 31% to 28,324.
- The percentage of FTS personnel is expected to decrease from 20% of the Selected Reserve strength in FY 1983 to 19% in FY 1989.
- Over the 7-year period, the mix of FTS personnel is predicted to shift significantly as shown below:

### <u>FY 1983</u>

### FY 1989

55%	AGR (TAR)		AGR (TAR)
314	Active Component		Active Component
148	DoD Civilian	118	DoD Civilians
1%	Statutory Tour	18	Statutory Tour

### Characteristics

Most of the full-time support provided to the Naval Reserve are active duty Reserve personnel serving in a special category known as Training and Administration of Reserve (TAR). Most TAR personnel work directly with Naval Reserve units and will mobilize with them in the event of war. TAR personnel, by design, serve multiple tours within the Reserve program to provide a cadre of personnel for continuity and readiness. The Navy believes the career nature of the TAR program has minimized personnel turbulence.

Enlisted TARs are recruited through two sources. The first source consists of approximately 350 first enlistment TAR applicants who are recruited for a four-year active tour by Navy recruiters each year. The second group, Navy veterans, enter through voluntary recall and agree to serve at least four years. Officers are selected by TAR selection boards from Active and Naval Reserve officers requesting TAR designations.

TAR officers are rotated between shore and operational assignments similar to regular Navy officers in order to bring current fleet practices into Reserve training.

TABLE 2.4 FULL TIME SUPPORT TO THE NAVAL RESERVE

•	FY 1980	1961 71	FT 1962	FT 1963	FY 1964	<u>1951</u>	SACE IN	TR21 17	<b>FY 1966</b>	FY 1909
ACR (THR) Active Support	25. 9.935 24.	EIZ.01	10,636 <u>4</u>	10,41 6,614	5.60 109.2	21.21 201.21	16, 815 6, 386 8, 386	16, 936 6, 669	11, 753	11,900 11,100 11,17
uou cuvillans Statutory Tour	3 200	ALC: N	*10 N	1 <u>68</u> 1		50 Y	272	212		22
Total FIS	  }	2	<u> </u>	165 12	2,41	24,165	25.586	21.81.85	28, 070	28,324
Sel Res Marpover	<b>66</b> , 751	665*18	93,719	109,094	122,456	128,905	<b>717, HEI</b>	140, 665	16,77	146,205
Percent of PTS	ير الر	14	<u>s</u>	Ŕ	<b>H</b>	<b>E</b>	<b>. .</b>	5	<b>161</b>	<b>1</b> 51
Composition of the Pull-Time Rorce in Percent	ill-time Rocce	in Percent							:	
		1	Actual				Proces	į.		
	1900 I.J	1961 74	FY 1902	FV 1963	1961 14	<b>1945</b>	Sect 14	FN 1967	FY 1968	FY 1969
ACR (THR) Active Sapport DOD Civilians Statedory Thom	<u>ک</u> ا	۶	<del>ار</del>	<b>8</b> # 7 <b>1</b>	<b>5</b> 82-	<b>6</b> ×94	<b>8</b> 82-	<b>6</b> 8=-	5 N=-	ធ្ងូសដ -

Ϋķ

ç.

Figures may not add to 100% due to rounding.

Note

147

Therefore, all figures provided are TMS when otherwise indicated. The personnel wet therefore, all figures provided are TMS when otherwise indicated. THE personnel were nerve and strength as of October 1, 1982. provided primerily by 2 <u>J</u>/ Full-time support for the Naval Meserve is provided primarily b (TDR) personal; Active Component personnel; Statutury Now persona majority of the support is from TMS. Therefore, all figures provi transferred to the Navy's Selected Reserve and strength as of Octob

2/ Active Duty Bary personnel are detailed to Barul Deserve Runces ships and activities.

officers (Selected Res 34 officers were recalled in 1983 and the remaining 165 A limited number of Reserve Personnel in this category are in a non-direct seport capacity. were recalled to active duty under the provisions of 1008C265. Reservists on active duty are in the TR program ž

4 Data not available.

5/ Not calculated. Incomplete data.

6/ All strength data provided by (RSD(RA).

PTS in the Marine Corps Reserve

### Status FY 1980 to FY 1989 (See Table 9.5)

- The Marine Corps Reserve's Selected Reserve strength is forecast to grow 37% from FY 1980 to 48,467 in FY 1989.
- During the same period, the number of FTS personnel is projected to grow 44% to 6,992.
- The percentage of FTS personnel is expected to increase from 14% of the Selected Reserve strength in FY 1980 to 15% in FY 1989.
- Over the 10-year period, the mix of FTS personnel is predicted to shift significantly as shown below:

FY 1980

### FY 1989

96% Active Component72% Active Component1% Reserve Personnel24% Reserve Personnelon Active Dutyon Active Duty3% DoD Civilians4% DoD Civilians

### **Characteristics**

Expansion of the FTS program as shown on Table 9.5 will enhance the readiners posture of the Marine Corps Reserve, and is a significant and visible manifestation of the Marine Corps commitment to the Total Force. Particular emphasis is being placed on enlarging the role of FTS personnel in the 4th Marine Aircraft Wing, where the addition of and transition of new aircraft is resulting in increased demands on support personnel. Members of the Marine Corps Reserve's Selected Reserve and Individual Ready Reserve (IRR) are being actively recruited to meet the new requirements in aircraft support and occupational fields.

The Marine Corps Reserve has a total of 5,654 full-time support personnel serving approximately 303 Reserve units in two categories. The 5,654 full-time support personnel represent 13% of the total end-strength of the Marine Corps Selected Reserve.

During FY 1983, there were 656 full-time support personnel (Reservists on active duty) serving at major headquarters, training commands and the IRR personnel center to facilitate training and mobilization. An additional 4,825 active duty personnel were detailed to support the Marine Corps Reserve, primarily at unit level.

148

ć.

¢

j

TABLE 9.5

# FULL TIME SUPPORT TO THE MARINE CORPS RESERVE

									1			
		0061 74	2961 M 1961 M	FY 1962	FI 1963	MOL 14	FY 1965		F 1961 14 961 1	1986 1988	FY 1969	
Reservists on Active Duty	ょ	5	8	<b>\$</b>	2				995 <b>1</b> 1		П, 686	
notive support DoD Civilians	ול	107		159	9E		ĨŻ				302	
Total PIS		4, 840	5, 304	5,509	5,654	5,639	6,029	6,546	6, 899	64649	6, 992	
Sel Res Narpower		35,419	37,009	199-481	42,690	43 <b>, 86</b> 3	<b>16, 4</b> 7	47,658	160 °94	197. <sup>19</sup>	48, 467	
Percent of PTS		148	14	W	134	NET	H	IJ	14	<b>B</b> ČĮ	151	

## Composition of the Pull-Time Runce in Percent

	0001 24	THETTY THET IN THE THE		1903	<b>1</b> 51 L	1 3061 X1 1061 X1	Programmed		8. 8.	Fr 1969
Remervists on Active Duby Active Support DoD Civilians	<b>*</b> **	<sup>ส</sup> ัญ m	<b>s</b> gm	ឌីនក	<b>4</b> 84	₫r+	2 2 2 2 2 2 3	13 13 13	<b>*</b> 2	2 <b>48</b> 7

Pigures may not add to 100% due to rounding.

Note: <u>1/ Pull-time support personnel (Reservists on Active Dury) serving at anjor hosdpacters, training communds and the Individual</u> Noody Reserve (HR) personnel center to facilitate training and mobilization.

2/ Active duty personnel detailed to support Marine Corps Meserve. These individuals serve primarily at unit level.

3/ All strength data provided by OKDOM).



### General

As stated earlier in this report, the Board has taken the position that no single full-time support system can be applied to all Reserve Components. After considerable study the Board has endorsed the position that each Service should develop the full-time support system, mix, and management process which best serves its needs.

No two Services are alike as to their requirements. In fact, no two components within a given Service can necessarily use the same exact system. An excellent example of this condition is evident in the Air Reserve Forces where one cannot help but note the sharp contrast between Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve attitudes regarding the issues of full-time manning and technician conversion.

To help illustrate the point that no one system can serve all, the listing which follows reflects some of the more extreme differences within the Air Reserve Forces:

- For the most part, the AGR program was received very well by the Air National Guard technician force.
- The Air Force Reserve expressed difficulty in finding adequate numbers of technicians to convert to the AGR program; the Air National Guard experienced little difficulty.
- The Air National Guard stated that there was a real preference for technicians wanting to convert to AGR status and stated that positive factors regarding AGR full-time manning and technician conversion support programs far outweighed the negative factors.
- The Air Force Reserve conducted a survey in 1979 which indicated that 88% of the Air Force Reserve technician force said they would not convert to full-time AGR status. The Air Force Reserve sub-

sequently reported that they were not able to attract sufficient numbers of personnel in a fulltime military status, especially in the highly technical aircraft maintenance specialties which are critical to the combat readiness of their flying units.

- The Air Force Reserve maintained that technician recruiting efforts were impaired because of the AGR program while the Air National Guard cited overall increased recruiting and increased retainability as positive factors concerning the AGR program.
- The Air Force Reserve chose not to utilize a mixed, full-time support force beyond the military technician conversion test period which terminated on June 30, 1983, while the Air National Guard continued with the program and even expressed a desire to fill more of the authorised full-time positions than the hiring authority would allow.

The above dichotomy reflects the vast differences which exist between Components and within a Service. It serves to reinforce the Board's position that each Reserve Component should be allowed to manage its own system in its own way.

### FTS in the Air National Guard



1124

### Status FY 1980 to FY 1989 (See Table 9.6)

- The Air National Guard's Selected Reserve strength is forecast to grow 21% from FY 1980 to 116,428 in FY 1989.
- During FY 1983 to FY 1989, the number of FTS personnel is projected to grow 13% to 33,091
- The percentage of FTS personnel is expected to decrease from 29% of the Selected Reserve strength in FY 1983 to 28% in FY 1989.
- Over the 7-year period, the mix of FTS personnel is predicted to shift significantly as shown below:

### FY 1983

### FY 1989

754	Military Technicians	66
	AGR Direct Support	24
	DoD Civilian	6
34	Active Component	2
	AGR Hgtrs Support	1

6% Military Technicians
4% AGR Direct Support
6% DoD Civilians
2% Active Component
1% AGR Hqtrs Support

### Characteristics

In the Air National Guard, the only manning positions actually converted from technician to AGR during FY 1981-1983 were Weapons System Security, Field Training Sites, and Gunnery Ranges. With the exception of recruiters and counselors that were previously AGR, all other full-time manning authorizations can be either military technician or AGR within the available end strengths shown on Table 9.6.

At this writing, the Air National Guard has no current plans to convert any other manning positions to AGR.

The Air National Guard believes the current Congressional guidance on use of full-time manpower in the Air National Guard to be satisfactory. They further state that they see no area which additionally needs to be expanded, nor do they see a need for further controls.



v

ŝ

### TABLE 9.6

# FULL TIME SUPPORT TO THE AIR NATIONAL GUARD

		Actual Actual									
	1900	1961 14	FT 1982	ENGT 14	1067 11	<u>1965</u>	71 1966	<b>FT 1967</b>	1961 IJ	<b>5061 14</b>	
Military Technicians J			21,834	21,949	21,946	21, 045	21,046	21,046	21,046	21,946	
DoD Civilians 2/				1,924	2,0%	2,007	2,047	2,047	2,007	2,017	
			260 °F	4,275	5,572	6, 874	7,110	195"1	7.864	8, 663	
Active Component	ы Ц И	n vi	ίς Μ			Āř	38	<b>R =</b>	a f	a r	
Total PIS	25,001	X, GU7	27,069	29,100	39,565	31, 867	32,152	32,641	32, 902	33,091	
Sel hes Harpover	<b>56.2</b> 33	98, 293	100,657	102,170	104, 104	147, 896	100,958	111,768	115,009	116,428	
Percent of PTS	×.	5	24	R	<b>1</b>	×.	×.	Ħ.	Ŕ		
Composition of the Pull-Tim	fine Ruce	e Ruce is Percent									
								1			
	FT 1960	IN ISS	FT 1902	FIE 1963	MOL 14	PT 1965		LIGT LI	907 LL	<u>1969</u>	
Military Technicians	5			R.	778		Į	Ğ		8	

		2									
	FT 1960	INCI VI	FT 1902	<u>FY 1963</u>	1001 11	FT 1965	FI 1965	1961 H	<b>11 1966</b>	<u>PY 1969</u>	
Hilitary Technicians DeO Civilians ACM (Direct Spt) ACM (Non-direct Spt) Active Component	สาวา	た <sup>す 聞</sup> 」 聞	8~¤-3	078         828         816         73           7         7         7         7         7           6         10         7         7         7           6         10         1         7         7           1         1         1         1         1           1         1         1         1         1           5         5         3         3         2	72k     60k     60k     60k     60k       6     6     6     6     6       11     12     22     23     21       1     1     1     1     1       2     3     3     3     3	<b>6</b> •8-0	<b>€</b> •8	<b>6</b> •8-4	8°7-7	2 1 1 2 0 <b>2</b>	
	I	I	1					ŀ	)	I	

Piqures may not add to 100% due to rounding

Note:  $\frac{1}{\sqrt{5}}$  Since not personel athorizations can be occupied by either military technicans or AGM personel, technician strengths are not projected beyond 1965.

Civilian personnel employed under Title 5 responsible for seport of host have support voguinements. শ

it authorizations can be Bucludes A.R. Bendmarters Support personnel such as statutory tours, ME Support Center Maponer and other miscellaneous activities. With the exception of recruiters/connectors that were always ACR, all other me either military technicians or ACR, within anailable and strength R

4 Beadymeters support personnel in non-direct support.

Data not awilable. Ś

All strength data provided by OSD(BA). 3

Ĝ

### FTS in the Air Force Reserve



### Status FY 1980 to FY 1989 (See Table 9.7)

• The Air Force Reserve's Selected Reserve strength is forecast to grow 49% from FY 1980 to 87,984 in FY 1989.

nan na hairte. Tha an an iniste 1. 1.

- During the period FY 1983 to FY 1989, the number of FTS personnel is projected to grow 12% to 15,025.
- The percentage of FTS personnel is forecast to decrease from 20% of the Selected Reserve strength in FY 1983, to 17% in FY 1989.
- Over the 7-year period the mix of FTS personnel is predicted to shift as shown below:

### FY 1983

### FY 1989

60% Military Technicians 60% Military Technicians DOD Civilians 32% DoD Civilians 31. 5% Active Component Active Component 5 % 2% Statutory Tour in 2% Statutory Tour in Direct Support Direct Support 28 Statutory Tour, non-18 Statutory Tour, non-Direct Support Direct Support

### Characteristics

The Air Force Reserve views the past technician conversion test as "totally unsuccessful and an unacceptable management approach."

The Air Force Reserve has chosen not to utilize a mixed full-time support force and remains convinced that converting Military Technicians to AGR status will not result in any cost savings and would, conversely, degrade military readiness.

10

### FULL TIME SUPPORT TO THE AIR FORCE RESERVE **TABLE 9.7**

		Actual					Programmed			
	FT 1900	1001 14	FY 1962	<u>FT 1963</u>	1961 II	<b>71</b> 1965	<b>1905</b>	7961 IA	1986	FY 1989
Kilitary Technicians DoĐ Civilians	, 6, III , 4	3.2	261.1 Y	6, 863 4, 267	5.13 7.13		<b>8, 460</b> 4, 551		2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	9,001 1,024
AGR (Scattatory Now): Direct Support 2/ Mon-direct Support 3/ Active Component		1 2 2 3 2 2 3	ଜୁଞ୍ଚ ଦା	加加形					897	r R F F
Total PTS Sel Res Nanpower	<u>s</u> , 92	<b>35.0</b>	5, HB	13, <b>6</b> 5	13, 783 69, <b>669</b>	14,825	14, 392 79, 294	14,742	14,963 11,379	15,025 87,984
fercent of FIS	الار ا	الار ا	ير.	Ħ	<b>R</b>	۳.	<b>s</b>	<b>S</b>	NI NI	<b>1</b>
Composition of the Full-Time Purce in Percent	-Time Porce	in Percent	فند							

1901 <u>11</u> 1903 <u>11</u> 1903 <u>11</u> 1904 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1907 1	F         1902         F         1903         F         1904         F         1905           S         600         990         990         990         990         990           S         20         600         990         990         990         990           S         20         20         20         20         22         22         22           S         5 <th>Fright         Fright         Fright&lt;</th> <th>1901 <u>11</u> 1903 <u>11</u> 1903 <u>11</u> 1904 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1907 1</th> <th>PY 1910         PY 1910         PY 1910           001         PY 1904         PY 1905           001         99         99           22         22         22           2         2         2           2         5         5           5         5         5</th>	Fright         Fright<	1901 <u>11</u> 1903 <u>11</u> 1903 <u>11</u> 1904 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1906 <u>11</u> 1907 1	PY 1910         PY 1910         PY 1910           001         PY 1904         PY 1905           001         99         99           22         22         22           2         2         2           2         5         5           5         5         5
11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11	PY 1910         PY 1910         PY 1910           6910         PY 1904         PY 1905           691         994         994           22         22         22           2         2         2           2         5         5           5         5         5	PY 1910         PY 1910         PY 1910           001         PY 1904         PY 1905           001         99         99           22         22         22           2         2         2           2         5         5           5         5         5	PY 1910         PY 1910         PY 1910           001         PY 1904         PY 1905           001         99         99           22         22         22           2         2         2           2         5         5           5         5         5	PY 1913         PY 1913         PY 1914         PY 1915         PY 1915         PY 1915         PY 1915         PY 1916         PY 1917         PY 1916         PY 1916 <t< td=""></t<>
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	<u>Fr 1964</u> <u>986</u> 998 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	<u>Fr 1964</u> 988 998 998 998 998 998 998 99	<u>Fr 1964</u> 988 998 998 998 998 998 998 99	Pr. 1964         Pr. 1965         Pr. 1965         Pr. 1965         Pr. 1965         Pr. 1965         Pr. 1966         Pr. 1966
				Pr. 1965         Pr. 1967         Pr. 1966           998         998         998         608           20         311         31         31           2         31         31         31           2         2         2         2         2           5         5         5         5         5

Pigures may not add to 1004

se support requirem Note: <u>1</u>/ Civilian personnei amployed ander Title 5 responsible for support of host bus

to have, A2 personel in its unit P5 program. Personel in this category serve on Statutory Tours no hover than anjor command and special operating agency herel. we, and does not intend 2/ The Air Ruce Reserve does not reflect MS with any ACR personnel. The Air Ruce Reserve does not h

3/ Primarily recruiting and retestion personnel - non-direct support.

y Data not available.

5/ Not calculated -- incomplete data.

s All strength data provided by OSDORA).



V

đ

### Definitions of Full-Time Support Personnel

The aggregation of personnel positions providing all facets of support to the Reserve Components is properly described as Full-Time Support (FTS). There are five categories of personnel under the umbrella of FTS:

- AC <u>Active Component Personnel</u>: Military personnel on active duty who provide support to the Reserve Components and paid from Active Force personnel appropriations. This includes Reservists on extended active duty and regulars.
- AGR Active Guard/Reserve: National Guard members and Reservists on active duty 180 days or more who provide full-time support to the Reserve Components and are paid from the Reserve Personnel Appropriations of the Military Department concerned. This classification would include TARS personnel (see definition below).
- CS <u>Civil Service Personnel</u>: Federal competitive civil service personnel other than Military Technicians or Status Quo Technicians who provide full-time support to the Reserve Components but do not occupy technician positions. Commonly referred to as either "civilians" or "DoD Civilians", they are not required to be members of the Selected Reserve, the unit in which they serve, or to maintain individual readiness for military operations.

MT

١,

**₹** 

<u>Military Technicians</u>: Federal civilian personnel who occupy technician positions and are members of the Reserve Component which they support as technicians. Sometimes referred to as <u>Excepted Service</u> <u>Technicians</u>, or "dual status", these personnel must maintain military membership in the unit of assignment or be automatically separated, thereby eliminating the problem of having technicians who cannot be mobilized. (See "Competitive Service Technicians" below)

80 Status Quo Technicians: Federal civilian personnel who occupy technician positions in Army Reserve and Air Force Reserve units but are not military members of the unit they support and are not mobilisa-Often referred to as <u>Competitive</u> tion assets. Service Technicians, these individuals must also military membership meet condition of 8.8 a, employment. However, separation occurs only when loss of membership in the Selected Reserve is for within the technician's control. Thus reasons these personnel are "non-dual status" technicians who cannot be mobilized. It is the DoD policy that these positions will be reduced to zero as soon as practicable.

Training and Administration of Reserves (TAR) personnel provide full-time support for the Naval Reserve as the Navy does not use the technician program. This is a special category of Reservists serving on extended active duty on a career basis to administer to the Naval Reserve.